
SPECIAL BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MEETING JANUARY 6, 1993 

PRESENT: Ampe, Moody, Sasso, B. Moody, Representatives of 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation, Senator Chuck Chvala. 
City of Madison, American Family Insurance and several 
property owners. 

Meeting convened at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the proposed 
development of Zink Avenue. 

Ampe explained that several of the properties on Bruns Avenue 
back up to Zink and are landlocked. The lots are large 
enough to be divided but access would have to be granted by 
developing Zink Avenue. Amps had talked to Bernell Roble of 
City of Madison about that possibility. He felt the cost 
would be approximately $50.00/front foot and would have to be 
special assessed to the property owners. The south side 
would be paid for by Blooming Grove property owners but the 
north side is in the City of Madison and would be paid for by 
American Family. 

The Warners are the major property owner and they have 
indicated they are not willing to pay for the road unless 
they are assured they will be able to sudivide the lots. 
Al Martin of the City of Madison has indicated to Ampe that 
they would probably approve it because it is sewered but they 
are not willing to put that in writing. 

American Familv representatives indicated they did not wish 
to make a comment at this time, they were only here to 
observe. Their concern is outflow from American Familv. 
There are no plans to connect Zink to Hwy. 51 so it would be 
a dead-end street. 

The only way to test if the City would approve it would be to 
do a Certified Survey for City approval. Abjornson asked if 
the City approved it what would happen next,? Am,pe indicate-d 
the town would approve the road if the majority of the 
property owners wanted this to happen. Abjornson said he 
would be willing to do a CSM for test purposes if th~ _ 
maiority property owners ~ould support this but he wduld nqt 
want to upset them if they did not. It was agreed a letter, 
would be sent so the property owners could indicate their 
feeling privately, rather than in a meeting situation. 

Some concerns were raised about the increased traffic 
and the effect on the neighborhood. There is .no way to 
alleviate the problem since American Family is located at the 
end of Walbridge. Homes could only be built on the south 
side. 1vhich is in the town. Some of those present felt th'e 

\ cost of the road should be paid. by the town. Amps explained 
_ ____,, that new roads are special assessed to the property owners : 

and can be paid for over a period of time. 





It was left that a letter would be sent to the property 
owners aski ng fo r an indication from them as to what they 
would like to see happen. American Family will let us k now 
how they wish to proceed and we will notify the property 
owners. Being no further discussion on Zink Avenue the 
meeting ad j ourned until 8:00 pm to discuss Milwaukee Street. 

7:52 P.M. - Reconvened to discuss the proposed development 
of Milwaukee Street. DOT had a meeting with Wendy Swallow 
and Don Foster to address their concerns, one of which is the 
loss o f par k ing spaces. 

Another concern is the bike path that is being planned for 
that intersection. Amps voiced concerns about the dangers 
fo r c hildren. There is an overpass a block sout h t he y s hou l d 
be using. DOT responded that you can't make the people use 
it. The question was asked if cars and trucks have to follow 
t he rules and the laws why don't bicycles. Rather than 
p u t ti ng up s igns s t ating " No Bicycles Allowed - Use 
Pedestrian Overpass" we are going to spend hun9reds of thou ­
s ands of dollars to create a bike path thru an extremely busy 
and hazardous intersection because the bicycle group l obbied 
the Ci t y of Madison f or thi s. City of Ma dison r esponded t hat 
legislation p a ssed in 1991 requires that bicycles be 
conside red a method of transportation, rather than recreation 
and accommodations must be provided for them. 

Amoe pointed out that with all the money that is being spent 
on this intersection there is still nothing being done to 
remedy the traffic on Milwaukee S t reet. DOT feels thi s will 
be a d dressed with l onger g r een lig hts . There will not be 
lights at Milwaukee and Walbridge but there are plans f or 
lights at Wittwer and Milwaukee, which i s 1 block east. 

Coun trv Kitchen will have to be acc essed f r om Ga y Ave nue. 
t h ru the residential area, which created a great deal o f 
concern to the residents. 

The pa rki ng lots of Fosters and Abes Pri nting a r e nearly 
b eing eliminated. DOT provided Foster with a lette r s t ating 
they wi ll not be taking more than 10' of the frontage. Abes' 
parking lot will have to be revamped and they want assurance 
t hey wi ll be able to do what they need to. Blooming Gro ve 
cannot give that assurance because Milwaukee Street is a City 
of Madison street and it is their right- 6f-way. They will 
have to go to City of Madison Traffic Engineering Dept. for 
t his permit. There was considerable discussion between 
Senato r Chvala , DOT and City of Madison rega r ding the need 
for a driveway permit if it is part of the plan. DOT a greed 
to meet with Wendy Swallow to see if what she wants can be 
i ncorporated into their plan. If so it will be put in a nd no 
permits will be requ i red. 

Dennis Busch of Raymond Management (County Kitchen) expressed 





several concerns of the effect on his business. You will not 
be able to access the restaurant when you are driving east on 
Milwaukee St. He is concerned that people will go up past 
McDonald's and make au-turn. which would be much more 
hazardous than the present situation. DOT stated they have 
talked to all the property owners and reviewed all the 
concerns. This is the best plan they are able to present to 
best represent all of the needs and there will not be much 
more review of the design. 

Ampe asked Mike Rewey of DOT to discuss the cost aspect of 
this project. DOT studies show there is a high volume of 
local traffic, approximately 25%. Therefore 25% of the cost 
is to be assessed back locally. That breakdown would be Post 
Office - 3.6%, City of Madison - 18.9% and Town of Blooming 
Grove - 1.9% or roughly $216,000, which is calculated in 1992 
dollars. Construction is not scheduled to begin until 1996 
so the actual costs could be considerably higher. 

Ampe asked DOT to enlighten us as to where the Town of 
Blooming Grove is supposed to come up with this amount of 
money. This is approximately 1/2 of our annual budget. 
DOT will meet with the municipalities to negotiate these 
costs and the final sharing of these costs. There is a 
possibility that the assessments could be deferred on some of 
these properties until such time as they are developed. 

Sasso indicated that he was not happy with the way DOT has 
bypassed the town in the planning process. We finally had to 
ask DOT to meet with us after all of the meetings between DOT 
and the City and the planning had been completed. 

Wendy Swallow asked for clarification of the statement about 
negotiating with the town. Does this mean the town has the 
option of saying no? Or can we negotiate a lesser amount? 
Response was to the effect that the project will go on as 
planned and the hope is that all affected parties will 
participate. 

B. Moody asked about the percentage breakdown. With 
Woodman's an the Southwest corner and American Family at the 
end of Walbridqe how was it determined that Madison onlv 
generates 9 times as much traffic as Blooming Grove. Dur 
percentage is 1.9% and Madison's is 18.9%. That does not 
seem a proportionate percentage. It was based on their trip 
generation study. 

Senator Chvala introduced himself and pointed out some things 
that the business people need to know. Legislation does not 
mandate that the affected property owners pay the bill. Some 
of this will be determined by the town. Do they wish to 
absorb any of this cost because it may benefit a large 
portion of the town? Will a particular property owner bene­
fit a great deal because his value will increase due to the 
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improved road? These things were considered by the 
legislature when this law was passed. It sounds as those 
Blooming Grove businesses may be negatively impacted and that 
should be taken into consideration when we negotiate. A 
question was asked about the laws pertaining to business that 
is negatively affected. A year later, if it can be shown 
that the business took a nosedive after the road was 
"improved" is the m-Jner later entitled to compensation? 
There are condemnations laws and other laws that could assist 
a property owner through the courts. 

Wendy Swallow thanked the town board, Sen. Chvala, DOT and 
the City of Madison for agreeing to this meeting. 

Ampe thanked everyone for coming. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm on 
motion by Sasso, second by Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





~ GlVJE ~ DISTRICT #8 

Treasurer's Report 

DECEMBER, 1992 

c:mx:::IQN; NXOJNr 

Previous Balance 

Receipts 

Interest 

Disbursanents 

Maintenance Fee 

Fro.ing Balance 

$ 19,312.62 

0 

13.01 

1,233.98 

0 

$ 18,091.65 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

'IDrAL FlJNllS 

Checking Bal.ance 

Certificate of Deposit Bal. 

IDrAL FUNDS 

18,091.65 

10,000.00 

$ 28,091.65 
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9LOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD JANUARY 11. 1993 7:02 PM 

PRESENT: Amoe. Moody. Sasso. Brown. 8. Moodv. Redeoenninq. 
J. Greendeer. D. Greendeer. T. Krajewski. 8. Knutson. B. 
Daly. T. Haen. J. Yogast. 0. Ames. V. Redland & R. Snake. 

Minutes of December 14th and 28th. 1992 were approved as read 
on motion by Moody. second by Sasso. 

Treasurer reoort for December was approved on motion bv 
Sasso. second bv Moody and a copv is attached. 

Bob Daley of Winnemax Corporation introduced several reore­
sentative of the Wisconsin Winnebagos, including the Business 
Committee and the Architect. He oointed out that any state­
ments made on behalf of the tribe in the past have no bearing 
on what is happening today. They wish to work with the town 
board and be a good member of the community. 

Plans are to begin construction of a bingo parlor within the 
next 6 - 9 weeks. It will meet or exceed all building code 
reauirements. They will employ approximately 150-250 full 
and part time people. The building will be functional until 
the litigation with the State of Wisconsin is settled, at 
which time this building will be dismantled and moved to 
another tribal location and a casino will be constructed. 
They reviewed the County requirements for parking. sidevard 
and height requirements. There will be 176 oarking stalls. 
The building will be approximately 25,000 sq. ft. of which 
20.000 will be bingo hall. 

Amoe asked if there is an Environmental Impact Statement. It 
has been done by Braun Intertech of Minneaoolis and was filed 
with BIA last week. They will furnish a copy when it is 
finalized and approved by BIA. 

Amps asked if the bingo hall seats 1,000 why will thev only 
have 176 parl<ing stalls. Resoonse was many people will come 
by bus and therefore there is enough room. Sasso asked what 
crovisions have been made for overflow parking? They will 
address that issue in the future if it becomes a problem. 

Clerk asked if they are reauired to adhere to Dane County 
Zoning requirements. They responded that this is trust land 
and they are governed by their own rules. however, the con­
struction contract with the Winnebagos provides they shall 
meet or exceed any codes. They do not have to have State 
apcroved plans. such as are required for other commercial 
construction. Amoe asked if our building insoector would 
inspect the building? Daly responded he has no authoritv to 
come on the property unless invited and has no idea at this 
time what the procedure will be. 

Sasso indicated he would like a fire inspection program 
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established through a contract with the Winnebagos. He is 
also concerned about the impact on the area. Savannah Road 
leading to the property is only a dirt road and would need to 
be developed. He does not want the cost of this to tall on 
the Town of Blooming Grove taxpayers. Tribe responded they 
are willing to share in the development of the infrastruc­
ture. Any contract with the Town of Blooming Grove is not 
subject to BIA approval. Street development is generally 
assessed to property owners, however the tribal land has onlv 
a few feet of frontage. Arnpe said the City of Madison owns a 
large portion of the frontage on Savannah but we cannot 
assess them. 

Tribal reps asked who our engineering firm was and should we 
have them do a feasibility study regarding provision of 
services. Ampe said we use Joe Castanza of Mead and Hunt and 
agreas we need to do this. Greendeer indicated the tribe 
is willing to pay the cost of this. 

There was discussion of the intersection with Highway 12 & 18 
and Long Drive. The State is planning on moving that inter­
section in 1996. It will be moved 500-600' to the East. 

Amee suggested we have a couple more meetings for planning so 
the town knows how to proceed. She will try to set up a 
meeting with Attorney Mitby, the Town Board and the WWBC for 
the purpose of negotiating an agreement with the town. In 
the meantime they will provide Mitby a copy of the Environ­
mental Impact Statement. 

Sasso cointed out the water lines run to the corner of 
Savannah and Evan Acres Road. 

Daly asked what the town position is in regard to a Class III 
facility. Ampe said that on advice of counsel we are not 
taking a position since we must work with any development and 
issue permits. 

Tony Haen of Haen Real Estate was present to ask the board 
for approval of subdivision of the MG&E property on Sprecher· 
Road. They wish to divide the 57 acre property into 3 
carcels and rezone it. The property is owned by MAGEAL, which 
is a wholly owned subsidiary of MG&E. It is currently zoned 
Al-Exclusive. Their intention would be to rezone lot 1 to 
R-1. Lot 2 has the substation and a small maintenance 
building and would become A-2(8) . Lot 3 would be 40 acres 
M/L and remain Al-Ex. MG&E would like to retain 110' ease­
ment for future overhead or underground power lines and is 
part of the CSM. City of Madison wants to retain Sprecher 
Road as a major arterial and requires and 120• from the 
center line for this purpose. Torn Akagi of City Planning has 

\....__/ requested language from the town of Blooming Grove placed 
stating that no buildings could be placed on lot 3 until such 
time as all public services are available. Haen asked the 
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Citv to cut that in writing as a condition of City approval. 
Amee asked what is the intended use of lot 3? MG&E has been 
acproached bv a couple of developers who have an interest in 
the land but there are no contracts at this time. Another 
restriction Amee wants on the land is that the property 
cannot be annexed out of the town for the lite of the town. 
Haen responded that is a very strong restriction and he has 
never heard of anything like that. Ampe said the City does 
it all the time in reverse. They will not aoprove a CSM 
unless the croperty owner agrees to annex. Sasso oointed out 
that the Citv is not any more capable of providing sewer to 
that area than the town. MMSD is not a City service but is a 
metropolitan sewer and service must be provided to the town 
as well as the city and the cost is shared by the affected 
property owners. Haen asked if we could provide water? 
Sasso said the sewer is their basis for requiring annexation. 
Akagi told Ampe they will approve this subdivision but for 
anyone else they would not. Ampe is trying to obtain a copy 
of the City ordinance pertaining to this. Haen asked far a 
letter from the town stating what our restrictions would be. 
He doesn't feel we are being fair by putting the property 
owner in a disagreement between the Town and the City. Ampe 
said the City does this all the time and she feels we need to 
crotect the interest of the town. 

) The request from Attorney Michael Christopher for a holding 
tank oermit for lot 13 in April Hills was denied on motion by 
Amoe. second by Sasso. Attorney Christopher has reauested 3 
copy of the advice given us by Atty. Mitby. Ampe said we a r e 
not required to provide that information. They have said 
they will sue us if the permit is denied. Clerk to send a 
letter of denial. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Chief Ames introduced Jeff Thompson as his 
selection tor Assistant Fire Chief. Thompson provided a 
resume and a copy of the application he used when he acclied 
for the position of Assistant Chief at Maole Bluff. Sasso 
asked the following questions: What is the expected salary·? 
$1,350.00 was budgeted. It would start lower and could be 
raised later. What is the probation period? 1 year. Will 
Ames be doing a written performance evaluation on Thomcson at 
3 future date? He plans to. Has he been given a copy of his 
job description? Yes. It was agreed the starting wage would 
be $100.00 to be evaluated 7/1/93 for possible increase. 

Treasurer asked how often he was to be paid? Former Ass't. 
Chief was paid quarterly. It was agreed to pay Thompson 
monthly. 

Amoe welcomed Thompson and said she looked forward to a long 
relationship. 

Chief Ames discussed the clothing allowance for the full time 
firemen. Was it to be used only for shirts? Ames said it 





doesn't look good to have the firemen on duty wearing jeans 
and overalls so the budgeted money should go for pants also. 
Loomis found pants at Farm & Fleet he wants to buy. Clerk 
said when the clothing allowance was established it was for 
dress shirts for on-duty firemen. If it has been changed 
she is not aware of that. Sasso said we could change it to 
whatever clothes the chief approves and then we wouldn't have 
to deal with it anymore. Approval granted on motion by Sasso 
that the $60.00 could be spent as the chief recommends and 
they would be required to wear the shirts to work. Second by 
Moody. Sasso told Ames to write up a dress code policy. 

STREETS - We again discussed the stop sign in April Hills. 
Moodv made motion to removed all stop signs on the top of the 
hill at Jenness and Bittner. There are 4 on the top of the 
hill. Amee asked if yield signs would be appropriate. 
Second by Sasso. Carried. 

We will discuss the specifications for the new truck at one 
of the next 2 meetings. Redepenning and Moody will be 
meeting before then. 

We need to look at our 1993 street work soon. We also 
discussed the ability to assess other municipalities for 
soecial assessments. Ampe will checl~ into the legalities. 

CHAIR - Amoe wants to schedule a closed meeting with Attorney 
Nordeng and Attorney Mitby to evaluate the town position with 
regard to the annexation lawsuit and how we should proceed. 

We received a request from Stanley Lien regarding funding for 
the Monona Terrace Convention Center. He asked us to adopt a 
resolution on Dane County Economic Funding which was done on 
motion by Sasso, second by Moody. Copy attached. 

CLERK - The employees are eligible for additional life 
insurance on themselves and their families. but the town 
board must adopt a resolution to do this. This would be the 
Supplemental, which would double their coverage and the 
Family. which would cover their spouse and/or children. The 
entire cost would be paid by the employees who choose to par­
ticipate. Resolution adopted on motion by Ampe, second by 
Sasso~ 

Motion to combine Wards 1. 2 & 3 for all 1993 elections was 
approved on motion by Moody, second by Sasso. Blooming Grove 
Fire Station will be the only polling place. 

Request for a gun collectors show at Holiday Inn SE was 
approved on motion by Arnpe. All references were Dane County 
Sheriff Dept. personnel. 

MG&E provided us the cost of street lights for the San. #8 
area for the time it was in the City. He contacted Madison 





and told them how much they amount was. They indicated we 
should be resoonsible for the bill since we got the property 
back. Sasso asked if we also get the taxes for that time. 
It was agreed we should send them a bill for the street 
lights that we paid for. 

Citv of Madison Assessor was in here to see the assessment 
records for the Voit property. Are they going to reauest the 
taxes for that parcel also? We"ll have to wait and see. 

Madison Metro Sewer District informed us that they created a 
new driveway at the sewer plant. They did not obtain a 
permit. Ampe said we should send them a bill. 

DNR has approved the ground soil cleanup from the town 
property by the Fire Department. It requires no further 
action. 

Recycling grant was approved in the amount of $13.299. This 
is about $3.000 more than last year. 

We need to make reservations for the Dane County To~ns Assoc. 
on the 28th. To be held at Edgerton. 

vouchers were approved on motion by Sasso. second by Moody. 

Moody a5ked that a thank you letter be sent to DOT, City of 
Madison and American Family for attending the Zink Avenue 
Milwaukee Street meeting. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned on motion by 
Sasso, second by Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD JANUARY 25. 1993 7 : 30 PM 

PRESENT: Arnpe, Moody, Sasso. B. Moody, Brown, Atty. Mitby, 
Ames, Redepenning, M. Braun, E. Kamm, G. Schwarze, A. Berg. 

Minutes of January 8, 1993 were approved as read on motion by 
Moody, second by Sasso. 

Gil Schwarze addressed the board about park rental for a car 
show this summer. He is concerned about the liability. Ampe 
asked if the group is charging admission. Is it open to the 
public? Are you selling anything. No, they do not charge 
admission, anyone who wants to stop and see the cars can and 
no. they do not sell anything. Ampe talked to our insurance 
agent and we are requesting that you furnish liability insur­
ance in the amount of $500,000 and make the town an addition­
al insured. Redepenning asked how many cars there would be? 
Approximately 100. Who will be responsible for the lawn if 
it is rainy? It was agreed they would send a letter prior to 
the show assuming responsibility for the grass. 

STREETS - We reviewed the specs that Redepenning had prepared 
for the new truck and wing. Mitby reviewed and suggested we 
may want to change the wording to any and all bids may be 
accepted or rejected within 30 days of opening bids. Several 
contractors have been talked to by Redepenning and his is 
anticipating 3 or 4 bids. He also recommends that we give 
them an option of bidding separately or as a whole package. 
Moody made motion to start the bidding process. Second by 
Sasso. Sasso then made a motion to permit them to bid the 
package separately if they wish. Second by Ampe. 

Redepenning asked if he could turn in the hours for Taylor 
tor typing up the bid. It is 14 pages long and took 
approximately 8 hours to type. After considerable discussion 
it was agreed to pay him on motion by Ampe, second by Moody. 
Sasso cast a no vote because he feels we are paying him twice 
for working for the town. In the future it was suggested 
that extra compensation be pre-arranged. 

On motion by Moody, second by Sasso, we adopted a resolution 
to carry over $21,500 from the 1992 Street Outlay account 
since we were unable to do Marsh Road and the Sprecher 
Road/Hwy BB intersection last year. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Ames reported that Scott Strassburgs coat 
was cleaned and turned out fine. As soon as we get the bill 
Ames will submit it to the insurance company. 

Ampe showed Atty. Mitby the letter that was returned from 
Dane County Parks about the dry hydrant. They refused to 
accept the agreement since we struck out the indemnifying 
clause. Mitby said he will talk to them about it. 





CHAIR - American Family sent a letter stating they will not 
participate in the construction of Zink Avenue. They ends 
the discussion of development of that area because we cannot 
build one-half of a road. The property owners will have to 
wait to see what will happen in the future. 

Ampe reported that in reviewing the minutes of the annual 
meeting she realized we were supposed to create a committee 
to study the financial position of the town in relation to 
building a new fire station and town hall. Ampe contacted Ed 
Halvarson and Dick Riddle to serve on this committee and 
recommends that we appoint them. Approved on motion by 
Sasso, second by Moody. They will present their report at 
the annual meeting. 

On recommendation of Mitby, Ampe drafted a bill for Dane 
County Public Works for the sewer hook-up to the Rodefeld 
Landfill. They have verbally agreed to this. 

Ampe said there is going to be a meeting of the ambulance 
district. Apparently the EMT's have some concerns and Ampe 
feels there is poor communication between the board and the 
employees so she has suggested meetings to air these 
concerns. 

Tony Haen of MAGEAL, Inc. sent letters to the same property 
owners the county notified to let them know of the proposed 
zoning change request of the Sprecher Road substation and 
property. Hovde either owns, or has options on, much of the 
land surrounding this. Mitby advised we could put a re­
striction on the zoning approval that for a period of 50 
years they could not petition for annexation to the City of 
Madison. 

CLERK - We received a letter today from the Wis. Towns Assoc. 
legal counsel in response to our questions about circulating 
nomination papers on government property. The Dane County 
Clerk had contacted us and told us we could not do this 
because it is an ethics violation. She also stopped the town 
of Burke 2 years ago from circulating papers at the town 
landfill. Legal Counsel contacted the State Ethics Board and 
could find no one who felt this was a violation. If it was 
an hourly employee doing this on payroll time it could be 
construed as a violation. Clerk also contacted the State 
Elections board twice but they did not return her call. When 
we get a response from the Elections board we will pass all 
the information on to the County Clerk and WTA. 

Ampe talked to McFarland about their new ambulance. They 
will be assessing a portion of it to the town in the same 
proportion they bill us now. Clerk said it is based on the 

, _ _;1 equalized value. 

The person who has been cleaning the town hall has given 
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notice and will not be cleaning anymore. Clerk had asked 
Redepenning if Mike Guerten would do it. Redepenning talked 
to him and Guerten does not want to do it. After lengthy 
discussion it was agreed find out what cleaning services 
charge. 

Mitby reported that Jim Heineke contacted him and the Winne­
bagos are ready to proceed with their bingo parlor. Clerk 
asked if we now have clarification as to who can legally 
negotiate on the tribes behalf. Mitby said we haven't a 
clue. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m . 
on motion by Sasso, second by Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD SPECIAL CLOSED MEETING JANUARY 25, 1993 

PRESENT: Ampe, Moody, Sasso, Brown, R. Moody, Atty. Mitby & Atty. Nordeng 

Convened in closed session at 6:30 p.m. at request of Town Chair Ampe under 
Chapter 19.SS(l)(g) of Wis. State Statutes: Conferring with legal counsel 
for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice 
concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation 
in which it is or is likely to become involved." 

Meeting was properly noticed and roll call vote was taken to convene 
in closed session: Ampe - aye, Moody - aye, Sasso - aye. 

Attorney Nordeng reported that Judge Krueger rendered a favorable deci­
sion on December 9. 1992 on the basis that the City of Madi~on did 
create a town island. 

After some confusion about the ruling being a final order and clearing 
up that matter, the City of Madison has filed an appeal of that decision. 
The timetable for action is as follows: 

City has 40 days to file a brief with the Court of Appeals 
We then have 30 days to respond 
City then has 15 days to rebut 
Decision could be reached late 1993 

He cited some reason court decisions that could have an impact on our 
case. He feels we have a very good position at this time. One of the 
cases he relied on was the City of Sheboygan vs. Town of Sheboygan. 
There are other cases, particularly one in Eau Claire that could re­
quire the courts to look at the intent of the law, which could/may create 
a different outlook on our case. 

City Attorney Voss has put out a feeler to Atty. Nordeng regarding any 
potential settlement of this case. The City wants control of this area 
very badly. Some options we rould consider are financial renumeration 
or protection of nther town boudaries in the future. 

The City of Madison may file another annexation petition if they lose 
this one but they would have to rreate other boudaries. 

Atty. Mitby suggested the town might want to try to acquire a strip of 
land which would restrict their ability to annex. 

Ampe asked if we entered into a boundary agreement would it be binding? 
Nordeng said there is a State Statute that recognizes boundary agreements 
that are negotiated to resolve an annexation issue. 

We discussed some of the pros and cons regarding keeping the property in 
Blooming Grove and the ootential costs to the town to do that. Nordeng 
indicated the decision to negotiate or keep the land is really a policy 
decision, not a legal one. 

Mitby indicated that even if we win the lawsuit it may be in our best 
interest to open some negotiations with the city. 

hlordeng indicated the Tnwn Board needs to decide how to proceed and let 
him know. 



Being n o further buQiness the meeting adj o urne d at 7:10 p.m. on motion by 
Sa sso, secon d by Ampe. 

Respect f ull y s ubmitt ed, 

Ba rbara K. Moo dy 
Cle rk 



BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD FEBRUARY 8. 1993 

PRESENT: Ampe. Moody, Sasso, Brown, B. Moody. Redepenning. 
P. Patten. P. Ramczyk, L. Ramczyk, J. & B. Hockett. L. 
Waddell. R. & J. Luick. M. Braun, S. Peck. E. Kamm, A. Berg. 

Minutes of the January 6th Special Meeting on Milwaukee 
Street & the January 25th regular meeting were approved □" 
motion by Moody, second by Sasso. 

Treasurer"s report for January was aporoved on motion by 
Moodv, second by Sasso and a copy is attached. 

STREETS - Pat Ramczyk addressed the board regarding the stop 
signs in Aoril Hills that were removed from the intersections 
of Jenness/Bittner/Swinburne. She reminded the board that 
last fall she cresented a petition requesting the signs and 
the board agreed. Now they have been removed at the reauest 
of one person. She would like them replaced for the same 
reasons she wanted them in the 1st place. After considerable 
discussion by several of the April Hills residents. Redeoenn­
ing and the board it was agreed to put stop signs on all 4 
corners at both intersections on motion by Sasso. second by 
Ampe. Ampe said we will review this in 6 months. Pete 
Patten was the only resident present to oppose the signs. 

Ramczyk asked if letters could be sent to the residents when 
there would discussion on the agenda that could impact their 
neighborhood. They were reminded that the agenda is posted 
in the park prior to every meeting. They can also subscribe 
to the agenda for $15.00/year. 

There were questions about repairing Sigglekow Road. Ampe 
pointed out the portion that needs repair is in the City of 
Madison. McFarland has plans to repair their portion. Clerl( 
said Sherry Eddington had called to say she talked to the 
Citv and they plan to repair their portion when that corner 
is developed, probably within the next 5 years. 

Barb Hockett built a new home on Beegs and Brugger. They 
would like to have a street light installed on the corner. 
Ampe said we would contact WP&L and look into it. 

Joe Castanza of Mead & Hunt discussed the proposed develop­
ment of the Evan Acres area and presented a feasibility 
report that Ampe had requested. To do this report he used 
the cost of all the needed improvements , the 1989 water 
system report, the Dane County 1992 report on the casino 
impact and had several discussions with the Winnebago 
Architect. He took the total costs and divided them with the 
anticipated usage of the streets and water. Sines the plans 

-J are so indefinite he said he is not real comfortable with his 
projections. He reviewed the details with us and feels we 
must proceed with a new well fairly soon. Larry Nelson, City 
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Engineer and Gary Graham of the water utility has contacted 
him to request that this well meet Madison standards so if & 
when it is annexed it meets their requirements. He has been 
looking across Femrite Drive for a location , which would mean 
about 5.000 feet of pipe to connect to our present system and 
another 4.000 feet to go down Savannah Road. We have ads­
cuate sewer system to accommodate a bingo parlor. We may 
have to look at it later if a casino develops. 

His estimated costs for the road only include paving Savan­
nah. not the additional end of Evan Acres. Ampe cointed out 
that Long Drive will be moved in 1995 or 1996. It is in the 
DOT long range projection. 

The projected total cost is over one million dollars with the 
developer share being not quite $400,000. This does not in­
clude land acquisition cost for the well. Castanza is not 
real comfortable with these numbers because so much of it 1s 
"guess1.·Jork" ,·Jithout much input from the board. He asked for 
more input. particularly with his methodology. 

Sasso said Savannah Road should net be totally assessed to 
the Winnebagos since the other property owners would benefit 
a great deal from development. He suggested we also would 
have to finish Evan Acres Road. We discussed 10' and 8' 
mains and where they would go. 

Amoe stressed that we do not want to underbuild and have to 
go back in a few years and re-do the work. The roads have to 
be adequate. Castanza asked if we might want to consider 
sidewalks. We would need more right-of-way. 

Moody cointed out that we have to anticipate other develop­
ment than the casino, probably motels and restaurants. 

Clerk asked if a ne,•J tm·Jer L·Jould have to go higher than the 
existing tower. We are in the flight path of the airport. 
He was not aware of this and will look into it. 

Moody asked if the Meier Road site was feasible. since the 
City has indicated in the past they would not permit us to 
cross their right-of-way. castanza said we must have an 
agreement in writing prior to acquiring any land. 

The Winnebagos had requested a copy of this study by tomorrow 
but everyone agreed that it was not ready to be distributed. 
There are many things to be factored in yet. Castanza will 
spend more time fine tuning it and come to our 2 / 22 meeting. 

Castanza asked if we have a subdivision ordinance. Usually 
the developer bears the cost. Clerk asked if that would cer­
tain at this time since they are not subdividing . We will 
research this. It was agreed we should not spend any more 
money without a participation agreement with the developer. 





Amoe recorted that she had met with Dennis Daneker of Mc­
Farland. They have changed the Greenway to a narrow stric, 
however they are now proposing a collector road thru the 
middle of Kamrn's land. That is just east of Holscher Road. 
Amoe and Daneker are discussing acquiring more right of way 
and widening Holscher, rather than a new road. McFarland 1s 
also trying to get Dane County Public Works to upgrade 
Holscher Road, as per their Conditional Use Permit agreement . 

McFarland is planning to improve Sigglekow Road from Hwy. 51 
to the pump house and will close it. That means Wingra Stone 
will have to go east on Sigglekow since Madison has said they 
can't use Voges Road. 

CLERK - We have the bill for the cleaning of the fireman's 
gear and Orville will be sending it to the insurance cornaany. 

We have received liquor license applications from Holiday Inn 
SE and Wagner's Mobil plus Operator license applications from 
Michael Sullivan, Ken Case, Steve Ganser, Danny Harrison. 
David Hyatt, Jr. and Linda Hansen. These have been posted 
and will be acted on at the Feb. 22nd meeting. 

Dwight Clough indicated that his fee for cleaning the town 
hall would be $25.00. They are bonded and insured and 
provide their own equipment. Ed Kamm has indicated that his 
dauqhter would be willing to do it for $15.00/hour. 

Barnes Mowing has submitted their proposal for a two year 
contract for mowing the cemetery. They are not increasing 
the price. It was agreed to renew their contract on motion 
by Moody. second by Sasso. 

Chuck Quinn is putting up the warehouses on Fair Oaks Avenue. 
Our fee for commercial building permits is 10 cents/sq. ft. 
~~ith a $500.00 minimum. This includes building, plumbing, 
electrical and HVAC. Quinn has requested a reduction in the 
fees since he won't be installing plumbing or HVAC. Roy 
Watson used 4 cents for building, and 2 cents each for the 
others if we wanted to calculate it separately. It was 
agreed to charge 6 cents for building and electrical on 
motion by Sasso. second by Moody. 

Mr. Voit received a copy of the proposed development of the 
corporate office center by Regas Road. They show the new 
road intersecting with Regas Road and he wondered if we had 
been contacted. Are they closing Regas Road? Where will our 
business get access? How can the City abandon our road. 
Ampe will clarification on this, 

Rav Keller. from the corner of Screcher and Buckeye Road is 
sidina his house. He needs a variance from Dane County Zoning 
becau;e his house sits too close to the road. Do we want him 
to attend a meeting? The board to approve his reauest. 
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Dane county emergency Management is holding a meeting at 
State Patrol Headquarters to discuss training for hazardous 
materials. Clerk to provide information to fire chief with 
recommendation that someone attend. 

Clerk has drawn names for ballot placement for the supervisor 
seat for the April 6th election. They are, in order. Steve 
Sasso. Michael Braun and Arnold Berg. Clerk explained to the 
candidates that the names are randomly drawn and placed on 
the ballot in the order drawn. 

CHAIR - Tony Haen. representing MAGAEL, sent a letter asking 
that we delay any action on his rezoning request for the MG&E 
property on Sprecher Road until further notice. 

We received a copy of McFarland's Master Plan for review. 

Oregon School District is has scheduled meetings to discuss 
school needs and anticipated growth and has invited us to 
participate, if we wish. Since we only have a few houses in 
the district it was agreed we would not send a representa­
tive. Ampe will respond and request they send minutes. 

Wisconsin Urban Towns meeting is in Fond du lac on February 
20th. Ampe will attend. 

Arnpe received communication from Rudy Silbaugh. After he 
held his town meeting here he released a statement to the 
press reiterating his opposition to the proposed casino in 
the town of Blooming Grove. He sent us a copy. 

Mitby sent a letter to Ken LePine of Dane County parks 
regarding the dry hydrant. We have not received a response. 

Town of Pleasant Springs is hosting a surrounding towns 
meeting on February 18th. Ampe will attend. 

MMSD sent a letter indicating the areas in the town that 
receive Metro-gro applications. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:05 o.m . 
on motion by Sasso. second by moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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Treasurer's RefX'.)rt 

JANUARY, 199 3 

(Includes: Taxes 721,678; State Recycling 
Grant 6,649; State Highway Aids 7,780; 
C.D.'s 525,000: Interest on C.D.'s 599; 
£ran savings 50,000) 

Interest 
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State Pool 

State Trust Fund 

Certificate of Deposit 

sub-total 

State Pool - Vehicles 
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'I'CYI'AL 'IDWN FUNDS 

$ 8,086.88 

1,313,219.21 

512.56 

1,318,768.48 

$ 

$ 

$ 

59.86 
40.17 

2,950.14 

5,497.32 

358,296.45 

26,399.65 

475,000.00 

865,193, .42 

34,660.28 

15,700.81 

247,690.85 

$1,163,245.36 





BLOOMING GROVE SPECIAL CLOSED TOWN BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 22, 1993 

PRESENT: Ampe, Moody, Sasso, Brown, B. Moody. 

Meeting adjourned to Closed session from regular town board meeting, 
at 8:20 p.m. under Wis. State Statute Chapter 19.85(l)(g) 11 Conferring 
with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or 
written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with 
respect to litigation in which it is or is likely to become involved". 

Meeting was duly noticed . Roll call vote indicated Ampe - aye, Moody -
aye, Sasso - aye. 

Ampe wanted to discuss the options provided by Atty. Nordeng and Atty. 
Mitby regarding the annexations by Madison. 

There iR considerable conrern about the cost of development of that 
area and the potential problems with the ~asino, if it is built. Ampe 
and Sasso both indicated we should look into financial benefits of a 
negotiated settlement, but Ampe feels they wouldn't consider a boun­
dary agreement. Ampe thought perhaps they would provide us revenue for 
5 or 6 years. 

Moody asked if we knew what we wanted to ask for or would we just sit 
down with the City to negotiate? Shouldn't we know what we want and 
and what are we willing to give up? Are we talking about the area they 
are trying to annex or including the entire Sanitary District? 

City has better capabilities of providing water. They could just 
connect to their own lines and wouldn't have to drill another well . 

Sasso suggested we set up a meeting with Mitby and Nordeng to discuss 
what we would ask for and how to proceed. They should happen as quickly 
as we can make it happen because we are just continuing to spend money. 

Ampe will contact both attorneys to set up a meeting. 

Moody wondered if this should be delayed until a board member replace­
ment is elected so they can be part of the decision making process. 
Ampe and Sasso felt Moody had better knowledge of what is happening than 
a new member would so we should try to proceed fairly quickly. 

Sasso made motion to adjourn to open session at 8:34 p.m., second by 
Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD FEBRUARY 22. 1993 7:35 PM 

PRESENT: Ampe. Moody. Sasso, Brown, B. Moody, E. Kamm. J_ 
Castanza. M. Braun, A. Berg 

Minutes of February 8, 1992 were approved as read on motion 
bv Moody, second by Sasso. 

STREETS - Amps provided a computer print out of all street 
work that has been done the last few years. She now has this 
on her comouter at home. It has been updated. She feels we 
should gravel seal April Hills this year. Also, she called 
the town of Dunn about doing their half of Meadowview. Last 
time it was done we did our half one year and they did their 
half the next. They will talk about it and get back to her. 
Marsh Road needs to be repaired. The contractors are going 
to do something but they don't know what. When the state has 
their meeting they will let Amps know and she will attend. 

Ampe has talked to John Lichtenheld of Mead and Hunt about 
Rustic Road. If we want to do the road this year we can use 
all the same documents. The cost will be increased approxi­
mately 6% per year, to estimated $75,000. Sasso made motion 
to surface Rustic Road this year, second by Moody. Can we 
have the public hearing at our next meeting? We will check. 

Redepenning requested permission to put the weight limit 
signs up when the surrounding municipalities do. Granted, 
but he is to notify Ampe when he is doing it. 

ORDINANCES - We reviewed the proposed holding tank ordinance . 
We want to permit holding tanks for new construction but not 
word it as to prevent existing homes with a problem from 
installing a holding tank. Ampe will clarify it with Mitby. 

Ampe talked to Mitby about enforcing our ordinances. Mitby 
says we have to list the ordinances we want them to enforce 
and then go meet with them. We probably want to enforce 
parking, building codes, abandoned vehicles. property main­
tenance. Amps will let Mitby know this. 

CHAIR - Amee reported that she and Ed Kamm went to the 
meeting in McFarland regarding their plan for village 
greenway and roads thru Blooming Grove. McFarland, Dunn and 
Blooming Grove all indicated that Bill Prebosl<i of RPC should 
confine his planning to the McFarland Village limits until 
such time as the surrounding communities need to be involved. 

Ed Kamm wished to have it noted in the minutes that Ampe 
spoke effectively and convincingly to the village trustees 
regarding their need to leave Blooming Grove until they need 

'~ it. He wished to persbnally thank her. 

Cottage Grove. Madison and Blooming Grove have all adopted 
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resolutions allowing Cottage Grove to have a member on the 
Siting Comrnitte for the Rodefeld Landfill expansion. It was 
agreed by the board for Ampe and the clerk to sign it once it 
received approval from Atty. Mitby. 

It was agreed to hire Kari Kamm to clean the town hall at the 
rate of $15.00 per week on motion by Sasso. second by Moody. 
She is to provide a work permit from the school. Our vacuum 
cleaner needs repair. Moody will take it to see if it can be 
fixed. Purchase (if necessary) approved on motion by Sasso. 
second by Moody. 

Ampe received a copy of the Richmond Hill Subdivision pl3t. 
She talked to Larry Birkelow of Yahara materials. He will be 
putting up a sign indicating there is a working quarry at 
this location for prospective buyers to see. 

Ampe and the Voits attended a meeting with City Planning. 
Their plans tor their Corporate Center coming off of Regas 
Road would be taking Voit property. The will look into an 
alternative way of doing the road and will rnest with Ampe and 
Mr. Voit again next week. 

Amps attended the Wis. Urban Towns Committee meeting. She 
picked up a lot of material regarding annexations for us to 
review. She also cicked up information on the American Dis­
abilities Act and we will have to get started on that. 

Moody reported that Earl Pottinger contacted him to discuss 
his proposed overnight camping facility on Femrite Drive. He 
plans to have a frontage road from down by Motel 6. We need 
to see drawings and plans. Apparently he is working with 
Bill Graham in conjunction with the World Dairy Expo. 

CLERK - Class B beer & liquor licenses were approved for John 
a Hammons, dba Holiday Inn SE (New Madison Lounge) and Class 
A beer for Leon Wagner dba Wagner's Mobil. Operators license 
to Steve Ganser. Michael Sullivan, Ken Case, Danny Harrison 
and David Hyatt from Wagner' and Linda Hansen from Jerry's 
Place . All approved on motion by Sasso. second by Moody. It 
was agreed to prorate them for 1/2 of the year. Atty. 
Nordeng recommended that we do this and send the City of 
Madison a letter telling them we have done this and hope thev 
will extend the same courtesy. Clerk to send a letter to 
Holiday Inn SE reminding them their operators need to apply 
for a license. 

For the Rustic Road special assessments we must adopt our· 

resolution at the next meeting and then send out notice of a 
public hearing. Prior to noticing a public hearing we must 
have all documentation on file to the property owners to see. 

We ad j ourned to Closed Session at 8:20 p.m. on motion by 
Ampe, second by Moody under Chapter 19.BS(l)(gl of Wis. State 





Statutes: "conferring 1..iith legal counsel for the 
governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice 
concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to 
litigation in which it is likely to become involved." 

At 8:34 we reconvened for purposes of adjournment which 
occurred on motion by Sasso, second by Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MARCH 8. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Amoe. Moodv. Brown. B. Moody. M. Braun. Ed Kamm. 

Minutes of February 22. 1993 were aoor~ved as read on motion 
bv Moodv. second bv Amoe. 

Tim Dimeneau of McFarland Youth Soccer was oresent to reauest 
the use of Aoril Hill Park for league clay. It would be the 

·u10 grouo (under age 10). Their season is from the Tuesday 
after Easter thru June 4th and again in the fall. We dis­
cussed oroblems we had encountered in the cast. ie: lack of 
parking facilities. lack of restrooms. residents not being 
able to get in and out of their driveway or use the cark & 

children running out between cars. These were the reasons 
for adopting an ordinance orohibiting the use of our neigh­
borhoaod oarks for any organized activity. Dimeneau asked 
several times for restrictions that we would allow use under. 
It was finally agreed he should contact every neighbor 
abutting the park. If he can get a written statement from 
all of them that they have no objections the board will 
consider it again at the March 22. 1993 board meeting. He 
must notify us before noon. March 18th to be on agenda. 

STREETS - It was agreed that we cannot postpone the work on 
Rustic Road anymore. It needs to be blacktopped. It is 
currentlv the onlv town road that is gravel. Ampe read the 
PRELIMINARY RESOLUTION DECLARING INTENT TO EXERCISE SPECIAL 
ASSESSMENT POLICE POWERS UNDER SEC.66.60. WIS. STATUTES (copv 
attached) and it was adopted on motion by Moody, second by 
Amoe with a unanimous roll call vote.· As soon as we have the 
special assessment roll from Jon Lichtenheld of Mead and Hunt 
the clerk will oublish the notice and a letter will be sent 
to the residents notifying them of the public hearing. The 
hearing cannot be held earlier than 10 days after publication 
of the notice. Redepenning asked Ampe to contact Dane County 
Highway so thev schedule that work. The public hearing will 
be held on April 26th at the regular town board meeting. 

Commercial Avenue repair has been made. It was sinking due 
to reoair after a water main break 9 years ago. Sasso told 
Ampe the water district is only responsible for 3 years. 
Redepenning said that is only if it was reoaired properly and 
the countv said there were no rods put in it when it was 
repaired. Dane County will bill us and we will try to 
negotiate with the Sanitary District. Redepenning said the 
State put in the highway and maybe they should pay this cost. 
The state says it is the water departments responsibility. 

ORDINANCE - Ampe talked to Atty. Mitby about our concerns 
with the Holding Tank Ordinance. He recommends it not be 
revised. The way it reads there will be no holding tanks 
allowed without a holding tank permit. The conditions under 
which we would allow one are very limited in the ordinance. 
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Adopted as read on motion by Amps, second by Moody. 

CHAIR - We discussed the allocation of costs to the Winne­
bagos for the development of the proposed casino area. They 
will be the crime developer of the aree and Atty. Mitby feels 
thev should bear the major portion of the cost. Since this 
study was done at the request of Winnemax, Mitby feels we 
should receive some compensation. as per their agreement. 
prior to turning the report over to them. Ampe drafted a 
·1etter to Heineke. at Mitby's suggestion, subject to board 
approval. Moody approved and she will send it. 

Clerk asked where the monev is coming from to pay for these 
items. It was not budgeted. If it is corning from surplus 
funds the board must take action and it must be posted as 3 

budget amendment. Amoe feels some of it should come from the 
Sanitary District. 

Clerk also asked where we are getting the money to construct 
Rustic Road and to purchase the truck? Are we planning to 
borrow? There is only $33.000 in the designated funds for a 
cublic works truck. The remainder will have to be borrowed. 
Clerk will contact the State Trust Fund to see if there is 
money available. 

We reviewed the minutes of the 1992 annual meeting. 
appear to be fine but we will review again. 

They 

Discussion of building permits fees indicates that all the 
inspections are being covered by the fees collected. People 
are charged extra for extra inspections (when they call and 
then aren't ready) and get a refund upon request if they 
aren't all used. Clerk suggested the board might want to 
break down the commercial fees to 4 cents per square foot for 
building, 2 cents each for plumbing, electrical and heating. 
The $500 minimum would remain the same. Approved on motion 
by Moody, second by Ampe. 

Redepenning asked if we could put a moratorium on issuing 
building permits during the period when there are weight 
limits on the roads. There was reluctance to do this as all 
building projects wouldn"t be affected by the weight limits. 
Our ordinance says weight limits are 3 ton per axle with a 10 
ton maximum and carries a minimum $200 penalty. Clerk will 
ask Mitby if we can issue a notice when we issue building 
cermits that they cannot exceed the weight limits without 
express permission of the town board. 

We reviewed Dane County Ordinance ttlO Amendment. It appears 
the intent is to keep a large separation between farm build­
ings and subdivisions. It states a house can't be located 

'--./ nearer than 100' of a farm building unless it is to be a farm 
house. Motion to approve on motion by Ampe, second by Moody. 
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We received an anonymous letter re: the unsightliness of 
Rathke Avenue. The street is a mess and is Madison's. The 
vards and houses look pretty bad also. Ampe will take a 
look. Dane County Zoning had the abandoned vehicles removed. 

Wis. Towns Association has put together an insurance package 
consideration. It would provide $20,000 life and accidental 
death and dismemberment at a cost of $338.00/person/year. 
and be available to board members also. It would require the 
enrollment of all employees and board members. Compared to 
our state plan it appears quite expensive. 

Amee said Mitby has talked to Dane County Parks about the dry 
hydrant in Lake Farm Park. They will not change the language 
in their agreement for installation and he certainly would 
not recommend that we consider indemnifying the county. 
Oregon F.D. has said if we won't sign the agreement they will 
not install it. No further action was taken. 

We received a letter from the Laub Group. They no longer 
have the endorsement of WTA but want to assure us they are 
still interested in providinq coverage to Blooming Grove. 

CLERK - We have received ooerator license applications from 
Dana Johnson and Jetalyn Manthe for Jerry's Place. Action 
will be taken at our March 22nd meeting. We still have not 
received anv applications from the Holiday Inn SE. 

Clerk asked what we should be doing about the bill for the 
City of Madison for 1992 taxes collected for the annexed 
area. Amoe indicated we should be de~ucting the street 
lights for that area. We also need to see what McFarland is 
going to be billing us for ambulance service during that time 
ceriod. It was agreed clerk would contact Tom Wilson at 
Nordeng's office and Ampe will call McFarland. 

Treasurer's report for February was approved on motion by 
Moody, second by Arnpe. Copy is attached. 

Voucher's were approved on motion by Moody, second by Ampe . 

Ed Kamm inquired about the impact of Governor Thompson's 
proposed tax freeze. Ampe feels it wouldn't have a big 
impact since we increased our mill rate this year. We don't 
know if it would affect Sanitary District ttB and borrowing. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m . 
on motion by Moody, second by Ampe. 

Resoectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MARCH 22. 1993 7:15 P.M. 

PRESENT: Ampe, Moody, Brown, 8. Moody, Redepenning. T. 
Humphrey, J. Thompson, E. Kamm. Several representatives of 
the firms submitting bids on the publi.c works truck. 

Minutes of January 25, 1993 (closed), February 22, 1993 
(closed) and March 8, 1993 Regular Town Board meetings were 
appr oved as read on motion by Moody, second by Ampe. 

ORDINANCE - Ampe reported that we are all set up with Maple 
Bluff to participate in their court. They will charge a 
$25.00 processing fee plus a $15.00 court fee to the person 
who receives the ticket. If they request a jury trial it 
will be turned over to Atty. Mitby to represent the town. 
Clerk asked what the procedure is when a ticket is written? 
Who receives a copy of the ticket? Who collects the fine? 
Is the town hall involved ·at all? If a ticket is written who 
knows about i t? Ampe thinks a copy is provided to the town 
clerk and then it would be our responsibility to forward it 
to Maple Bluff. Ampe will talk to them to find out how it 
all works. Redepenning asked if the person issuing the 
ticket is required to appear in court if it is contested? 
How will that person be compensated? What por tion of the 
fines may the town keep? When the person issues the ticket 
what to they list for a fine. since most of our ordinances 
indicate a range for fines? There appear to be a lot of 
questions that need to be answered before we grant any 
authori t y to anyone. We deferred g ranting authority to 
anyone until we get some answers to these questions. 
Humphrey also asked the board to consider granting authority 
to someone ta enfo rce the burning o rdi nance . 

FIRE DEPAR TMENT - Ass't Chief Jeff Thompson and Tom Humphrey 
discussed the requirement of the town to provide Hepatitis 8 
shots to fire personnel. Dane County Firefighters Assoc. and 
Dane County Health are participating in a joint project to 
provide this protection to firefighters at minimum cost. The 
series can now be obtained through this program at a cos t of 
approximately $100/person and they have the capability of 30 
people in the department. They currently have 28 on the 
roster. Four or five of the department will receive the 
shots thru the EMS District and a couple will get them from 
Monona since they ride with their ambulance. There is also a 
one time $S0.00 cost for the Health Dept. to come in and 
administer the shots and explain the protection procedure. 
Moody asked if any of the shots were going to be provided by 
Maple Bluff EMS. We had been told they•would try to do 3 or 
4 a year to First Responders. Humphrey felt this wasn 't 
feasible but Ampe said she wi ll check it out. 

Moody i ndicated that we will probably have to do a budget 
amendment to pay for these shots. Redepenning asked i f they 
knew at budget t ime these shots would be needed? Response 





was they didn't know the date it would be required. Clerk 
asked if there would be any liability to the town if a 
recipient had an allergic reaction to the shots? Humphrey 
said they are required to sign a waiver which absolves the 
person that administers the shot of any liability. 

Clerk stated that at the last seminar she attended there was 
a representative from DILHR addressing this issue. He said 
that by July 1. 1993 we are to have a written Exposure 
Control Plan for protection of all employees. Humphrey said 
the fire department is already working on it. Clerk asked if 
it is for all employees or just firefighters? They only 
included the fire department. DILHR indicated it should 
include everyone. 

Humphrey said records must be kept of all this and the fire 
department wants the records kept off premise, so they would 
like the clerk to keep the records. Clerk asked if they are 
asking for record storage room? Humphrey said there is not 
much paperwork. But it needs to be kept locked up. Clerk 
pointed out that we do not have any locked storage cabinets 
or rooms at the town hall. · 

Authorization to participate in the County program was 
granted on motion by Moody. second by Ampe. Moody also said 
the finances should be worked out at the next meeting and the 
fire department budget should share in some of the cost. 

Redepenning asked if this included him? Clerk was under the 
impression from DILHR that the first step is to develop the 
plan which requires us to list all tasks of all employees and 
determine who is at risk. 

Ampe said Sasso had indicated there would be upcoming major 
repairs needed and it should be discussed tonight. Thompson 
said he wasn't aware of anything unless it was funds to paint 
the bedroom. Amps thought he meant vehicle repair. 
Discussion tabled. 

STREET DEPARTMENT - We discussed the driveway repair that is 
reouirsd because of snowplow damage. Redepenning said he 
already talked to the property owner and he will replace the 
blacktop when the weather permits. 

He also wants to look at repairing the bad spots in Gallagher 
Plat this vear when we decide on our street work for the 
year. If we need to we can defer the sealcoating for a year. 

We will set a date to meet with the county for street review. 

Vouchers were approved as presented on motion by Ampe, second 
by Moody. 
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Sewer rates for Gallagher Garden for 1993 were calculated and 
recommended bv Madison Metro Sewer District to cover our 
costs. Thev were acoroved as follows on motion bv Moodv. 
second bv Amoe. 

Residential to 
Dentist Office 
Countrv Kitchen 
McDonald's 

$ 25.30 
34.85 

500.20 
341.80 

Ooerators license for Dana Johnson and Geralvn Manthe of 
Jerrv's Place were aooravsd on motion by Amoe. second bv 
Moodv. 

We received a reauest for a Certified Survev Mac aooroval for 
a oarcel in Sanitarv District tt8. Amoe contacted Bill Fleck 
and aooarentlv when it was originally subdivided they did not 
get a CSM so they are just doing it orooerlv now. The 
boundaries are not changing. 

Dane County Comoost sites have announced they are ooenin9 
on Aoril 1. 1993. Hours will be oosted. 

Clerk received the license aoolications from East Side 
Businessmen's Association for a Class B Beer and 3 temoorary 
Ooerator License in addition to their Carnival. Restaurant 
and Cigarette license. Action will be taken at the Aoril 
12th meeting. 

We received a notice from Dane County Public Health 
indicating the crooerty at 4317 Sorecher Road has a temoorarv 
holding tank. They have not aoolied for a oermit for this. 
therefore they may not use the installed system. We will 
have the building insoector look into it. 

There is a clerks meeting in New Glarus on Aoril 15th. 
Aocroval for clerk to attend on motion by Amoe. second by 
Moody. 

Waste Facilitv Siting Board has aooroved the aocointment of 
Kyle Mathews of Cottage Grove to the Rodefeld Landfill 
Committee. He has filed all reauired financial oaoers. 

A businessman from Femrite Drive was in to inauire about a 
rumor that the City was going to create a cul-de-sac on his 
orocerty. cart of which is in the City. Do we know anything 
about this? We are not aware of any clans at this time. 

8:00-TRUCK BIDS-The following bids for a new oublic works 
truck were ocened by Amoe. After the bids are ooened they 
will be reviewed by Redeoenning . and Moody and a recommen­
dation will be brought to the board and action taken at the 





April 12th meeting. Bids are: 
Madison Truck & Equipment 

Chassis No Bid 
Equipment $21,896 

Truck Country - (Freightliner) 
Chassis $56,658 
Equipment No Bid 

Capitol City 
Chassis 
Eouipment 
Total package 

Kayser Ford 
Chassis 
Equipment 

$41,180 

67.225 with tailgate spreader 

$41.399 
No bid 

Burke Truck & Equipment 
Chassis No bid 
Equipment $31.200 

Monroe Truck & Equipment 
Dump Body $ 9,430 

4.623 
5,841 
2,568 

Wing 
Plow 
Tailgate Spreader 

CHAIR - Dane County Supervisors and Dane County Towns Assoc. 
will be con~ucting a· workshop on April 17th at the new Pine 
Bluff Community Center to discuss land use and transportation 
issues. Open to all elected officials. Time-11:00 a.m. to 
3:00. RSVP required. 

Mead and Hunt finalized 
with the recommendation 
allocated to the tribe. 
could be credited back 

their impact study for the casino 
that a large portion of this money be 
If there is future development it 

to the Winnsbagos at that time. 

Ampe received notice of an abandoned well at 3119 Gaston 
Road. We will have to verify if that is in Blooming Grove. 

We will review the audit at the next meeting. 

Treasurer reported the new office chairs are ordered and 
should be here the end of April. 

Clerk checked with State Elections Board. Since we have a 
town board meeting between the election and the annual 
meeting we will swear in newly elected officials at the end 
of the regular town board meeting on April 12th. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm on 
motion by Ampe, second by Moody. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD APRIL 12. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Amoe. Moody. Sasso. Brown. 8. Moody. L. Burcalow. 
W. Cattell. R. Redeoenning. M. Braun. A. Berg, E. Kamm 

Minutes of March 22. 1993 were aooroved as read on motion by 
Moody. second by Ampe. 

Treasurer's reoort for March was aoproved as oresented on 
·motion by Sasso. second by Moody and a coov is attached. 

Larrv Burcalow of Yahara Materials and Wade Cattell are re­
auesting a CUP for a portable redi-mix olant on the Yahara 
Materials site. · It takes approximately 1 day to take down 
and set uo at each location. Their projection is this will 
cut costs and eliminate a lot of heavy traffic on roads if 
the cement for construction projects can be done at/near the 
construction site. This olant would service orojects on the 
east side. It wo~ld mean hauling in sand and taking out 
concrete. but for much shorter distances. It is a new 
concept. Their request would be to ooerate on a continuing 
basis. There is water on site so they would not have to 
drill a well. Sasso 5uggested they should have to apply tor 
a CUP on an annual basis so it can be evaluated. Burcalow 
said this would hamper the spring bidding process if they 
wouldn't know from year to year. Ampe suggested we grant the 
oermit with a condition that it be reviewed annually in 
January and asked if this would be acceotable. It was agreed 
it would. Sasso made motion to aporove with that condition. 
Amoe asked clerk to send a letter to County Zoning. 

STREETS - Redepenning and Moody recorted on the truck bids 
from the March 22 meeting. They reviewed the bids and scecs. 

CHASSIS - After review of the specs it was recommended we 
accept the bid from Kayser Ford of ~41.399 less $316 for the 
tires we reouestsd for a total bid of $41.083. Delivery 
exoected in 90 - 105 days. It also includes a 2 year warranty 
on the transmission. The 1st year is a factory warranty and 
the 2nd year is Kayser•s. It was agreed to accept the Kayser 
bid on motion by Sasso. second by Amoe. The 2nd lowest bid 
was caoital City for $41.180 with a one year warranty. 

EQUIPMENT - Bids were received from Monroe Truck & Eauipment. 
Madison Truck & Eauicment and Burke Truck & Eauipment. Low 
bidder was Madison T & Eat $21.896. They offer a heavier 
duty lighting system of $180 and a special cable control to 
eliminate 2 of the controls. Cost is $366. Adding these 2 
actions they are still the low bidder. Motion to accept this 
bid on motion by Moody. second bv Sasso. 

This cuts the total cost of the truck and eauioment at 
$63.525. We discussed how to pay for the truck. We have 
aooroximately $33.000 in designated funds and will have to 
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bor row the balance. Money is available at this time for 5.5 
- 6% uo to 10 years. We also need to borrow to oay for the 
Rustic Road Soecial Assessment Project. Moody made mot ion to 
a ooly for a loan for $30.000 with a 5 year amortization. 
Second bv Sasso. 

1993 Street Work - Redeoenning will try to reschedu l e the 
a ooointment with the engineer from Dane County Highway. sinc e 

. it conflicts with the training session for newly elected 
o f ficers . 

He also discussed the need to resurface Gallagher Plat as a 
high oriority . . Aoril Hills needs to be sealcoated with 3 or 
4 soots nee ding overlay . We have the money set aside f rom 
1992 for Marsh Road. Amoe will find out what the state is 
doing on that. Lee South Court residents inauiied about 
blacktoooing their street. I t was suggested.they orov ide t he 
town board a oetition stating they are interested in ha ving 
the road done. We also don't know the status of Sorechsr 
Road and Highway 88. Is the County olanning on wor king o n i t 
thi s yea r ? Redeoenning asked Amoe to contact Dane County 
Publi c works about reoairing Holscher Road. 

Weight limit signs were removed today. 

Hornberg Contract ors will be asked to g r ade Underda hl a nd 
Meier Road as soon as it is dry enough. 

PARKS - A Rambling Acres resident reauested "Childre n a t 
Pl av" signs in their subdivision. Redeoenni ng suggested they 
b e olaced at the 3 entrances to Rambiing Acres. Aooroved o n 
motion by Sasso. second by Moody. 

The " J ust Say No " Club at Sennett Middle School is going to 
clean uo Rambling Acres Parks as cart of their Earth Day 
Project. It was suggested the town buy some ooo for them to 
drink in aporeciation for their work. Aoor6ved and 
Redeoenning will see that it gets to the oark . 

We have t he bid from Gausmann to do a basketball oad i n the 
oarks. It is $2.800 and was budgeted to be done in Aoril 
Hills Park . Contract was signed and Redepenning will 
schedu le the wo r k. 

CHAIR ~ When citations are issued two cooies go to Macle 
Bluff Cou rt . If the case goes to trial Maole Bluff will send 
one cooy to Mitby. We discussed how to comoensate the 
emoloy ees that issue the citations and have to go to court. 
Amoe will resea r ch it furt her. When the ticket is issued you 
write the maximum fine olus the $15.00 costs olus the $25.00 
process ing fee on the ticket. 

We reviewed the audit reoort and the internal control 
c omments . Recommendations from the auditor were: 





1. Dissolve the cemetery oeroetual care fund. The town is 
resconsible for maintenance anyway so there is no need for a 
csroetual care fund. If the town is ann~xed in its entirety 
the City would also assume the resoonsibility to maintain it. 

2. Make sure balancing of asset and balance accounts is done 
monthly. 

3. Take action regarding delinauent oersonal prooerty taxes. 
We need to make an effort to collect them or to write them 
off if we determine they are uncollectible. Treasurer to 
orovide board a list of delinauent. 

4. Consider including Sanitary District #8 in the financial 
reoort of the town as a seoarate fund. 

5. Budget amendments need to be made during the year for 
exoenses that wer~ not budgeted for. 

Redeoenning oointed out the Intergovernmental Revenues. 
Almost $17.000 was received due to grant aoolications by the 
clerk and himself. The board thanked them. 

We discussed the informal agenda for the annual meeting. We 
will read the minutes and then reoort on the annexation and 
other town business. We should be oreoared to reoort on the 
roads and the casino issue. We'll review the annual reoort. 

The committee of Ed Halvarson and Dick Riddle will give their 
reoort on the financial feasibility of a building oroject. 
Treasurer was asked to have the figur~s on funds that were 
received and soent in relation to the sale of the land and 
the total funds set aside for a building oroject. 

We discussed the clan that Foth and VanDyke cresented last 
year and was aocroved by the town board. It seems it was 
unacceotable to a lot of oeoole and cost crohibitive but we 
don't have cost estimates for any other tyoe of building. We 
need to find out the legal orocess to terminate the first 
building crocess and start over. Clerk will talk to Mitby. 

Kamm asked if there would be any imoact to the town and/or 
its borrowing cower from Governor Thomoson's prooosed tax 
freeze. Could this affect the building project? Amoe said 
she felt it would not affect us to any great extent since our 
mill rate took a big jumo this cast year. 

Clerk oointed out the new All-Car building on S. Stoughton 
Road is much larger than we need. has 7 bays and was built 
within very close to our allotted amount of available money. 
We need to research other oossibilities but we also need to 
have an agreement orior to that between ourselves as to the 
basic needs of the town and be instructing a builder or 
committee as to our needs rather than having them tell us 





what we should have. Once we agree on our basic needs we 
need to stick to that. Moody oointed out the committee did a 
lot of work and cut in a lot of effort. however they were not 
familiar enough with the needs. 

We discussed anticioated attendance at the annual meeting. 
There have been a lot of inauiries as to the time so we may 
have a very large crowd. Since we only have 20 chairs it was 
decided not to out them out since there wouldn't have enough 
room for any more oeoole. It was agreed to use a oaoer 
ballot to insure that only town residents vote. 

Amoe exolained tQ the newly elected town board suoervisors 
the reasons to submit a oer diem reauest and the method of 
cayment. She exolained that you cannot take more than one 
oer diem in one day even if you have several meetings. The 
or~ctice has been to take 1 or 2 miscellaneous business oer 
diems oer month. b~cause you will soend a very small amount 
of time on various matters which collectively add uo to a 
great deal of time. That oractice shall be continued as long 
as it is not abused. Per Diem rate is now $35.00. 

Board is automatically a commissioner of Sanitary District 
tt8 and the oer dierns for that are $10.00 oer meeting. If you 
are reauired to visit the well site or take care of other 
matters for the district that would be a $30.00 oer diem. 

Mileage is reimbursed at the allowable IRS rate. which is 
28 cents oer mile and is oaid auarterly. 

We talked about the Ooen Meeting and doen Records law. This 
will also be covered in the training session the Wisconsin 
Towns Association is sponsoring and literature will be 
orovided at that time. The town cays for attendance and it is 
hi9hlv recommended the new board members attend. 

Amee welcomed Berg and Braun to the town board. She pointed 
out that Redeoenning. the clerk and the treasurer were all 
willing to helo orient them and to olease call on them for 
answers to auestions to make sure you understand the issue 
Prior to speaking on behalf of the board. 

Amoe Provided an information sheet regarding committees and 
distribution of resoonsibilities for the board. Sasso and 
Moody discussed their areas of resoonsibility and what was 
involved. Aopointments will be made in the near future. 

Sasso explained Sanitary District tt8 has a certified 
waterworks operator as reauired by the State. Steve Swenson 
takes care of the maintenance on a daily basis. 

Moody wondered if the liaison to the fire deoartment and the 
board member for Sanitary District tt8 might be one and the 
same. This might make the responsibilities for flushing the 
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hydrants and turning the valves. etc. more compatible. After 
briefly reviewing these committees she asked them to give it 
some thought and we will discuss it more at the time the 
appointments are made. 

She cointed out that we have a Disaster Plan committee who 
has been working on a clan for the town. Moody has been 
working with Dane County Emergency Management. Chief Ames and 

.Tom Humchrey of the fire department, Rocky Redeoenning to 
develoo a clan. It has been put on hold because the Dane 
County Towns Association is working on a generic clan so that 
most towns will develop their clan around that. 

Sasso said he was the liaison to the Sheriff's Decartment and 
they can be reached at the SE Precinct. 

Madison Board of Realtors has invited all newly elected 
officials to a "g~t acauainted" recection on Aoril 20th. 

The Dane County Board of Suoervisors has invited all town 
elected officials to a meeting at Pine Bluff Community Center 
to discuss common areas of concern. It will be Saturday. 
Aoril 17th. 

Vouchers were accroved on motion by Sasso. second by Moody. 

Dane County Highwav Suoervisor Norwell has recommended to the 
towns that all oatrol cersonnel should be wearing crotsctive 
ear covering when they are working with most equioment. They 
should also have a hearinQ test annually. Redeoenning was 
asked to contact him for further info~mation. 

CLERK - Permits were granted to ESBMA for Carnival. 5 day 
Class 8 Fermented Malt Beverage. Cigarette. Restaurant and 
temoorary operator permits for Brian Bergenske. Jack 
Morehouse and John Briggs on motion by Amps. second by Sasso. 
We are to send them the same letter as last year specifying 
the reauirements. 

Doerator permits were approved on motion by Moody, second by 
Sasso pending receipt of their Certificates of Completion of 
the Bartender Awareness Course for Amy Geurgink. Thomas 
Leffler. Garv Assink. Jim Rosemayer. Jeani Bergholz. Philio 
Doll. Jr .. Alan James Heidemann. Hans Rahn and John Baumann 
all from Holidav Inn SE. 

Larry Caryl of Abacus Appraisers inouired what the oosition 
of the town would be on Zink Avenue if the develooer would be 
willing to pay the cost of developing both sides of the 
street. Amoe said it would have to be approved by the City 
of Madison since one half of the road belongs to them. Amoe 
said we will have to research this further. Loescher's 
crocerty is landlocked and he has indicated he doesn't feel 
justified in being taxed for useless oroperty. Amoe will 





talk to Mitby and the Realtor. 

Bob Castleberg of Stark Realty has inauired as to the 
oossible sale of the town land by the fire station. By 
previous board decision he was told it is not for sale. 

Gausmann Trenching has submitted a notice that as of ,the 15th 
of Aoril thev will be charging $350.00 for grave ooenings. 
We charge $400.00 at the present time. We can discuss at a 
future meeting whether to raise or lower our charges. 

The insurance is up for renewal. It was agreed to have the 
aaent attend a future meeting to review coverage and meet the 
new board. 

We received notice of the Southeast Businessmen's Association 
meeting. We might want to apooint a board member to attend 
because they are very knowledgeable about develooment in the 
Hwv 12. Femrite D~ive, proposed casino area. Moody has been 
attending and recommends we aopoint a reoresentative. 

Clerk asked if there was a response from Waunona Sanitarv 
District regarding sharing the cost of reoair of Commercial 
Avenue from a previous water main break. Sasso said they had 
discussed it at their meeting. The break is 11 years old and 
their clerk is to be sending a letter. 

Sasso said Chief Ames had asked about the raise that was due 
him in February. Clerk and Treasurer responded that he was 
due a raise after 6 months following a written performance 
evaluation. 

Amoe oersonally thanked Sasso and Moody for their service to 
the town. She aporeciated it and will miss them both. 

Clerk thanked all of the candidates for the nice clean 
campaign that was run. 

Chairman Amoe read the Oath of Office to swear in Clerk 
Moody. 

Chairman Amoe. Supervisors Berg and Braun. and Treasurer 
Brown were then sworn in by the Clerk. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:40 o.rn . 
on motion bv Sasso. second by Moody. 

Rescectfully submitted. 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





iati OF BI.CX:MIH; GRJ\1E 

Treasurer's Report 

MAICH, 1993 

Previous Balance $ 25, 64 B • 09 

Receipts 104,252.70 
{Includes State Lottecy Credit 98,122) 

Interest 61.60 

Distursements 116,698.43 
(Includes IGIF savings $80,000) 

Maintenance Fee 35.34 

Endj,ng_ Balance $ 13,228.62 

INVJ:Sl'ED FUNDS 

Ga'leral Town -

Prime Investment 

State Pool 

State Tnls t F\Jnd 

Certificate of Deposit 

Sub-total 

State Pool - Vehicles 

State Pool - Canetecy 

State l'ool - Land Sale 

'IOTAL '!OWN FUNDS 

$ 5,517.15 

415,309.46 

26,849.94 

-0-

$ 447,676.55 

34,887.81 

15,803.88 

249,316.87 

$. 747,685.11 





BLOOMING GROVE ANNUAL MEETING APRIL 14. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Ampe, Moody, Sasso, Berg, Braun. Brown, B. Moody. 
Redepenning, Guerten. Loomis, C. Loomis, J. & D. Riddle, R. & 

J. Stillman, A. Pfeiffer, J. Thompson, T. Humphrey, A. & J. 
Lucchi. H. Curley, S. Eddington, M. & J. Karls, B. Bakken. s. 
Gundlach, G. Hall, S. Taylor. M. Berg, D. & J. LaValley. N. 
Turcotte. C. Kohl, B. Montgomery, E. Braun, J. Klimoski. T. 
Knoop, E. Halvarson, O., K., T., & C. Ames, D. Larson, T. & 
M. Anderson. J. Rane, L. Grell, L. Lawry. T. & D. Brejcha, E. 
Kielley. B. Hills, 0. Underbakke, M. Gundlach. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Ampe. 

She introduced the 2 new town board members. Arnie Berg and 
Mike Braun and thanked the retiring members, Stev~ Sasso and 
Marlen Moody for their service to the town. 

Clerk then read the minutes of the last Annual Meeting which 
was held on April 8, 1992. Minutes were amended on motion by 
Jean Karls, second by Roxanne Stillman, to say the personnel 
committee should be established to study compensation ranges 
and job descriptions prior to the next annual meeting, rather 
than specifying for elected officials. 

) This was further clarified, by R. Riddle. and A. Berg, the 
intent was to include all employees and elected officials. 

We revie~ed the Annual Report. Riddle asked if there was a 
request last year to include 2 years in the annual report. 
Clerk responded there was. However, in talking to the 
auditors it was pointed out that an Annual Report reflects 
one year. There was no action taken to change this. The 
budoet that we do in November shows a 3 year record and to do 
2 y;ars in the annual report would just be a duplication of 
time and effort. Copies of the budget are available to 
citizens at any time. 

In reviewing the revenues Ampe thanked Redepenning and the 
clerk for their effort in obtaining $16,823 in grant money 
for the town. 

Al Lucchi questioned the Non-current liabilities. T. 
Scheidegger of Virchow Krause explained that the major 
portion of that was for prior service for the retirement. in 
the amount $119,910. This is to be paid over a 40 year 
period. Al Pfeiffer asked who authorized paying for prior 
service. Ampe responded this was approved by the town board 
and was approved at the annual budget meeting. 

Arnpe reported on the status of the annexation. The courts 
returned the property to the town and the Citv of Madison has 
appealed that decision. We can expect a decision late fall. 





The proposed casino is temporarily on hold. The Winnebago 
Tribe is in litigation with the State of Wisconsin regarding 
their right to locate a Class 3 Casino on that site. They 
have decided not to pursue a bingo parlor at this time but 
rather to wait until their suit with the State is settled. 

The Milwaukee Street/Highway 51 Intersection will be recon­
structed in the future and this will have an impact on 
several of the town businesses. 

The Rodefeld Landfill is being expanded both horizontally and 
vertically. Ampe is on the committee and they have been 
successful in getting a Cottage Grove resident appointed to 
the committee also, since they affected a great deal by this. 

We are working with Dane County Emergency Management to 
develop a disaster plan for the town. It will be in con­
junction with a County-wide plan. This would help us to know 
how to respond to a disaster in other communities also. 

Earl Kielley asked why we were holding such a large meeting 
in the town hall knowing there is not adequate room. Ampe 
responded the number of residents attending is usually much 
smaller than tonight. When we learned we would possibly have 
a large turnout tonight it was too late to give the required 
15 day notice to change the location. 

Jeannie ~arls asked what needs to be negotiated with the 
Winnebagos? What have other communities have done? Ampe 
pointed out they are their own entity and are not necessarily 
governed by our jurisdiction. Therefbre it is to our benefit 
to negotiate an agreement with them to provide services. 
They can proceed with many things without our permission. 

Joe Rane asked for clarification of how much money would have 
to be spent to develop the casino area. The impact study 
that was done indicates it will be upward of 1 million. 

A. Berg and R. Riddle indicated they felt Attorney Mitby 
should be present at town meetings to address legal issues 
the town residents might want answers to. Riddle requested 
we should try to arrange that for future meetings. 

In answer to several questions it was pointed out the taxes 
have already been affected by the annexation because the 
properties were not in the town at the time the tax roll was 
prepared and the budget adopted. 

There were several questions raised regarding what appears to 
be double revenue. We budgeted and set the tax levy based on 
the fact that the annexed area was in Madison. We then got 
the property back. Does this mean we have tax revenue from 
both places? It was pointed out we lost revenue last year 
that we had budgeted for and never received, IE: $60,000 in 





motel tax plus approximately $15,000 in legal fees. The 
motel tax went to the City and we will not recover that. 

We discussed the possibility of reviving the building project 
for a new town hall/fire station. Ampe reviewed what had 
been done to date and said that at the 1992 annual meeting 
the project was put on hold. 

Ampe reported we had grossed $313.365 from the sale of the 
land at Buckeye Road and Highway 51. After deducting all the 
expenses related to subdividing, developing and selling the 
property we received a net income of $250.072.48. We have 
accrued another $697.68 interest. We have, as of 4/14/93, as 
balance of $252.396.15 in our building fund. 

R. Riddle and E. Halvarson had been appointed as a committee 
to review the financial status of the town in relation to 
building. Halvarson pointed out the proposed building 
project was in excess of $300,000. He asked Virchow Krause 
to comment on the towns ability to finance the balance of 
approximately $48,000. Scheidegger stated we have the 
capacity to borrow up to 4 million and we currently have 
$12.000 outstanding debt. Riddle expressed his concern about 
the financial impact of borrowing when we still have the 
potential to lose so much of our tax base. Several people 
voiced their concerns over potential annexation. 

Ed Braun .asked what would stop the City from annexing that 
property if we built a new building. Amps said they can,t 
annex without the property owners consent for a majority of 
the property. 

Halvarson pointed out that annexation will occur over the 
next several years in bits and pieces. In the meantime we 
still need to provide services to the town. You have to 
provide for the future. 

Earl Kiellev asked if there was an alternative to the 
proposed $300,000 plan? Could we look at other options? 

Loomis pointed out that the area by the fire station was 
annexed to the City back in 1962. This is 31 years later and 
we are still not moving forward because someday we might be 
annexed. He suggests that ws become pro-active rather than 
reactive to everything the City wants to do. 

L. Brown said that in the so's the City attempted to annex 
the area around the present town hall .. It was defeated by a 
referendum and 40 years later it is still in Blooming Grove. 

Al Lucchi talked about the meetings with City Planning. It 
,J is apparent that their growth is going to occur to the East. 

He feels we need to ask ourselves how many years before the 
City strangles us? How long can we survive? If we borrow 





the extra $70.000 will we be stuck with the liability and no 
assets if annexation occurs? Ampe said we would need to 
research that further. 

Chief Ames suggested we start over with a new plan and see if 
it could done for less than the allocated funds. 

Carol Loomis made the motion to vote for a new town hall & 

fire station. 

Al Pfieffer made the motion that no vote be taken until all 
the discussion is completed. 

Roxanne Stillman made a second to carol Loomis' motion. 

Beverly Hills said the substitute motion takes precedence. 

Dick Riddle then made a second to Al Pfieffer's motion. 

The substitute motion carried on a vote of 29 - 15. 

Jane LaValley asked if we need to consider future growth in 
the town when we consider a building project. Discussion 
focused on the fact there is nowhere to grow. We are within 
the City of Madison 3 mile jurisdiction and they will allow 
very little development within the town. 

Larry Lawry felt we need to look at a different stvle build­
ing than previously looked at. One that would be more cost 
effective. 

Ampe indicated that perhaps we need to advertise for a design 
builder to see if we can develop a less expensive plan. 

Joe Rane asked for clarification of the lost revenue. Tom 
Scheidegger responded we lost approximately $8,800 in proper­
ty tax and $69,000 in room tax. Our total mill rate increase 
to cover anticipated losses went from 2.32 up to 4.90. 

Riddle said he is very concerned about the amount of movement 
in the town. In the past 17 years there has not been as much 
annexation movement as there has been in the past 2 years. 

He also said he felt the townspeople appreciate the fire 
service. They do a~ excellent job and would like a new, 
modern building. However, he is very concerned about the 
loss of tax base. 

Carmen Ames asked if i~e had already increased taxes to cover 
the lost revenue and what would we do with the·money we have 
if we don't use it to build? 

Loomis thanked Riddle for his comments and asked about using 
the monies that have been set aside for a building. 





Riddle feels it could be used to lower taxes or kept in 
reserve. 

Al Pfieffer said the past is gone and we should be addressing 
the future. He feels our future has a great deal of 
uncertainty and we should be cautious. 

Roxanne Stillman said we should use the building fund money 
for the purpose it was intended. 

Mike Braun indicated he can see both sides of the issue very 
clearly. He also feels there will be a portion of Blooming 
Grove for at least 15-20 years and we need to address storage 
and other space needs. 

Marlen Moody stated he feels we should proceed to design and 
build a building within the $252.000 allocated monies. He 
did not approve of the previous design and feels we need to 
start over with something more basic. If he had known that 
it would now be a auestion of whether to build or not he 
would never have supported selling the town property. We 
still must provide services and we need to plan accordingly. 

Barb Moody pointed out that most of the discussion in regard 
to annexation focuses on property east of the Interstate. 
That leaves a great deal of the town that requires services. 
She also stated that in the oriqinal discussion for a build­
ing everyone present agreed we need to address the problem of 
storage and a meeting room. Nothinq has changed and those 
needs still need to be addressed. We also are required to 
comply with the American With Disabilities Act and we will 
probably have to spend a large sum of money getting the 
present buildings into compliance if we don't build. 

Mary Berg feels the roads in Blooming Grove are in terrible 
shape and what other expenses the town may be anticipating? 
Ampe said that we budget annually for town road maintenance. 

Earl Kielly made a motion to vote. There was no motion on 
the floor as to what we are voting on. There was no 2nd. 

Larry Lawry further discussed the needs of the town and how 
to proceed and then made the following motion: I move that 
the Town Board of Blooming Grove, as previously approved by 
the citizens of the town, complete construction of the fire 
station and town hall. Such monies as necessary to be 
allotted from the sale of the property north of the fire 
station and all accrued interest. This would governed by a 
committee appointed by the town board. Second by Al Loomis. 

Al Lucchi asked for a friendly amendment ta clean up the 
languaae. He is concerned with authorizing the town board to 
spend that kind of money-without some approval once a plan 
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has been created. Hs feels we need to back to square one and 
start all over. 

Ed Halvarson said that after 2 1/2 years of work the plan 
that was approved by the building committee was the bare 
minimum in relation to cost and our needs. If we want to 
lower our desires to get a building that is another matter. 
but that building was designed as tight as they could get it. 
He said we cannot get a design builder to provide plans for 
nothing and if we are starting over we can plan on spending 
design monev twice. 

Al Lucchi then made the following substitute motion. second 
by Jean Karls: Authorize the Town Board to come up with a 
committee of appropriate people to work with the town board. 
under strict budget constraints, to see if a building is 
feasible and call a special meeting for the proiect to be 
voted on. 

We discussed a time frame and agreed not to put a specific 
time limit but to proceed as quickly as possible. 

Beverly Hills felt we should specify a dollar limit as a part 
of the motion. Al Lucchi didn't feel this should be included 
since we already have a fund established and we may not wish 
to spend all of it. Ampe said we should try to complete this 
within 90-120 days. 

Melissa Gundlach felt we should set a cap and it could be 
changed at the special meeting. 

Chairman Ampe called the question. Motion carried with 39 
ayes and 1 nay. 

Annual meetinq for 1994 was set for April 13th at the fire 
station on motion by Earl Kielly, second by Steve Sasso. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p . m. on motion by Steve Sasso. 
second by Melissa Gundlach. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD APRIL 26. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Ampe, Berg. Braun, Brown, Moody, J. Mitby, T. 
Humphrey, L. Lawry, S. Driscoll, T. & S. Fucile, D. Norton , 
N. Turcotte, T. & D. Wex, B. Stark, o. Ames and R. 
Redepenning. 

Ampe opened the Public Hearing on the Rustic Road proposed 
special assessment project. She introduced John Lichtenheld 
of Mead and Hunt, who is engineering the project and Dennis 
Norton of Dane County Highway who would do the contracting. 

Nancy Turcotte asked what the bids were? It has not been put 
out for bids. these are estimated costs. 

John Lichtenheld clarified that the estimate is based on 
reconstructing the road. This includes scarifying or milling 
up the existing surface and using that for base course and 
then building the road on top of that and surfacing. It 
would be a 24' width with 3'' of asphalt on top. It also 
would include some ditching, seeding and sodding. 

The assessment roll was based on a square foot basis, rather 
than a frontage foot because it was felt this was more fair 
due ta the nature of the lots. They are all approximatly 5 
acre parcels. 

There was considerable discussion as to the specifications 
and procedures. 

Dennis Norton of Dane County Highway department explained 
their role. They charge on time and materials and do their 
own engineering and inspecting. Their estimate of $80.000 
includes an $8,000 contingency fund. It may actually be done 
for the $72,000 they feel it can be done for. 

Redepenning pointed out several projects that County has done 
for the town, rebuilding Sprecher Road and resurfacing the 
frontage road by the fire station and said he feels they do 
an excellent iob. 

Attorney Mitby pointed out the common way to do this is for 
the town to borrow the money to pay for the project and then 
assess it back to the property owners over a given period of 
time. The town generally adds a one quarter percent admini­
strative fee. The town can borrow the money for a different 
period af time than it assesses for. 

Larry Lawry discussed the cost to the town to maintain that 
road. In the past few years the town has not spent much 
money repairing it and he was wondering if the town could 
contribute to this project from the money they will not have 
to spend maintaining it. 





Ampe responded that they residents of Rambling Acres were a ll 
special assessed when their roads were blacktopped and the 
town didn't contribute any money for that. 

Clerk pointed out that all subdivisions in Blooming Grove 
have had to pay for their streets to be blacktopped, not just 
Rambling Acres. 

Milwaukee Street improvements were questioned. Redepenning 
responded that the part that is in terrible condition is in 
the City of Madison. 

Dianne Wex asked why if this was voted down 2 years ago it is 
being done. They just bought their home and were not told 
about this prior to getting the notice. 

Jean Klimoski asked why they were not assessed for road work 
that was done at their previous address but are for this. 
Amps said you are only assessed when the road is improved, 
not when it is maintained. Once you pay to have it improved 
it then becomes the town responsibility to maintain it. 

Tony Fucile questioned several of the technical aspects of 
the project which Lichtenheld and Norton addressed. 

Clerk said she had been questioned about having private 
driveways done at the same time. Could it be done and would 
it be less expensive since the equipment is already there. 
Norton said this should not be adressed with the town or the 
county. Once the bid is let they shquld contact the 
contractor for a bid. 

Bill Stark asked if their are any other options for the 
property owners. Could it be double sealed again? Dennis 
Norton said they would first have to 9et rid of ~11 the mt1d 
and undercut the road, excavate the base course and gravel 
it. The estimate that we currently have includes $28,000 for 
asphalt. You would eliminate that and add approximate 
$10,000 for double seal and the road would probably last 
about 2 years again. 

There was discussion again as to the town participation in 
some of the cost. Particularly since most of the residents 
felt the base should have been better maintained. 

There were several questions about the need for culverts and 
the size. There are 2 building projects that require drive­
way permits. Clerk was told to issue the permits stating the 
size of the culvert would be determined when the road work is 
done. Cost of culvert will be paid by the property owners. 

Ampe then closed the public hearing. 

Mitby said he did not have a final resolution prepared 





because he wanted to wait until we had determined the cost 
and the repayment schedule. 

The board discussed possibly cost sharing for the project. 

Berg then made motion to proceed with the project, to be 
assessed over 8 years and the town should share in the 
project at 10% of the cost. Estimated cost is $80.000. 
The town will borrow the money at the lowest rate avaiable 
and add 1/4% administrative fees. Second to the motion by 
Braun. Motion carried unanimously. 

Berg asked if there was some way we could bring pressure to 
bear on the Citv of Madison to maintain their streets 1~hich 
abut the town. Dennis Norton explained that it is difficult 
to get a response from the City Engineer and perhaps the best 
way to approach it is to call the appropriate alderperson for 
the area. Braun told the residents he would contact them by 
Wednesday with the name of the alderman. 

Braun made motion to adopt the engineers report, which 
includes the assessment roll. Second by Berg. 

STREET WORK - We discussed the road work that needs to be 
done. April Hills should be sealcoated, there are bad spots 
in Gallagher Plat, Marsh Road needs to be finished. Pam 
Dumphy of Dane County Highway Department will be touring the 
town with the board on Thursday and will then send us 
proposals for costs. We will then decide which work to do 
within our budgeted money. 

There has been some discussion by the residents to look into 
making Lee South Court an improved road. We will get an 
etimate from the County on that too. If we proceeded with 
that it would be a special assessment project also. 

Redepenning asked if the town board could send a letter to 
Michael Brennan on Beegs Road. When his home was built there 
were tree trunks dumped in the right of way. He has been 
asked to remove them but so far he has not. They interfere 
with the drainage in the ditch. Clerk was asked to send a 
letter and cite the town ordinance - 4.03 - and the stumps 
should be removed within 30 days. 

Redepenning had a vehicle towed to the town garage in March. 
The property owner, Shannon Reilley, has not claimed it or 
paid her $60.00 in tickets. Redepenning talked to the Dane 
County Sheriff and they said we can give her 21 days notice 
ot we will begin action to take title to the vehicle. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Chief Ames asked for the raise that was due 
\-~ him in February. It was supposed to be granted upon a 

written performance evaluation. Ampe pointed out that it 
would be difficult for the new board to evaluate him so maybe 
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the Chair and 2 officers at the fire department could do it. 
It was suggested Sasso should be asked to do it since it was 
his responsibility. Arnpe said he might not want to since he 
isn't getting paid for it. Mitby said he should be asked to 
do a final report. Ampe will contact him and ask him to pre­
pare it by the next meeting. His raise would then be retro­
active back to February. Mitby asked what his current salary 
is and what was indicated for a raise. He currently receives 
$300.00 and was told he would receive another $50.00. 

Ames reported he would be gone for the next 2 weeks. He is 
Ames will be attending the Fire Academy in Emmetsburg, 
Maryland for one week. then he will be gone on vacation. 
Jeff Thompson will be in charge in his absence. 

He and Jeff Thompson will also be attending a Chief's 
convention in June. It is held at Holiday Inn West so he 
won't have any room costs but their costs for enrollment and 
meals will be approximately $100.00. 

Ames reported that Engine 11 needs a lot of body work and 
it may run about $1,800 but he has not gotten any bids yet. 

Tom Humphrey reported the Hepatitis B shots will be $100.00 
apiece plus a $50.00 administrative fee. Ames said the $50 
could come out of the training budget. We will be paying for 
26 people including Redepenning. Berg suggested that the 
fire department needs to provide the town with an accounting 
of who received the shots, since this is a potential 
liability to the town. Humphrey said the employer has the 
responsibility to maintain the record~. Ampe said we re­
cently went through the process to no longer have the firemen 
as employees. They are volunteers. We no longer pay them a 
minimum fee per call. Mitby suggested the chief should be 
appointed to maintain the records. Humphrey also asked if 
Mitby could draft a waiver for the firemen who do not want 
the shots. relieving the town of responsibility. 

Braun asked if there is some way we could require reimburse­
ment from a fireman who does not continue with the department 
before he completes the shots. It was decided since they are 
not getting paid in the first place it would be difficult to 
ask for reimbursement. 

Humphrey asked if workmen's comp would cover time off from an 
illness caused by an exposure. Ampe will check into it. 

Humphrey said he would like to meet with Attorney Mitby to 
discuss a personnel issue. He will call to arrange it. 

After discussion we agreed to change our meeting nights to 
---/ the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays on motion by Braun, second by Berg . 

We discussed the annual meeting. Berg feels the space needs 
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for a town meeting need to be addressed and by having it at 
the fire station next year that will help. He also feels we 
need to have an agenda. Mitby discussed the difference 
between a town meeting and a town board meeting and that a 
town meeting you can have a list of topics but you discuss 
whatever the town people wish to bring up and State Statute 
empowers the residents to vote. He recommends we have a 
parliamentarian present to help determine what votes are 
binding and which are advisory. 

We need to set a date for a town meeting to authorize 
borrowing the $80,000 for the Rustic Road special assess­
ment and the $30,000 for the new truck. This was set for May 
11th on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

Ampe explained that our policy has been to put the town 
insurance out for bid every other year, so we won't do that 
until next vear. We will invite our insurance agent to attend 
a meeting to explain our coverage. Clerk will arrange it. 

Ampe asked the following people to the building committee: 
Arnie Berg. Chairman; Nancy Turcotte, Barb Moody, and Jeff 
Thompson from the Fire Department. She will contact someone 
from the McFarland area as the 5th person. The first meeting 
is scheduled for May 3rd at 7:00 pm. 

On motion by Braun. second by Berg, it was agreed to 
compensate Redepenning and the building inspectors $25.00 if 
they are required to attend Maple Bluff court as a follow up 
to a ticket they issued. Berg asked if this is a town cost 
or is it recovered in the court costs: Mitby explained it is 
recovered if the Judge awards it. 

Ames asked if the fire department can be granted the author­
ity to enforce fire codes. Mitby said we need to look at 
what kind of ordinances we might want for the fire dept. 
He suggested Ames obtain copies of ordinances other muni­
cipalities use so we could use them as a basis for drafting 
ordinances. Berg asked why there is a need for an ordinance 
if it is a state code. Ames explained it is to keep better 
control. The state has too little personnel to enforce all 
the problems in a timely manner and it is a benefit to the 
town to clear these problems up as quickly as possible. 

CLERK - An Operator's license was granted to Ron Stormer for 
for Jerry's Place on motion by Berg, second by Ampe. 

MG&E has requested a permit for an underground extension on 
Rustic Drive for extending service to Klimoski's house. 
Granted on motion by Amps, second by Braun. 
MG&E also requested they be notified on our planned street 
work so they can lay their anticipated lines at the time. 

We received a letter from Kelly McKinstry regarding her water 





problem. Mitby agrees this is not really a town problem but a 
civil matter. He suggested if action has been started she 
might want to contact the Dane County Mediation Program. 
Clerk to send her a letter suggesting that possible recourse. 
Braun suggested maybe one of the board members should help 
mediate this problem. Ampe feels we should not be getting 
involved since it is a civil matter. Mitby agreed. 

Mitby reiterated again that we should not release the feasi­
bility study to the Wisconsin Winnebago Business Committee 
until we have an agreement to be paid for it and pay for the 
cost of development. Mitby explained to the board some of 
the concerns the town should have as far as costs of fire 
protection and other services the town will need to provide 
if a casino is built. 

CHAIR - Wisconsin Urban Towns is meeting in Wausau on May 
8th. Braun will attend. 

Ampe said she had attended a meeting at Wis. Dept. of Trans­
portation regarding their plan for the Hwy 12 & 18 
intersection of I-90. They are now changing their plan for 
that road because their previous proposal will not accomodate 
the anticipated traffic if the casino is built. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

City of Madison has invited us to a meeting of several muni­
cipalities to discuss Cable TV. Ampe didn't feel there was 
any benefit in attending. Mitby said there is concern about 
the escalating costs that needs to be· addressed. 

Wisconsin Towns Association elected officials workshop is at 
the forum. Braun, Berg and Moody will attend. Chair re­
commends Braun & Berg attend the continuing officials work­
shop for Board of Review. We will be holding that in June. 

Assessor has requested Open Book be set for May 19, 1993 from 
9:00 - 11:30 a.m. Board of Review must be in session for 4 
hours as per state statute. It was set for Wednesday, June 
2nd from 5:00 - 9:00 p.m. 

Clerk asked how to communicate with the board so they are 
aware of what is happening. Berg and Braun said they would 
try to stop a couple of times a week to check their mailbox. 

For the new board members Mitby explained his role with the 
town and said that he only attends board meetings when he is 
invited. He was here tonight because of the Rustic Road 
special assessments. 

''----_.✓ Oregon School District has been inviting us to meetings 
regarding their long term planning for school growth. 





Countv Executive Rick Phelps has sent a letter about Take A 
Stake in the Lakes for the board to review. 

Minutes of the April 12th meeting were approved as read on 
motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

We discussed the appointment of a liason to the fire 
department. This was tabled to a later meeting. Braun was 
appointed to the Street Department. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:15 pm 
on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MAY 11. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Ampe, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, Humphrey. 

Minutes of April 26. 1993 were approved as presented on 
motion by Braun, second by Ampe. 

Treasurer's report for April was approved on motion by Braun, 
second by Ampe and a copy is attached. 

STREETS - We received the bids from Dane County Highway 
Deoartment. At the request of Catherine Puisto of Lee 
South Court we had asked the County to give us an estimate to 
blacktop her street and she would talk to the neighbors to 
see if there was any interest in having it done at this time. 
After discussion with her neighbors it appears there is very 
little interest in having it done. The estimate was for 
$9.615.00. 

We also got a bid on blacl~topping Sig Court. That would cost 
$2.175 estimated. The town owns most of the land. If we 
special assess this it would probably cost more for the 
engineer to create a special assessment district than it 
would for the town to pay for the property owners share, 
which would be approximately $1 , 000. 

We budgeted $40,000 for street work. We also have set aside 
$21.500 from 1992 that carried over because the intersection 
of BB and Sprecher was not completed because of the contami­
nated soils. They are planning on completing the intersection 
this year at a cost of $15,000. Ampe· said we need to do this 
work so if we have to borrow some of the money we will do 
that. Clerk pointed out a decision to borrow will have to be 
made soon because it requires a town meeting. Braun sug­
gested we pay for Sprecher and BB in 1994 since they won't do 
the work until late fall. 

It was approved on motion by Ampe, second by Braun, to do the 
following work as per the contract specifications and borrow 
the money if necessary: April Hills - $15,800, Gallagher Plat 
[Base Patching)-$31,871.25, Gallagher Plat (Asphaltic 
Overlay) -$7,551.50. Total bids accepted - $55,522.75. 

Next year these areas should be sealcoated after we do the 
repair this vear. 

We took action to adopt the final resolution for the Rustic 
Road Special Assessment project on motion by Braun, second by 
Amps. Copy is attached. } _ 

Clerk reported that we had an Open Record~ request from 
Nancy Turcotte for all road construction work done in the 
town in the past 5 years. She responded that the only con­
struction we had done was to Sprecher Road and that was not 
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assessed to the property owners since it was already an 
improved road. 

We took action to award the contract to Dane County Highway 
Department in the amount $80,000,00 for Rustic Road on motion 
by Braun, second by Ampe. We need to have a town meeting to 
authorize borrowing of funds. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Humphrey reported that 8 people have 
already obtained their Hepatitis B shots. The rest will get 
theirs on June 21st. We will get billed by Dane County 
Health Department and Twin City Wholesale Drug Company. 

The Fire Department requested the use of the fire station for 
a car wash fundraiser. The funds would be used for a summer 
Picnic. Approved on motion by Ampe, second by Braun. 

The personnel issue on the agenda will be handled by the fire 
department on advise of the Chair and Atty. Mitby and will 
not be discussed by the board. 

Humphrey asked if No Parking signs could be installed on the 
frontage road. When All Car had their Grand Opening it was a 
problem. Ampe said if it continues to be a problem the board 
would look into it. 

CEMETERY - Redepenning said there is a lot of work to be done 
on cemetery markers. We will have to see if funds were 
budgeted for that. Braun will contact Blooming Grove Green­
houses to see if they are donating flowers for the cemetery 
again. He would like to present them· a Certificate of 
Appreciation from the town for their donations. 

Braun made motion for Redepenning to purchase sod for the 
cemetery maintenance. Second by Amps. 

Ampe appointed Braun as the liaison to Sanitary District #8. 
We will wait to make further appointments until everyone is 

in attendance. 

No action was taken regarding the raise for Chief Ames so 
it was agreed to have the Chair and 2 Fire Department 
officers evaluate the Chief so he can be granted his raise. 
They will do this on the 24th. 

CLERK - Town of Dunkirk is having their Area Towns Meeting on 
the 20th. Braun will attend. 

Mark Lambrecht from the Laub Group will be attending our 
meeting on the 25th to review our insurance. 

"~;/ Dennis Domacl-< ~-Jill be attending our meeting on June 8th to 
discuss long range planning. 





Our Dane Cou nty recycl ing report shows we are recycl ing 9.94 
lbs. per capita for the last 6 months of 1992. 

There i s a Clerk seminar in Barneveld in June which Moodv 
wi ll be attending. 

We r eceived ou r new rate schedule fo r Wo rkmen ' s Compensa tion. 

Clerk reported on the 1st Bui lding Committee Meeting. They 
are reviewing the needs and will be discussi ng the building 
f u rthe r . They also discussed how much need ther e wil l be i n 
the futur e for a fire stat i on . It was ag reed by the commit­
tee tha t discussion of a fi re depar tmen t was a f uncti on of 
the t own board and the committee was only charged with 
planni ng a build i ng to see if i t was financia lly feasible . 

Braun asked about being in the Monona Me mo rial Day Parade. 
They sen t an a pplication for us to fill out. Clerk said that 
is always handled b y Redepenni ng and t he Fire Department. 

Braun s uggested the Fire Depa rtment migh t call o n schools t o 
do presentat i ons on fire safety as a Community Service pro­
ject . Clerk said they have done that in the past. He may 
ask them to go to Abundant Life School if that would not be a 
probl e m with the board . It was agreed it was not a prob lem . 

Treasurer repor ted the r e are a cou p l e of houses on Rethke 
Avenue tha t a re very uns ightly. Braun will check them out 
a nd clerk wi ll send a let ter reminding t he m we have a 
property maintenance ordinance. 

The date fo r the town meeting to autho rize borrowing $80 , 000 
f or Rus tic Road and $30.000 for the Public Works truck was 
set for May 25th at 7 :00 pm. 

Being no fu rther business the mee ting adjourned at B:00 on 
motion by Braun , s econd by Ampe. 

Respec tfu lly submitted. 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE SPECIAL TOWN MEETING MAY 25. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Amee. Berg . Braun. Brown. Moodv. R. & Y. Rede­
oenninq. L. & K. Lawrv. N. Turcotte. B. & S. Stark. S. & T. 
Fucile. J. & B. Klirnoski. G. Schmirler. S. Driscoll. T. 
Leqler. J. Nicka. K. Bryan. M. Lambrecht. D. Wex. T. Hunch­
rev. J. Thompson. M. Moody. o. Ames. J. & A. Obriecht. s. 
Sasso. E. Kamm. 

Meetina was called for the curpose of borrowinq funds in the 
amount of $30.000 for a new cublic works truck and 180.000 
for the Rustic Drive special assessment blacktop project. 

Redeoenning described the truck we are purchasing. It ~ill 
have a winq for plowing. We will probably sell the one we 
are reclacinq thru bidding. It is a 1976. Amoe said we can 
do better sellina it outright than to trade it in. 

Motion was made by Ames, second by Berg to borrow $30.000. 
The bid for the truck was $63.000. the balance will be paid 
out of monies that were set aside in previous vears for this 
ourcose. Motion was made by Ames. second by Berq to acprove 
the borrowina. Motion carried on a vote of 9-1. 

Motion was then made ~Y Berq. second bv Ames to borrow 
$80.000 for the purpose of Blacktopping Rustic Drive. There 
was no discussion. Motion failed on an 8-8 tie vote . 

Bill Stark then indicated thev have some concerns but will 
address them durinc the town board meeting. 

Being no further business the meeting adiourned at 7:10 p.m . 
on motion bv Ames. seqond by Lawry. 

Respectfullv submitted. 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerl<. 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MAY 25. 1993 7:10 PM 

PRESENT: Amee. Berg. Braun. Brown. Moodv. R. & Y. Rede­
oenninq. 8. & S. Stark. Turcotte. L. & K. Lawry. S. & T. 
Fucile. J. & B. Klimoski. G. Schmirler. S. Driscoll. T. 
Lealer. J. nicka. K. Bryan. M. LAmbrecht. D. Wex. T. 
Humchrev. J. Thomcson. 0. Ames. J. * A. Obriecht .. S. Sasso. 
E. Kamm. 

Minutes of 5/11/93 approved on motion by Braun. second by 
Amoe. 

Mark Lambrecht of the Laub Grouc reviewed the insurance 
crocosal for 1993. He crovided a sunmmarv of coverages and 
costs. Our liability is at 2 Million. He feels we should 
also have umbrella coverage. Berg asked if the Laub Graue 
had devsloced a orofile of coverages for towns. Lambrecht 
said he had no knowledge of anv. Each town has different 
needs. We have our Public Officials liability with Halvar­
son-Reisch. He would like the oooortunity to crovide that 
coverage also. There was also a auestion as to the coverage 
for the ceocle who are authorized to issue citations. Are 
thev automatically covered or must they be listed indivi­
duallv? We might also want to reauest a record of our 
Workmen's Come excerience since our rate increased. 

Fire Deoartment - Amoe recorted that Chief Ames had received 
his cerformancs evaluation. All board members were orovided 
a coov. It was written by Steve Sasso who said that it was 
based on his personal observation clus interviews with 10-12 
fire oersonnel. Based on that evaluation a motion was made 
bv Berq. second by Ampe to give the Chief a raise of $50.00 
cer month retroactive to February 1. 1993. Braun indicated 
his feelings were that the raise should be much higher since 
he felt the Chief had cerformed more than was asked of him 
and had established records that were never there before. 
Amee said she was sure that the recording keeping +unctions 
were not new. Motion carried with Berg and Amee voting ave 
and Braun voting no. 

Bill Stark of Rustic Drive then addressed the board with some 
of their concerns. The residents feel that the town should 
cay a higher cortion of the construction of the road for the 
following reasons: 

1. On l/4/1977 the Town Board accected Rustic Drive from 
the develooer as a satisfactor~ road even though it wasn't 
blacktocced. Had it been blacktocced at the time and 
assessed to the residents they would not have had to oav tor 
rebuilding the base. 

2. Engineer indicated they were building a Class A road 
rather than Class Band thev don't feel this is iustified. 

3. They don't feel the road has been maintained by the 
town and thev are being asked to share in the cost of re­
building and wouldn't be needed if it had been maintained. 
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4. The costs far outweigh the benefits. 
He oresented a oetition to the board stating their oosition. 
Larrv Lawrv asked the necessitv of a Class A road. Rede-
pennina 
carried 
A roads 
48.000. 

exclained that it is determined by the weight that is 
on a road. not necessarilv the number of cars. Class 
carrv 80.000 lbs. Class 8 will carry 60% of that. or 

The A is needed for garbage trucks. construction 
vehicles. school busses and fuel trucks. Otherwise the road 
will need to be reclaced in a few years again. 

Mitby asked are the residents are saying they don't want it 
blacktoooed? Stark said they are willing to cav for the 
surfacinq but don't feel they should have to shoulder the 
entire cost of reconstruction. 
After considerable discussion regarding the aoprooriate oro­
cortions to be shared a motion was made bv Berg. second bv 
Amoe to have the town cay 30% of the croject and the crocertv 
owners to be scecial assessed for the balance contingent uoon 
the orocerty owners approving the borrowing package. The 
residents asked for time to discuss this and stepped outside. 

We discussed the condition of Siggelkow Road from Aoril Hills 
to Marsh Road. Berg said that Pam Dumphy of Dane Countv 
Highway said a gener~l rule of thumb is $100.000/mile to 
rebuild a road. Based on that he estimated the 1/4 mile of 
Sigqelkow Road would cost aocroximately $25.000. Would the 
residents of Aoril Hills be willing to pav for that even 
though it is a City of Madison street? He would like to 
research the oossibilitv of this. Mitby advised the first 
stec would be to see if this is a possibility with Madison. 
Braun said he is building a rapport with Alderman Carol 
McGuire and has writt~n to her about the road and the 
blasting oroblems. Berg asked Ames if he would be willing 
since he is a resident of Acril Hills. Response was that he 
would want assurance that it will be maintained by the Citv. 

Berg also asked about the funds available for a bike oath. 
Could we create a bike trail through the area. Amoe 
suqoested he talk to Dennis Daneker of McFarland to see what 
thev have clanned and to Larrv Nelson at the Citv of Madison. 
Mitby again said we would reauire the blessing of Madison to 
procesd. Redecenning explained that a bike oath is'onlv an 
extension of the aschalt. Berg said he would want it to be a 
secarate cath and he will exclore this further. 

Rustic Drive residents returned to the meeting to state they 
will apcrove of the blacktopping assessment if the town will 
cay 30%. Mitby said we will have to recalculate the special 
assessments and adoct a final resolution. The residents also 
exoressed concern about the improved road becoming a sceed­
wav. Redecennin9 will install speed signs at that time. 
Dianne Wex asked if residents could be notified as to who 
gets the contract in case they wish to have their driveway 
blacktooced. They were told to ~ontact the town hall at the 
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time the work commences. They will have to work with the 
contractors themselves. This cannot be done thru the town. 
We then adocted the resolution to borrow $30.000 for a public 
works truck to be paid back over 5 years on motion by Braun. 
second bv 8erg. A coov is attached. 

John Obrecht requested the rental of the town crocertv by the 
fire station for the sale of fireworks. He has used the cor­
ner occuoied by All-Car for the cast 3 years. Redecennino 
and Ames both excressed concern about carking and traffic 
conoestion. With 2 new businesses the frontage road 1s very 
busv. Bera indicated his opposition and made motion to denv. 
Second by Braun. Motion carried. 
Redeoenninq asked about sending flowers for the funeral of 
Mrs. Richard Voit. Amee felt that would be apcropriats since 
thev have been so supportive of Blooming Grove over the 
years. Since the family reouested donations to Hosoice Care 
or Mooseheart it was agreed to send $25.00 to Hoscice with a 
letter to the family on motion by Amoe. second by Braun. 

Braun addressed the posiible sale of the town land at the 
corner of Sigqelkow and Man~ion Circle. Altenberqers have 
exoressed an interest in purchasing it. Mitbv said town land 
should not be sold without scecific cause. Braun felt it 
~ould be in the interest of the town to get it on the tax 
roll. It is n6t buildable because it is an outlet. The 
Altenbergers have maintained it for several years and have 
even installed a baseball backstoc. It was decided not to 
oursue it at this time. 

Braun suagested we have a "Pride in Your community" day for 
ourcoses of cleanina 'it up. It should be put in the 
newsletter. Braun was asked by Amee to coordinate this 
crciect and to write a newsletter article. Braun agreed and 
also stated he would like to be responsible for publication 
of the newsletter. 

Buildina Committee - Berg reported they worked on a floor 
clan at their last meeting to precare to take to design 
buildiers for recommendations and estimates. Mitby said it 
sounds like we are proceeding correctly but must 90 thru the 
bidding process crier to signing any contracts. 

Misc.-Braun said that he would like a letter sent to Countrv 
Kitchen on Milwaukee Street commending them for their 
national sales achievements. Board felt this was a good idea 
and Braun was asked to draft a letter for the clerk to type. 

Underground electric extension permit for MG&E to crovide 
service to 405 Memchis Avenue was approved on motion by 
Braun. second bv Berg. 

Clerk - Who will be attending the Opening Meeting and Open 
record seminar sconsored by the State Justice Dept? Clerk. 





Braun. & Brown. Redecenning will man the town hall so 
treasurer mav attend. 

Received a reauest for potholes on Marsh Road to be filled. 
Apoarentlv the Citv has agreed to fill theirs. Redepenning 
will fill ours. 

We received a reauest from 2 teachers to waive the fee so 
thev mav use the restrooms in Thurber Park for their oicnic. 
Acoroved on motion by Berq. second bv Braun. 

Mitbv reoorted that Kellv McKinstrv called him again regard­
inc her flood croblem. and the carkina and qarbaae croblem. 
He told her if she has started a lawsuit as she has said 
he would be happy to discuss it with her legal counsel. She 
has also called Amoe and been to the town hall. 

John Obrecht returned ta clarify if the town land would be 
discontinued to all commercial use or are we just descrim­
inatina aoainst him because of the type of business? It was 
aareed that it will be reviewed on a case bv case basis. 

Chairman Amoe then tendered her resiqnation effective 
immediatelv. Her resignation was regretfullv acceoted on 
motion bv Braun. second by 8erq. Braun thanked her for her 
manv vears of service to the town and stressed that she will 
be missed. Mitby stated that he has always enioyed workinc 
with her and felt she contributed a great deal of her time 
and enerqv for the benefit of the town and he will miss her. 

As oer Wisconsin State Statue 17.25 B~rg then made a motion 
to aoooint Steve Sasso as Chairman to fill the term of the 
vacated cosition. Second bv Bruan. Roll call vote was 
taken: Berg-ave. Braun-ave. Clerk-abstained. 

Roxanne Stillman said she had talked to Beverlv Hills and was 
told we would have to hold a soecial election to fill the 
vacancv. Mitbv said that was incorrect. As per state stat­
ute it is to be voted on by the remainin? board members and 
the clerk. Clerk then gave the Oath of Office to Sasso and 
swore him in as Chairman. 

We addressed the issue of the Rodefeld Landfill Siting 
committee. This is an imcortant issue affecting the town. 
Sasso made motion to appoint Braun to that committee. second 
by Berg. Clerk said he must now file a Statement of Economic 
Interest and have a letter from the clerk stating this action 
was taken by the board. 

Treasurer - Motion by Braun. second bv Sasso adootinq the 
deoositorv resolutions for Vallev Bank and Monona State Bank 
aopointinc Sasso as a sicner for all checks. 

Treasurer asked for permission to disburse Roy Watson's check 





a dav earlv since he is going out of town for the weekend . 
Acoroved on motion bv Sasso. second by Braun. 

Redeoennino said he placed sod on all the cemetery lots that 
were creviouslv seeded. Due to the wet weather it was not 
9rowino well. He is replacing the race on the flag pole. 

At the next meeting we will be discussing committee apooint­
rnents. Bero asked for a list of all the committees and 
duties Pertinent to that apooinmsnt. Sasso said he will be 
takinq the aAmbulance district as his responsibility. He 
asked Berg and Braun to be thinking about where their 
interests lie. Berg indicated he would not wish to be the 
assianed to the fire deoartment because he will be raising 
the issue of whether the fire department under it's cu,rent 
ooeration is in the best interest of the town or whether the 
town is best served by having fire protection provided bv 
other sources. Sasso said he feels that the dav to dav 
ooeration of the fire department is a separate issue from the 
continuation of the fire department. Discussion of that is a 
board issue and should be addressed bv the board with reqard 
to budoet issues and functions of the town as opposed to 
Berkina with the fire department on day to day ooerations. 

Redepenning discussed the damage that continues to be done to 
the Thurber Park shelter. He wondered how the board felt 
about tearing down the shelter. The tables were cut in clace 
yesterdav and they are already gouged. Stillman asked if the 
neiahbors could watch it better and call the police. None of 
the neiahbors can see behind the building. Redepenninq said 
we frequentlv find large pieces of gliss in the sandbox which 
is a real dancer to kids. Sasso said we will look into it. 

Roxanne Stillman stated she wanted it a matter of record that 
she was not in favor of Sasso as Chair and wanted it a matter 
of r-ecord that she did not want her business to be hassled. 

Beine no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:44 on 
motion bv Braun. second by Berg. 

Rescectfullv submitted. 

Barbara K. Moodv. Clerk 





cmacnG ACCalNl' 

PJ:evious Balance 

Feceipts 

TCHf OF BLCXMIN:; GlUJE 

Treasurer IS Report 

APRIL, 1993 

(Includes: State Hwy Aids 7,780; 
State pool savings 150,000) 

Interest 

$13,228.62 

160,766.80 

71.02 

Disb.Jrsements 174,429.76 
(Includes: Tax Levies-#8-7, 705 ; #2-7 , 053: 
Dane County-15,495; School District.f·-63,644; 

& vrAE-5, 113; City of Madison 9, 964-annexation 
taxes) 

Maintenance Fee 30.03 

End:i,ng Balance 

INVES.W>FUNOO 

General TCMil -

Pr:ime Investment 

State Pool 

State Trust E\md 

Certificate of Deposit 

Sub-total 

state Pool - Vehicles 

State Poc?l - Cenetery 

State Pool. - Land Sale 

TOTAL '!OWN FUNDS 

$ (393.35) 

$ 5,527.26 

416,588.14 

26,957.60 

-0-

$449,073.00 

34,991.35 

15,850.78 

250,056.80 

$749,971.93 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD JUNE 8. 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg. Braun. Brm-Jn. Moody. Redeoenninq. T . 
Tavlar. M. Moodv. s. Sasso. T. Humohrey. s. Eddington. N. 
Turcotte. R. & J. Riddle. C. McQuinn. M. Hartmann. M. 
Guer·ten. d. Malinowsld. C. & A. Loomis. M. & J. Karls. C . 
Deadman. J. Thomcson. G. Watson. W. Dwyer.K. Taylor. S . 
Chrisler. J. Salvo. H. Curley. D. Shah. s. Carlson. E. Kamm. 
D. Dancl-_er. 8. Zillmer. T. Dumphy. R. Gilbertson. M. ShavL M. 
Greene. c. Mcuuinn. K. Hamoton. L. & E. South. s. Driscoll. 
G. Hall. L. Lawry. R. & C. Krakau. L. Smith. D. Wex. A. 
Porter and V. Johnson. J. & W. Hemberger. J. Fish. W. 
SL•Jallow. H. Mueller. B. Hills. s. Strassburg. L. Elsberrv. 
Bill Nitzke. G. & J. Swalheim. R. Griffin. D. Wi9anowsky. 

Minutes of May 25. 1993 were approved as amended on motion by 
Berg. second by Braun. 

Treasurer's reoo rt for May L•Jas approved on motion by Berg. 
second bv Braun. 

STREETS - Redeosnning reported that we towed a car to the 
town garage on February 26. 1993 that was in violation of 
carking ordinances. The owner has been notified by Certified 
Mail to claim her vehicle in a timely manner. She has not 
done so. Atty. Mitby has advised us as to the orocedure to 
tal-_e ti tls to the c.3,r so we may dispose of it. There is a 
form that must be filed with DOT to find out if there are anv 
1 iens on the vehicle. If so the 1 ienholde r has first claim. 
After we tal"e title we may then dispose of it. either thru 
sealed bids or thru an auction. Braun made motion to proceed 
according to state statute. second by Berg. Carried. 

3560 Carncross had called concerned about reoair of road & 
drivewav. Sasso and Redepenning looked at it. The driveway 
is not damaged but the road reoai r is scheduled. They i.,Jish 
to be notified when that will be done so they can coordinate 
caving the driveway with that. 

Redepenning reoortsd on the dumoing that is occurring in the 
tm·m right-of-way by Motel 6. The Dane Countv Sheriff's 
Dect. has issued 2 citations for $250/each in the'past week 
but they recommend we clean uc the area so people don't feel 
it is a dumping ground. Estimate from Gau5mann to do the 
work 1s between $1,800 o $2.000. Redecenning located a site 
to dumo on the roger Korfmacher farm at the intersection of 
Siggelkow Road and Hwy 12 & 18 so that ~...iould hold dmrn 
haul i net cos ts au i te a bit. The deou ties al so suggested we 
out uo new signs "No dumoing allm-Jed subject to $250.00 fine 
bv order of the Town Board of Blooming Grove". Motion was 
made by Sasso to authorize Redeoenning to have Steve Gausmann 

.-c..../ proceed with the c 1 eanu io. Braun amended the motion to 
include the signs. second by Sasso. 
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FIRE DEPARTMENT - Jeff Thomcson reported the fire personnel 
will be getting their Hepatitis 8 shots on the 21st of June. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Jeff explained that the committee has 
worked on a clan to accommodate both the town hall and fire 
department needs. A clan has been aoproved by the committee 
and we are looking for town board acproval of the clan ana 
does the board want us to continue on with the proJect. Berq 
clarified that we would be contacting design builders tor 
estimates to brinq back to the town residents. If we are 1n 
the ballpark with cost estimates it would then have to be out 
out for bids. Nancy Turcotte works for the State and is 
involved in scecifications and bidding and will assist with 
that crocess. Braun pointed out the annual meeting said we 
are to croceed with building clans. Berg thanked Jett 
Thomoson for drafting these clans. Berg made motion to 
croceed bv contacting design builders. Nancv Turcotte said 
she was confused. It was her understanding the reason we 
were brin9ina it back to the board at this time was because 
Bero had said at a building committee meeting he intended to 
cursue with the townsceocle whether we needed a Fire Decart­
ment or not. As a committee we decided if he is qoina to 
cursue that ascect whv should the committee clan a building 
until that issue is ·resolved. Berg responded by saying he 
did not perceive that to be the issue as far as the buildino 
committee was concerned. He has invited planners who will 
helc determine our long range needs. Moodv indicated that 
the committee had decided we need clarification from the town 
board as to how to proceed. If this issue of a fire station 
is coino to be pursued shouldn't that be done before we 
desiqn a building. 

Sasso said that he would like to table this discussion to 
later in the meeting so we can hear what the olanners have to 
say before we discuss it further. 

Braun said the state statute mandates this committee to 
proceed with building plans as voted on at the annual 
rneetino. Discussion of the need for a fire department is 

outside the scope of the building committee. 

Moodv asked if the annual meeting said fsa~ible or•tinan­
ciallv feasible?. Don't we need to clarify our needs before 
we Know what is feasible? 

Sasso pointed out the need for a fire station is not even an 
aqenda item tonight. some guests have been invited to 
discuss planning. If we table the discussion until later in 

the evenina we will have a better sense of the issues. Braun 
said he would like to remind the Chair that we are under 
state law to orocesd according to the vote at the annual 
meetinq and that we cannot table any discussion. 

Sasso made motion to ask building committee proceed. Second 
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Sasso made motion to ask building committee proceed. Second 
by Berg. 

MISCELLANEOUS Motion by Berg. second by Sasso to renew the 
insurance policies. 

The following committee appointments were made by Sasso: 

Braun - Sanitary District 18 
Public Works 
Personnel Committee 
Disaster Planning committee 
Rodefeld Landfill Committee. 

Berg - Parks 
Cemetery 
Southeast Businessmen's Association 
Building Committee 
Recyclinq Committee 
American"s with Disabilities Act 

Sasso - Fire Department 
Blooming Grove. Burke. Macle Bluff EMS 

The newsletter will be a joint effort of the board. clerk. 
treasurer. fire department and public works. 

At the next meeting Sasso will be looking for citizens to 
aoooint to the personnel committee. ·1f any of the residents 
are interested thev should contact the town hall. 

Redepenning asked for input from the residents of Acril Hills 
as to the location of the basketball court in the oark. Let 
him know if you have a oreference. 

CLERK - Aoplication for Class A beer license 1-Jere received 
from Wagner's Mobil. For Class 8 Beer & Liauor were received 
from Jerry's Place and Holiday Inn SE dba New Madison Lounqe. 
Inc. Ooerator license applications came from Gerald w. 
Bailev. Steven Richardson. Ken Case. Steven Ganser: Danny G. 
Harrison. David L Hyatt. Jr .. Michael J. Sullivan. Arny 
Geurkink. Hans Rahn. & Alan Heidemann. These are all 
renewals. Restaurant license applications received from 
Holidav Inn SE and Wagner's MobiL Cigarette license from 
Wagner's Mobil. Holiday Inn SE and Jerry's Place. Action to 
be taken at the meeting of 6/22/93 following publication. 

Speedway Sand and Gr3vel made aoplication for excavation in 
the right-of-1,"laY for- installation of a 10" pipe for MMSD. 

CHAIR - Sasso met with City of Madison today, They discussed 
the condition of Siggelkoiv Road and they are not interested 
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in repairing it at this time because it is not in their 
budget. They also are not interested in having the town 
share the cost or do the 1\iorl<.. They ~<Jill maintain their m<Jn 
roads. Thev are not willing to discuss Rethke Avenue either. 
He talked to Alderoerson carol McGuire and indicated the town 
is interested in working with her on mutual concerns. She 
will get back in touch with him. 

Harold curlev ashed what happened to the town hall tornado 
siren. It is being repaired and will be replaced soon. The 
countv is in charge of it. 

Torn HumPhrev announced that a tornado watch has been issued 
until 11:00 o.m. 

At 8:00 Sasso introduced the 4 guests who had been invited 
to address the town regarding planning. Berg said there are 
oues ti ans in his mind as to whether we a re providing fire 
orotection in the best manner or are there other options. If 
~..ie build ~<Jhe re should it be located? His neighbors have 
raised the issue of the town land by the fire station being 
too valuable for a building. He then contacted Mr. Damack to 
asl<. if there is assistance available in planning and building 
a fire station. He wants to look at i<Jhether a tm11n of our 
size should continue to have it's own fire department. He 
feels this is now unofficially a town meeting and that is wh1/ 
he invited so many of the residents. 

Bill Zellmer introduced himself as the Program Manager for a 
orogram called Community Preparedness. Their function is to 
helo the communities develoc a sense of where they want ta be 
and what are their goals pertaining to growth. 

Gene Bunnell is a City Planner. He comes f ram New Enghrnd. 
Planning here is uniaue to him in that where he came from 
your boundaries are protected. That is not the case here. 
When it comes to olanni ng each community has to determine 
their own values. How do you want top grow? Are you willing 
to orovide the services that growth requires? We must 
determine our own values. Communities don't always benefit 
from growth. even though developers may not agree with that. 

Phyllis Wilhelm of MG&E said she felt that many of the peoole 
present were focusing on a single issue that will affect them 
and asked that everyone try to look at the whole picture. We 
might want to consider planning which involves input from 
other communities and to try to work together to provide 
services. 

Dennis Domacl,; is from the UW Extension and feel it is good 
that we look to growth that will affect us. 

The tornado siren went off at 8: 15. Sasso reported that a 
tornado had been sited near New Glarus. We rescheduled the 





auests to attend on July 27th. Due to the l'lleather the 
meeting adjourned on motion by Braun. second by Sasso. 

Rescectfully submitted. 

Barbara K. Moodv 
Clerk 

\,.J 





BLOOMING GROVE SPECIAL TOWN MEETING JUNE 22. 7; 00 Pl"I 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg. Braun, Brown. Moody. N. Turcotte. M. 
Williams. L. Burcalow. E. Kamm. W. Cattell. H. Curley & L. 
La,•J rv. 

This meetinc was called for the curpose cf authorizinc the 
borrm..iing $80.000 for Rustic Drive Blacktop. The following 
resolution was adocted on motion by Berg, second by Sasso: 

RESOLUTION 

WHEREAS. the Town of Blooming Grove. Dane County, Wisconsin 
( hereinafter call the "Town" l is presently in need of ·funds 
aggregating $80.000.00 (Eighty thousand dollars) for the 
ouroose of : 

Blacktoo Rustic Drive $80.000.00 

To be olaced on the tax roll in 5 yearly installments of 
Sixteen thousand dollars ($16.000.00) each olus interest. 

WHEREAS. the Town Board deems it necessary and in the best 
interest of the Town that. pursuant to the crovisions of Sec. 
81.01 Wisconsin Statutes the sum of $80.000.00 shall be 
borrowed from the Board of Commissioners of Public Lands. 
State Trust Fund Loan Division at the best available interest 
rate. 

Michae.l_ J , . El.t~L! .. O /s/ 

Nancv Turcotte was present as the only resident from Rustic 
Acres and indicated her 5upport. 

Rescectfullv submitted. 

Barba t·a K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD MEETING JUNE 22. l 993 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg, Braun. Brown, Moody. N. Turcotte. 
M. Williams. L. Burcalow. E. Kamm. w. Cattell. H. Curlev . 
L. La1-J r·v .. 

Minutes of June 8. 1993 were approved as amended on motion 
bv Braun. second by Sasso. 

Larrv Burcalow addressed the board regarding a zoning chanae 
reauest from A-1 Ex to A-2 and a Conditional Use Permit. 
This would allow them to have a temporary batch mix plant 
as we creviouslv approved. However. it would allow them to do 
this for private contracts rather than iust government work. 
Aooroved an motion by Sasso. second by Braun. 

Permit for Soeedway Sand & Gravel to install sewer oice at 
1610 Moorland Road (Madison Metro Sewer District) was 
approved on motion bv Sasso. second bv Berg. 

Transient Merchant oermit was requested by Eric Stowell for 
the sale of fireworks at Acme Welding on Fair Oaks Avenue on 
July 2, 3 & 4th. They would be open until dark those days. 
Berg indicated his concern with the potential liability of 
issuina such a cermit. Clerk talked to Atty. Saul Glaser cf 
Mitby"s office. If we have a sellers oermit ordinance and do 
not exclude any specific product in the ordinance we have no 
basis to _denv 2. permit as long as they comply VJi th State 
Statutes. Aporoval granted on motion by Braun. second by 
Sasso v.1i th the s tiou la tion they must have an ABC Fi re 
Extinguisher on the premises. Berg cist a dissenting vote. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Salvo & Thompson have made a request to 
attend tire school. Sasso explained it has been the cractice 
in the cast for the Chief to make the reauest for schools 
thru the liaison person, who could approve it if there was 
sufficient monies in the budqet. The liaison then would 
inform the board about this school. Braun made motion for 
the liaison to continue to have the authority to acprove fire 
schools. Second by Berg. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg updated the board on activities to 
date. We have a basic draft of a clan and a letter will be 
sent out to several builders asking if they will submit an 
estimate. Jeff Thompson will attend the State Fire Chief's 
convention. If there are builders in attendance he will in­
vite them to submit an estimate also. Nancy Turcotte clari­
fied that we specificallv solicited estimates from builders 
with crevious excerience in fire station construction. 

} MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS - Sasso indicated that we need to 
·'-...../' adori t a oo l i C './ regarding the rental of tot•Jn land for corn-

me rcial uses. Since we have denied rental of the land for 
fireworks sales he feels we should adopt a policy that we are 
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not going to rent it at all. There was a great deal of con­
cern about the lack of parking and the traffic flow. Bera 
indicated we should pick and choose the products we ar·e will­
ing to allow usage for. Sasso indicated we could be charged 
with discrimination since we don't have an ordinance prohib­
iting any oarticular product. Braun said we should clarify 
if we are discussing commercial land vs. recreational land. 
We are only discussing commercial land at this time. which is 
the propertv adjacent to the fire station. Sasso made motion 
to eliminate the rental of town land for any commercial use. 
Charitable use could be reviewed on a case-by-case basis. 
Second bv Berg. 

Newsletter articles should be turned in no later than Julv 
5th. Braun said he would write an article about a ''Pride in 
Your Communitv'' dav. It was suggested it might be a good 
idea to coordinate this with the Fire Prevention week. since 
the firemen alwavs hold an open house for that. That would 
be in October and could be incorporated into the clean-uc cf 
fall leaves 3nd also the arrival of the new town truck. 
Clerk suggested we try to coordinate the date with Redecen­
nina and Ames along with a suggested list of activities. We 
will try to coordinate a Calendar of Events as an enclosure. 
Berg said we sl,ould also have an article about the weather 
alert radio. Sasso also asked for an autobiograohv from the 
elected officials. 

It was decided to have the Julv 27th town board meeting at 
the fire station. Dennis Domack and his invited guests will 
be addressing the town board about East side development that 
will imcact us. It was agreed to send a letter cf invitation 
to the Village and To~n of Cottage Grove. Towns of Dunn. Sun 
Prairie. Burke: Village of McFarland. and City of Monona. 
Berg suggested we invite SEBA also. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Ths following peocle will be contacted 
bv Braun to serve on the committee. They have previously 
indicated an interest: Harold Curley , Steve Glass. Lance 
Mason & Dick Riddle. Sasso suggested that we have 5 voting 
members. The Town Board member (Braun) would chair the 
meeting but would not have a vote since thev will be advising 
on elected officials salary. Nancy Turcotte indicated it 
appears thev are lacking in personnel excerience and there 
does not acpear to be any women being considered. Sasso asked 
if she had personnel knowledge and experience and would she 
consider serving. She wanted to know what the role of the 
committee would be. Sasso explained thev were looking for 
salary recommendations and job descriptions for employees and 
elected officials. Thev will need to work on the employees 
first because Redepenning and Ames will need to know the 
waqes to start work on their budget. The elected officials 

~J will be discussed next April at the annual ·meeting. 

CLERK - Ooerator's Licenses were requested for Alan Heide-
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mann. Amy Guerkink. Hans Rahn. Ken Case. Danny Harrison. 
David Hvatt. Steve Ganser. Michael Sullivan. Peter Cerniqlia. 
Mary Baily-Hillestad. Ronald Stormer. & David Dushack. 

Restaurant License requests were for Wagner's Mobil and 
Holiday Inn SE • 

Cioarette Licenses were reauested for Jerry"s Place. Wagner's 
Mobil and New Madison Lounge. Inc. dba Holiday Inn SE. 

Class B Beer & Liauor were requested for Gerald W. Bailey for 
Jerrv's Place and John Q. Hammons dba Holiday Inn SE. 

Class A Beer was reauested for Wagner's Mobil. 

All licenses were approved on motion by Sasso, second by 
Berq. 

Clerk rec□ rted that the shed in the back vard at 313 Rethke 
Avenue has been demolished as per the notice sent by the 
building inscector. 

Clerk talked to Mitbv about the Imcact Statement that was 
creoared f □ r the Winneba9os. Is this sub j ect to the ooen 
records since thev have not caid for it•? If there are anv 
reauests for it we are to refer the person to Mitby. 

OLD BUSINESS - Berg said he would like to pursue the crant 
aoolication tor a bike path for Siggelkow Road. In the best 
interests of the Acril Hills residents he feels ~e should 
even consider sharing in the cost of improving that road even 
though it is a Madisoh street. Sasso said he would talk to 
the Citv of Madison about working together on this project. 
Grant applications are due on June 25th so Berg will talk to 
the County and try to get an application in on time. If we 
receive the funds we would have 2 years to do the work. 

Braun provided a draft of a letter to be sent to Country 
Kitchen in recognition of their sales achievements. 

He also will try to get the appreciation certificate for 
Blooming Grove Greenhouse done by the next meeting and 
he will invite them to attend and present it in cerson. 

Beine no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:45 on 
motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Resoectfullv submitted. . . 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING JULY 6. 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg. Braun. Moodv. Attv. Nordeng 

Adiourned to closed session under Chacter 19.85(ll!gl on 
motion bv Braun. second by Berg to discuss status of 
3nnexation litigation. Roll call vote - Sasso. Berg and 
Braun all voted ave. 

7:00 - Convened in ocen session fer ourcoses of reviewinc the 
financial recorts with the auditors. 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg. Braun. Moodv. Brown . Ames. Redeoennino. 
& Tom Scheidegoer of Virchow Krause. 

Tom donated an evening to the town for the curcose of review­
ina all financial documents that we use. He reviewed all 
Revenue and Excense reoorts. balance sheets and all of the 
monthlv recorts cenerated bv the clerk. treasurer and com­
outer. He exclained which ones the board can refer to for 
current information as to how revenues and excenses are run­
nine in relation to budgeted amounts. He exclained the oro­
cedure for doing a budget amendment and said we could either 
do them as we ao along or make one amendment later in the 
vear. However. when we spend monev that has not been bud-

) gated we need to analyze where the money is coming from even 
if we don't do the formal amendment crocess at that time. 

Knowina how to read these documents will helc in under­
standin9 the orocess when it is time to do the budget. 

Scheidegger excl3ined the audit process and the reason it is 
done. We are not required to have it done annuallv since the 
clerk and treasurer are 2 seoarate positions. however. it is 
tor our own orotection. 

After reviewing the Detail Ledger Sasso asked that we have 3 

list of the delinauent Personal Procertv taxe5 and also the 
Accounts Receivable. He would like these for the 1st meetina 
in August. 

Streets - Redecenninq explained that Dane County Hichwav 
Decartment had contacted him about the bids for the 
contracted street work in Gallagher Plat and APril Hills . 
The bldcktoo bid came in 22% higher than the original 
estin:ate. This is accroximately $3.700 . 00 more. After con­
siderable discussion it was a9reed to do the ~ork and 
carticioate in Marsh Road on motion bv Sasso. second bv Berg. 
Motion carried. We will look at available funds at the first 
meetina in August and decide where the funds should come from 
tor a bud~et amendment. 

Redecer1ning also talked about the washout from the Richmond 
Hills subdivision. It washed down onto Cvnthia Lane. The 
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Zsier crooertv needs to be ditched. Accarentlv the former 
owner filled in the ditch for landscaoing curcoses. It needs 
to be reditched. We need to talk to the City of Madison to 
find out how much water will be diverted down through our 
strsets when their subdivision is comoleted. Redecenning 
said the sidewalk is now suscended in mid-air because of the 
,·,ashou t. The 
cul vs ,·t under 
out 1,•, hat t !,ev 

sidewalk could remain there but it would need a 
it. We will contact the Citv Engineer to find 
are willing to do to solve the problem. 

Redeoennin9 also said the Bovken's temoorary drivewav has 
washed out and the gravel has washed to the neighbors. Clerk 
was instructed to send a letter to Boyken's and copv ~t to 
Kaaseni13,qen Builders to clean it up,. 

Pe1--sonnel Committee -- 8r·aun reoorted thev are havin-;i thsir 
first meE:1ti nq on Jul v 7th at 6: 30 _ Sasso rerni nded 8 ,3.u n 
that meetinqs must be noticed at least 24 hours in advance. 
Their first meeting will onlv be introductory since thev were 
not aware it had to be noticed. 

Redecenninq asked if his wages would be determined bv a 
committee in the future. Sasso said the committee is to 
make recommendations to the board. All wage negotiations will 
still be done bv the town board. 

Clerk ana Treasurer asked for clarification of the function 
of this committee. Sasso said this committee was created bv 
action at the annual meeting requesting it. They are tc 
look at VJ ages.. responsibilities and o rgani :::a tion ot town 
emolovees. Thev need to look at emcl6vee wages and benefits 
tirst since we need that information to begin the bud~et 
orocess. We won't discuss Blected officials until the Annual 
Meetina in Aoril so thev don"t need to start on that right 
awav. Redecenning asked what aualified any of the committee 
members to make a recommendation on his wages. How do tnev 
even · know what he does or should do. Sasso said thev mav ask 
to meet with various emplovees to helo develop or revise a 
iob description. That will be up to the committee. 

Braun said this is an ad hoc group to look at surrounding 
areas to find out what thev pay and find out exactlv what the 
emolovees do in order to comcile a hardcover thing to or□vide 
information to the townspeocle and the town board. 

Sasso clarified this committee is only advisory and hopefully 
it will crcvide the board with helpful information. When 
they develoo a job description the prooer crocedure would be 
to talk to the person doing the job. When they complete the 
emolovees thev will start to look at the elected officials. 
Sasso also said thev should review wages and benefits as soon 
as oossible for bud9et purposed and develop the job 
descrictions later. 





) 

We discussed the newsletter articles. Sherri Sasso will tvce 
it up and orovide us the rough draft for editing. We will 
trv to qst it out crior to the end of the month. 

Sasso said he will be on vacation for the next meeting. He 
asked Berg to chair the meetino in his absence. Sasso 
reminded everyone that items to be placed on the agenda 
should be qiven to the clerk by noon on Thursday orecedinq 
the meetin9s. 

Berg 3S!<ed if there had been anv contact with builders at the 
State Fire Chief's Convention. Ames said only one was 
oresent and Jeff Thomason had talked to them. 

Beino no further business the meeting adiourned at 9:40 c.m . 
on motion bv Braun. second bv Sasso. 

Resoecttullv submitted. 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD AUGUST 24, 1993 7-nn P.M . 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, B. & S. 
VanDaalwyk, H. Ziegler, Redepenning, H. Curley, J. Ziegler, 
R. Castleberg, D. Daneker, 0. Ames, E. Kamm, A. Voit, M. 
Suter, T. Buss and N. Paschke. 

Minutes of July 13, 1993 were approved as read on motion by 
Sasso, second by Berg. 

Minutes of July 27, 1993 were approved on motion by Berg, 
second by Braun after several questions by Berg. 

Minutes of August 11, 1993 were approved as read on motion by 
Braun, second by Sasso. 

Treasurer's Report was approved as presented on motion by 
Berg, second by Braun and a copy is attached. 

John and Harold Ziegler were present to discuss their plan to 
do mineral extraction on 140 acres of land South of I-9~ and 
West of Vilas Road on Seminary Springs Road. The City of 
Madison has 6 former landfill sites that need to be properly 
covered. They are Greentree, Mineral Point Road, Truax, Olin 
Avenue, Demetral Field and Sycamore. He provided the surface 
water management plan, a letter from the Stats Historical 
Society and the Reclamation plan. Access would be from 
Sprecher Road. He provided a plan which covered specific 
issues such as use, time table, process, trucking, blasting, 
A.N.R. Pipeline, hours of operation, µse of Sprecher Road, 
erosion control, restoration, future use and royalty to the 
town. It is up to the contractor to obtain all permits and 
zoning changes. They require approval of Blooming Grove, 
Dane County and DNR. 

He had previously discussed this possibility with Ampe. One 
of her major concern was the amount of trucks on Sprecher 
Road. Ziegler said the extraction would probably take 4-6 
weeks each summer. The trucks would enter onto Sprecher and 
go north to Hwy T, which is 2/lOths of a mile. Ziegler would 
provide an agreement in writing to restore the road to its 
original condition if it was damaged. 

Braun addressed several concerns. What is the proximity to 
the Rodefeld Landfill? Ziegler said approximately 5 miles. 
He expressed concern with fertilizers seeping into the 
groundwater if the clay is removed. Also, there would be a 
large amount of dirt and dust, Ziegler said there would be a 
water wagon on site. Braun asked how much the land would 
sink? It is hi5 understanding there was another clay mining 
operation in Blooming Grove and the land is now 15 - 18' 
lower than it was when they started. 

Ed Kamm is the owner of the property where the previous clay 
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extraction was done and asked to correct the statement that 
the property has a lower elevation than before. It actually 
rose from its previous level. He also is able to use the 
land for agriculture purposes again. He further stated that 
the Ziegler operation has a good reputation for their mining 
operations. 

Berg expressed his concern about Sprecher Road. Ziegler 
suggested that we have a written agreement regarding the 
maintenance and rspair of Sprecher Road. Sasso felt it could 
be handled through a bond. 

Ziegler will provide the name and address of the abutting 
property owners to the clerk who will then provide notice to 
them of the public hearings. 

Redepsnning asked about the service road. They will gravel it 
and grade it as needed. 

Bill Hallman was present to ask the board for a decision 
about the use of the town land for Christmas Tree sales. 
Berg said the board was interested in restricting the use of 
town land for the sale of certain products. Since he feels 
Christmas tree sales is for the public good he would suggest 
~e allow the Hallman's to rent the land for one more year 
since they have already ordered the trees. 

Braun asked if we have already taken action to not allow the 
sale of any products on town land. Clerk said the board had 
officially taken this position. 

Chief Ames 11Jas 
land ~as used. 

asked about any concerns he may have if the 
He said he did not. 

There was some discussion about traffic. It was felt it 
could be controlled without any major problems. 

Sasso expressed concerns about having a policy and then 
changing it because "i•ie like your product". If 1..ie are going 
to have policies we must be consistent in their application. 

Hallman asked for a decision. Sasso made motion to not 
permit the rental of the land for sales. Second by Braun. 

Hallman then asked if we would consider allowing parking on 
the town land if he were able to rent land across the street 
in the City of Madison for his tree sales? He has not talked 
to the property owner to see if this could be worked out. 
Sasso made motion to approve the use of the land for parking. 
Second by Braun. Sasso amended his motion to restore the 
parking area if there is any damage. Hallman said he always 
does. It's all his gravel that is there now. Braun then 
made motion to allow his customers to park across from the 
garage on the town land. Second by Sasso. Margaret Suter 





owns land on Femrite Drive that she needs to rezone. Her 
husband has a motorcycle shop and storage business on the 
land and she has the house, a kennel and a boarding stable. 
Due to the fact they are divorcing they need to be able to 
split it up. She needs 16.l acres to keep her kennel 
business legal. This would be done on a certified survey 
map. Suter was asked to provide the names and addresses of 
the abutting property owners so the clerk can notice the 
neighbors prior to making a decision. 

Bob Castleberg of the Stark Company was present to ask the 
board about the possibility of selling the remaining town 
land, 2,ll or part, for a restaurant site. The minimum that 
would be required for his restaurant would be 35,000 - 40,000 
square feet. They would consider purchasing the entire 
parcel and leasing it back for our fire station, or buying a 
portion now and giving the buyer the option on the rest of 
the land for the future. 

Castleberg asked if we intended to build a town hall on the 
land. They would be willing to plan around our intended use 
of the land. Sasso said we could not answer that question at 
this time. He also said we may have a problem subdividing 
the land as it would require City of Madison approval. The 
buyer would like to know what we have in mind for a price and 
3lso if we are intending to sell. Sasso thanked him for 
coming and said this certainly gives us something to think 
about. Braun asked if this requires a town meeting and the 

Bob VanDaalwyk wanted to find out the boards feelings about 
applying for a rezone and/or Conditional Use Permit to enable 
him to put a small beauty shop in his.home on Lake Farm Road. 
He was asked to provide the clerk a list of his neighbors so 
she can notice them prior to the Sept. 14th meeting. 

Ed Kamm addressed the board regarding the land he owns at 
Sigglekow and Holscher Road. He is talking to the Village cf 
McFarland about proposed uses of the land and has asked the 
Village to annex his land. The Village wanted it understood 
they have not asked to have this land annexed. If an 
annexation is to occur it will be at Karnrn"s request. There 
is a possibility the Village will purchase some of this land 
for a Public Works building. 

Braun pointed out this enables the April Hills Subdivision to 
approach annexation to the Village at some time in the future 
since they would become contiguous with this annexation. 

Mr. Kamm was thanked by the board for informing us of his 
intent. 

Art Voit explained the City of Madison wants to buy a portion 
of their land which is adjacent to Regas Road. They need it 





to complete the new access road to the corporate center. 
This City has threatened condemnation. Mr. Voit came to the 
clerk and asked if the City can condemn land that is not in 
their jurisdiction. The clerk contacted Atty. Mitby. His 
response was that he thought it would require approval of 
Blooming Grove, as per Wis. State Statute 32.02(1), unless 
there is another statute pertaining to highways/road that 
would supersede that. He isn't aware of any other statutes 
but would research it further if it becomes necessary. Mr. 
Voit is asking the board for their support in turning down 
the City. Braun asked if we plow Regas Road? Redepenning 
said that we do, even though 1/2 of it belongs to the City. 

Sasso made motion to support Mr. Voit in not allowing the 
City to condemn his land for the purpose of a road. Second 
by Braun. 

Ned Paschke and Tomm Buss approached the board about the 
culvert that goes under Southtowne Drive by Madison Metro 
Sewer District. It is full and there is considerable runoff . 
They are requesting some help from the town to resolve this 
problem. There were several possible solutions discussed. 
Redepenning felt we need to shoot some grades of the land 
before we have any idea of what could bs done. He indicated 
6ne solution might be to extend the curb and gutter into the 
town portion of the road. 

Sasso said we can look into this but since this improvement 
would only serve one property owner we probably would expect 
them to participate in the cost to a_great extent. They said 
they would be willing to do whatever is necessary if that i5 
the policy. Clerk said if curb & gutter is generally 
assessed to the property owner, if that is the solution. 

It was agreed that Redepenning would contact Dane County 
Highway to view the site and make a recommendation. Perhaps 
they could talk to MMSD Engineers. 

Sasso asked Paschke if MMSD contributes money to the City of 
Madison for fire protection? He said he was not aware of any 
payment but he would take it back to his personnel. Sasso 
explained that charging tax exempt properties for fire 
protection is an option we are discussing. 

Clerk asked 
this or 3re 
objective? 

if the board was taking a position on researching 
you only talking to MMSD or what is the 
It was agreed we should probably talk to Mitby. 

STREETS - Redepenning said our new truck would be available 
in the near future and wanted to know how we would dispose of 
the old one. Sasso indicated we should advertise far bids. 
We should check and see what the deadline in for the WTA 
newsletter. Berg questioned if we shouldn't determine our 
own value since all you seem to get is lowball offers when 





you advertise for bids. Redepenning explained that it is a 
1976 truck and does not have a great deal of value. He 
further explained that you add the phrase "reserve the right 
to accept any or all bids'' which does not require you to sell 
it if you aren't satisfied with the offers. Redepenning 
asked how we are doing on the loans. Clerk said they have 
been filed with the Board of Commissioners of Trust Fund 
Lands and will wait for the Attorney General's approval. In 
the meantime, the Treasurer said we have enough funds to take 
delivery as long as it doesn't take too long. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Chief Ames asked to have the following 
funds transferred within his own fire department budget. 
$100.00 from Furniture and Equipment (52311231) and $300.00 
from Building Repair & Improvement (52311230). This is a 
total of $400.00 to be allocated $75.00 to Dues & Fees 
(52311320) and $325.00 for On Board Equipment (52311314). 
Approved on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

We discussed the dry hydrant at Lake Farm Park. Oregon Fire 
Department has now billed us $750.00 for this. The DNR has 
paid the other $750.00. The previous board approved this. 
However, when we signed the agreement we struck out the 
clause in the agreement which holds Dane County Parks 
harmless. The County Parks Department would not agree to 
that. So we don't know what the status of that is or how 
they could install it without an agreement being reached. 
Sasso explained the function of a dry hydrant. Chuck Wagner 
of the Oregon Fire Department sent a letter to our fire 
department saying it is our responsibjlity to maintain it. 
Sasso said he would like to make a motion rescinding the 
action of the previous board. Clerk said in the meantime we 
have a bill for installation for $750 ✓00 and she needs 
authority to pay or withhold payment. Sasso said he was 
pretty sure it had not been installed but if it has been then 
we will have to make the payment. Clerk asked about the 
liability to the town since we don't have any signed agree­
ments and our firemen have already indicated they aren't 
interested in maintaining it. 

Harold Curley asked why we need a dry hydrant when our trucl<s 
will siphon the water out of the lake. Sasso said Oregon 
doesn't have that capability so they wanted it installed. 

Sasso asked Redepenning to see if it has been installed and 
if it has been he should contact the Oregon Fire Department. 
Redepenning indicated the Fire Chief should be in contact 
~ith Oregon since Redepenning isn't a fireman. 

Braun then made motion to rescind the previous board action 
pending Redepenning checking out the property. Second by 
Sasso. 

We discussed the letter from the City of Madison offering to 





do our inspections for underground storage tank removal. 
Chief Ames indicated that we don't have the capability and 
training to handle it ourselves. Sasso then made a motion 
that we sign an agreement with the City for inspections and 
any costs incurred that the town is billed for would be 
passed on to the property owners. Second by Braun. 

Clerk said the letter said they asked for time to come in and 
discuss it with us. Berg said according to the letter we can 
contract with DILHR as another option. Sasso then withdrew 
his motion. 

Redepenning reported that we had applied for FEMA funds 
(Federal Emergency Management Assistance) for the storm 
damage. We probably won't know for several weeks what we 
will be granted. A great deal of it is for brush chipping 
and tree damage. Also for the sink hole on Savannah Road. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Braun reported they will be meeting 
again on September 1st. Each committee member took a 
different job description and they will be meeting with the 
individuals to see if they need to be updated. On the 1st 
they will have a lengthy session to come up with wage 
recommendation which they will intend to bring to the board 

) on September 28th. 

Sasso said this is pretty late for the budget process. After 
the committee brings in their re-commendations the board then 
needs to meet with the employees to negotiate wages. Then we 
may have to meet several more times to bring the budget 
totals into a palatable figure. 

Clerl< suggested we meet to start on all the accounts that 
aren't affected by wages and that way the new board members 
would havs some time to familiarize themselves with the 
various accounts and the process prior to actual budget 
meetings. It was agreed to meet on September 2nd at 7:30 pm. 
Clerk will provide copies of all revenue and expense accounts 
for the board several days prior to the meeting. If you have 
questions about any of the accounts as you go through them it 
would be good to ask ahead of the meeting time so the cler!< 
can have the information you are asking for available. 

Berg provided copies of the format they use for the budget 
process at Wisconsin Bankers Association. He feels their 
process is much easier to understand and perhaps we could 
consider doing it in this format. Clerk responded that our 
revenue and expense reports provide the same information in a 
different format. Sasso felt it was too late in the season 
to start changing the budget process and format but we could 
consider it for another year. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg explained the details of the 
proposals that were brought in by Rugg & Knopp, Architects 
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and also American Structures. Both proposals are over the 
amount of funds available. There were several options 
available to either add to or deduct from these figures, such 
as air conditioning, hose tower, blacktop parking, 
landscaping, etc. 

Clerk said Al Lucchi had been in and inquired about the 
inflated size of the building. We need to look into that 
further because it has increased from 6,000 sq. ft to almost 
9,000 sq. ft. The committee spent a great deal of time 
discussing the floor plan but we missed the size increase. 
It needs to be downsized ta meet budget constraints. 
Clerk apologized for missing these numbers but thought we 
were working with the original agreed upon needs. 

Berg said it was assumed that the fire department and town 
hall administrative people on the committee had implemented 
the plan they i•Janted, rather than \·Jhat 1tJas needed. Clerl< 
said that was not correct. She assumed, incorrectly, that we 
were designing a building on the agreed upon dimensions. 
This is to be addressed at the next building committee 
meeting. 

Braun received a copy of the Bloodborne Pathogen Policy and 
the Confined Space Policy. He will provide copies prior to 
the next meeting so we can review them. 

Braun attended several area towns meetings and the Dane 
County Towns Association meeting. They say the Pledge of 
Allegiance at their meetings and he is requesting we do this 
at our meetings since we are sworn to uphold the Constitution 
of the United States. Sasso said he did not have any strong 
feelings one way or the other. Berg agreed. Braun said he 
is proud to be an American and feels this would be a good way 
to demonstrate this in the future. Approved on motion by 
Braun, second by Berg. Carried. 

Braun raised the issue of the clerk opening the mail that it 
is addressed to him personally. He wanted to know if we have 
a policy in regard tci that because he feels if it is 
addressed to him, or anyone else, it should only be opened by 
that person. 

Sasso said it has been the policy that the clerk needs to 
open the mail because some correspondence requires immediate 
attention or notice to all the board members. Mail that come 
to the town hall is town business and suggested if there was 
personal mail it should be sent to board members home rather 
than the town hall. Clerk said she does not open any mail 
that is marl<.ed "Personal" or "Confidential". It was agreed 

, J the present policy would continue. 
I 

Sasso would like to schedule a closed meeting at 6:15 pm 
prior to the next board meeting for purposes of reporting on 
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the meetings with the City of Madison. 

Sasso reminded everyone that the next couple of months will 
be very time consuming and to plan your schedule accordingly. 
We all chose to run for this office and the budget is 
probably one of the most important functions/responsibilities 
of the town board so plan on that time commitment. 

Reservations for the WTA convention are needed soon. Sasso 
made reservations for himself and spouse, Braun will attend, 
Berg will let the clerk know. 

Braun will be attending the Wis. Urban Towns meeting on Sept. 
10th. It :i.s in Eau Claire. Clerk t>Jill make the reservations. 

CLERK - We received a nice thank you note from the Dennis 
McDonald family in Rambling Acres for the "Children at Play" 
signs that were installed this summer. 

Dane County Highway Department awarded us a grant for $4,500 
for a bike path on Sigglekow Road with several provisions. 
We will place this on the agenda for the next meeting so we 
can take action on the contract. 

We received a letter from a private company regarding a road 
sign inventory. Dane County Highway also provides this 
service. We need to decide if we want to budget for this for 
next year .. 

Atty. Mitby provided a draft of a fireworks ordinanqe. It 
should be read over and then we can decide if we wish to 
pursue this further. 

An underground excavation permit was granted to Wis. Bell for 
underground lines on Sprecher Road on motion by Sasso, second 
by Berg. 

JcAnne Jones came to the town hall and talked to Brown. She 
said the Winnebagos intend to pursue a bingo hall but she did 
not mention a time frame. They will contact the town board 
in the near future. 

We adopted a resolution authorizing the town clerk to apply 
for the Wis. DNR Recycling Grant on motion by Sasso, second 
by Braun. 

Clerk pointE1d out the town hall door t-Jas open in the mor·n:i.ng 
again this week. That is the 5th time recently. We all have 
to make a more concerted effort to make sure it is locked. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Berg gave us an update on the flooding from the Richmond 
Hills subdivision. His concern is that the City make the 
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repairs in the proper and best manner. He also asked Don 
Mayo of the Mayo Corporation if Hovde could do the ditching 
and repair on Severson Drive. Mayo said Fox Construction 
could probably do the work. Sasso responded this is some­
thing that will probably be in the street budget for next 
year. Berg said he had in mind to do it this year. 

Berg questioned the letter sent by Tony Haen who is a 
representative of MAGEAL, regarding the MG&E substation. 
Sasso explained they are looking for subdivision approval. 
He was told at a meeting with the previous board that he 
would gain approval if he would agree not to participate in 
an annexation to the City of Madison for 50 years. He said 
that was totally unacceptable and we have not heard from him 
for a long time. 

Berg asked about the problem with Kelly McKinstry. The condo 
is resealing the driveway for the condo garages. It rained 
and there was a puddling of water that wasn't running off 
fast enough to satisfy the sealers so they took a shovel and 
dug a drainage ditch to run into her driveway. This caused 
debris and blacktop sediment to go down into her driveway. 
Sasso was there at 11:30 last night. She said she is suing 
the Condo Assoc. the town, the developer and everyone in­
volved with the development. 

Berg asked if the employees and elected officials shouldn't 
have business cards? Sasso agreed to check with Abe's 
Printing. 

Berg reported on several wells in Rambling Acres that are 
testing with a high bacteria count. Clerk said Dane County 
Emergency Management and DNR are suggesting that everyone 
with their own wells should have them tested. 

Sasso reminded everyone that a newsletter will be coming out 
prior to the budget meeting in November and perhaps we could 
write an article about the well testing for that. 

Braun said the landfill negotiating committee is nearing a 
conclusion. 

Berg said the April Hills people are still very concerned 
with Sigglekow Road and he moved that we send a letter to the 
City of Madison bringing pressure to bear that we expect that 
road to be fixed next year. Sasso said he will enlighten us 
on that situation at the closed session to discuss the 
annexation issues. Berg said we need to develop a strategy 
and inundate the city council members with the need to 
maintain their roads. 

Sasso suggested we close the meeting with an emphasis that we 
all need to work together and let each other know what we are 
doing so that we can accomplish goals. We have a lot ahead 





of us and if JoAnne Jones escalates the Winnebago Casino we 
could have a lot of problems. Motion by Sasso, second by 
Braun at 10:59 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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SPECIAL BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD SEPTEMBER 2, 1993 7:41 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown and Moody 

This meeting is for the purpose of introduction to the budget 
process. 

Before we began the budget discussion clerk explained she had 
been in contact with Adam Hogan of DNR and he will be sending 
literature to distribute to residents with well problems. 

We reviewed all of the revenue and expense accounts. It was 
explained who is responsible for working on the budget for 
each account. Many of the accounts are established by 
another entity and all we do is plug in the numbers. These 
include accounts like shared revenue, state aids, garbage 
contract, recycling, health insurances, retirements, etc. 

Redepenning provides the working budget for all public works, 
Ames works on the fire department, Brown does the property 
tax and treasurer budget, clerk and treasurer work on the 
town hall & data processing and clerk works on the clerk 
budget in addition to the election, assessment and board of 
review, audit, building, electrical and plumbing inspectors 
plus most of the revenue accounts. The Board is responsible 
for the town board budget in addition to working with the 
street outlay and park planning. 

We need the wage recommendations in order for Redepenning and 
Ames to work on their budgets. 

There was considerable discussion about many of the accounts. 

Clerk explained the tax levy is the last number to be entered 
into the budget. This is after all revenues and expenses 
are planned and the levy is comprised of the difference. 

The recycling is charged to the residents for the pickup 
portion. We apply for a recycling grant, however we don't 
know until after the budget process whether we will get these 
funds so we can't budget for this revenue. The board may 
choose to take some or all of the monies we received this 
year and apply it to the recycling charges for the residents. 

It will all begin to fall into place once we begin the actual 
budget work process. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:35 pm on 
motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

J Respectfully submitted, 
,_/ 

Barbara K. Moody, Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD JULY 13, 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Berg, Braun, Moody, Brown, Redepenning, H. Curley, 
M. Schroeder, J. Krueger, K. Boyd and J. Richardson. 

Minutes cf June 22, 1993 Regular and Special Town Board 
meetings were approved on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

Treasurer's report was approved on motion by Berg, second by 
Braun. Copy is attached. In the future the clerk and 
treasurer will provide the check register and receipts 
register as an addition to the treasurer's report. This will 
provide more detail as to the expenses and revenue. Both 
board members felt this would be helpful. As per the advice 
of the auditor they will also receive the Revenue and Expense 
reports for review. The check register and receipts will 
show only the monthly totals. The other reports are 
cumulative for the year. We will try to provide this 
information by the Friday prior to the meeting so there . is 
time to review it prior to the meeting. 

We went through the payroll ledger and identified the em­
ployees and what their function is. Berg questioned why a 
part time employee is entitled to benefits. Clerk explained 
that an employee who works over 600 hours is entitled because 
that is the way the Wis. Retirement System is established. 
Berg will research this. 

Contract for tree removal at 503 N. Fair Oaks Avenue was 
granted to Jim's Tree Service in the ~mount of $340.00 on 
motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

Harold Curley and Margarete Schroeder.addressed the board 
about the flooding that happens in the neighborhood when it 
rains heavily. They asked if anything could be done to clean 
out the storm sewers. Braun asked what it would cost to 
clean them out. Redepenning said he would have to get 
estimates. We can't even locate plans for the storms sewers. 

Motion was made by Braun, second by Berg, to authorize 
Redepenning to contact Rota-Rooter to see what needs to be 
done to clean up the 3300 block up Thurber. He can also 
check into what else needs to be done. 

Joe Krueger of 525 Rethke Avenue is replacing the flat roof 
on his house to a pitched roof. Because of the proximity to 
the lot line he has applied to Dane County Zoning for a 
variance and wondered if the board would have a problem with 
this. His hearing is August 26th at the County. We will 
take action at our meeting on July 27th but everyone indi­
cated they had no problem with it as presented. 

Braun presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Ken Boyd of 





Blooming Grove Greenhouse for the flowers at the cemetery and 
extend~d our thanks. Boyd responded this is his way of 
giving something back to the community. Clerk informed the 
board that Mr. Boyd has donated flowers to the annual 
luncheon for National Clerks week the past two years. 

Boyd asked the status of the annexation. We anticipate a 
ruling from the court in late fall on the Madison appeal. 

STREETS - Redepenning met with engineers from the City of 
Madison and also the Mayo Corporation, who is engineering 
Hovde's subdivision, to discuss the runoff onto Cynthia Lane. 
Mayo Corp. indicated their willingness to do the ditching on 
Cynthia at no cost to the town. Berg expressed concern about 
saving the sidewalk on the Zeier property. There is no 
support for· the sidewalk if the ditch is dug out. A round 
culvert would not provide much support. Berg contacted Mr. 
Zeier to attend the meeting but he declined because he felt 
this was an issue between himself and the developer. 

Berg made motion to send letter to Don Mayo of the Mayo Corp. 
authorizing them to ditch Cynthia Lane at no cost to the 
town. second by Braun. 

~edepenning discussed the sewer break that occurred on 
Savannah Road, which is Sanitary District 18 business. Clerk 
explained tl,at when Redepenning does work for the Sanitary 
District - he keeps track of his hours and the town bills the 
district, since he is not a Sanitary District employee. The 
reason for that is so he does not las~ retirement benefits 
for the time he works in the district. 

Redepenning will keep track of all costs incurred and submit 
them to Dane County Emergency Management. The county is 
making appl.ication to FEMA for disaster aid on behalf of all 
municipalities. 

Clerk reported that she had a call from a resident of Lee 
South Court. He is concerned about the runoff from the South 
farm. He feels we have inadequate erosion control measures 
in place. Clerk explained that it is difficult to have 
measures in place that will protect from a 100 year flood and 
that there are state and county laws for erosion control for 
construction sites. She asked the Building Inspector to call 
him although there doesn•t appear to be muoh we can do . It 
appears to be a civil matter. 

432 Powers Avenue has requested a driveway permit to come off 
of Webb Avenue. Clerk indicated the normal process is for 
Redepenning to review it for need of a culvert and then the 
Town Chair signs it. Berg asked if anyone had looked at it. 
No, because culverts are not required in platted areas. He 
thought it should be reviewed. Redepenning and M. Moody left 
to look at it. On their return Redepenning called them to 
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clarify tt,eir intent. They are going to erect a detached 
garage on the back of their property and eliminste their 
existing driveway. A permit was issued with the restriction 
they must remove their current driveway and replace the 
blacktop curb on motion by Braun, second by Berg. Braun made 
motion to authorize Berg to sign the permit in the absence cf 
the chair, second by Berg. 

Pam Dumphy of Dane County Highway sent a letter confirming 
the Marsh Road work will proceed this year. It was budgeted 
for 2 years ago and not able to be completed. The City is 
ready to proceed. Redepenning said Sasso had authorized the 
County to proceed. Redepenning will call McFarland to see if 
they intend to close Siggelkow Road during this construction. 

Berg raised the question of the need for the town board to 
adopt an ordinance to prohibit the sale of fireworks within 
the town. He and the clerk had a conference call with 
Attorney Mitby regarding some matters, one of which was the 
enforcement of ordinances. Mitby again reiterated that if 
you have an ordinance you must be prepared to enforce it. 
There is more liability incurred if we have one and don't 
enforce it than if we don't have o~e at all. Berg doesn't 
perceive this one would be difficult to enforce since we 
would just be able to deny them a transient merchant permit 
when they apply. Redepenning pointed out that the fire 
department is researching the possibility of selling 
fireworks as a fund raiser. Would this prohibit that? Berg 
indicated it would. Braun felt because it is such a limited 
time period that the sale is viable w= shouldn't spend town 
funds to adopt this ordinance. Berg asked this item be 
placed on the agenda for the July 27th meeting. 

Action on Dane County Ordinance Amendment #5 was deferred to 
July 27th. Berg will talk to Beverly Hills and Braun will 
talk to Kelly McDowell to attempt to obtain more information. 

Action was taken to recommend Vernon Wendt as the Dane County 
Towns Association representative to Regional Plan Commission 
on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

CLERK - Operators license were granted to Dana Johnson, Linda 
Hansen and Judith Hoffer on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 
They are all renewals for Jerry's Place. 

Clerk provided a copy of RPC comments regarding the batch 
plant at Yahara Materials. 

The attached resolution was adopted on motion by Braun, 
second by Berg to authorize the borrowing of $30,000.00 for 
the purchasing a public works truck. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 
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The Dane County Town's Association meeting is at Green Acres 
in Sauk City en July 28th. Those who will attend should 
notify the Clerk. It is for all elected officials. 

Sasso obtained a copy of the plan for the World Dairy Expo 
and the drafts are here for board perusal. 

Moody will attend a July 22nd meeting of Dane County Clerks. 

Braun again thanked Ken Boyd for his interest in the cemetery 
flowers and for coming to the meeting. 

Berg discussed the opinions shared by Attorney Mitby 
regarding the personnel committee and the questions that have 
been raised about taping the meetings, keeping minutes and 
going into closed session. Clerk provided a copy of the 
pertinent section of the Open Meetings laws as suggested by 
Mitby. Berg said that it has been the past practice of the 
board to record all meetings upon the recommendation of legal 
counsel for purposes of accur~cy and liability. Berg indi­
cated that unless or until the board takes action to change 
that policy we should follow the advice of legal council. 
Braun said for personnel issues you can go into closed ses­
sion to discuss a variety of things. Berg felt the committee 
~as charged with wage recommendations and development of job 
descriptions. These are not reasons for calling for a closed 
session under his interpretation of what Mitby said. Braun 
said in the development of job descriptions you get into 
evaluations, even though the committee isn't charged with 
this. Braun said he will research th~ statutes himself and 
follow up with a phone call to Mitby. We discussed taping of 
the meetings. Berg again indicated these should be recorded 
as long as this is board policy. Braun said it is the 
discretion of the committee to proceed as they see necessary. 
Berg disagreed. Clerk reminded the board all open meetings 
can be recorded by anyone in attendance, even if the commit­
tee does not tape it and all the employees have the right to 
attend an open meeting so why is confidentiality a concern to 
the committee? Braun asked for minutes of a meeting where the 
board adopted a policy to tape all meetings. Clerk said she 
was sure there was no formal action taken, we were only fol­
lowing the recommendation of Attorney Mitby. Braun said in 
the absence of a formal policy he would proceed as he felt 
necessary irregardless of ths board position or the advice of 
the attorney based on parliamentary procedure. Berg asked 
this be placed on the next agenda for further discussion. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.rn . 
on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody, Clerk 





FORM OF RECORD 

The following preamble and 
Arnold Ber g 

resolutions were presented by Supervisor 
and were read to the meeting. 

By the provisions of sec. 67 .12(12) of the Wis. Stats., all municipalities may 
borrow money for such purposes in the manner prescribed, and, 

By the proV1s1ons of Chapter 24 of the Wisconsin Stats., the Board of 
Commissioners of Public Lands of Wisconsin is authorized to make loans from the State 
Trust Funds to municipalities for such purposes. {Municipali~y as defined by sec. 
24.60(2), Wis. Stats., means a town, village, city, county, public inland lake protection 
and rehabilitation district, town sanitary district created under s. 60.71 or 60.72, 
metropolitan sewerage district created under s. 66.22 or. 66.882, joint sewerage system 
created under s. 144.07(4), school district or vocational, technical and adult education 
district.) · 

THEREFORE, BE rr RESOLVED, that the Town of Blooming Grove 
in the County of Dane , Wisconsin, borrow from the Trust 
Funds of the State of Wisconsin,- the sum of Thirty thousand dollars 

Dollars ($ 30 , 000. 00 
for the purpose of Purchasing a public· works· truck 

and for no other purpose. 

The loan is to made payable within 5 years from the 15th day of 
March preceding the date the loan is made. The loan will be repaid in annual 
installments with interest at the rate of 5. 0% percent per annum from the 
date of making the loan to the 15th day of March next and thereafter annually • as 
provided by law. 

RESOLVED FURTHER that there shall be raised and there is levied upon all 
taxable property, within the Town of Blooming Grove , in the 
County of Dane , Wisconsin, a direct annual tax for 
the purpose of paying interest and principal on the loan as they become due. 

RESOLVED FURTHER, that no money obtained by the Town of 
Blooming Grove 

for any purpose except 
by such loan from the state be applied or paid out 

Purchase of a Public Works Truck 

without the consent of the Board of Commissioners of Public Lands. 

RESOLVED FURTHER, that in case the Board of Commissioners of Public Lands 
agrees to make the loan, that the chairman and clerk of the Town of 

Blooming Grove in the County of _ _.,D""a,.,.n..,e.__ __________ _ 
Wisconsin, are authorized and empowered, in the name of the town to execute and 
deliver to the Commission, certificates · of indebtedness, in such form as required by 
the Commission, for any sum of money that may be loaned to the town pursuant to 
this resolution. The chairman and clerk of the town will perform all necessary actions 
to fully carry out the provisions of Chapter 24 and Sec.67.12(12), Wis. Stats., and these 
resolutions. 

RESOLVED FURTHER, that this preamble and these resolutions and the aye and 
no vote by which they were adopted, be recorded, and that the clerk of this town 
forward this certified record, along with the application for the loan, to the Board of 
Commissioners of Public Lands of Wisconsin. 





Supervisor 'Mtchael R .. ·-auo 
preamble and resolutions. 

moved adoption of the foregoing 

'The question being upon the adoption of the foregoing preamble and resolutions, a vote 
was taken by ayes and noes, which resulted· as follows: 

1. Chairman Stephen R. Sasso voted Absent 

2. Supervisor Ar.nold Berg voted aye 

3. Supervisor Michael Braun voted aye 

4. Supervisor voted 

5. Supervisor voted 

A majority of the town board of the Town of -=B-l_..o .... o._.m ... 1 .... · n....._g_ .... G .... r .... a...,v ..... e _________ _, 

in th~ County of Dane , State of Wisconsin, having voted 

in favor of the preamble and resolutions, they were declared adopted. 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD JULY 27, 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, and 
52 others. 

Minutes of July 6th Special meeting were approved as read on 
motion by Berg, second by Sasso. 

Minutes of July 13th were deferred to the next meeting. 
B r·aun i...iishes them to reflect he s.~id "you can go into closed 
session to discuss employee t•Jages" and he wanted a 1 i ne 
deleted since he felt is was a subjective comment by the 
clerk. Clerk will listen to the tape again. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

Sasso introduced Dennis Domack from UW Extension, Bill 
Zellmer of Wis. Dept. of Development, Phyllis Wilhelm of MG&E 
and Gene Bunnell. 

Domack distributed a pamphlet which provided statistics on 
growth in Dane County and what they project for the future. 

Bill Zillmer discussed Planning Assistance and Financial Aid. 
There are funds available for some assistance. They help you 
define your objectives and how to attain them. Plans are 
only as good as your ability to implement them. He encour­
ages the use of volunteers. Riddle asked if there are funds 
available for town retention assistance. Zillmer said no. 

Phyllis Wilhelm talked about the need . to keep your options 
open when it comes to providing services. One option to 
consider is Public/Private Partnerships. 

Gene Bunnell discussed the fire service and how to provide 
fire protection. Are we willing to consider privatization? 
Municipalities need to 1-Jorl.-; together for planning and 
development. You must loo I~ at al 1 the options and are they 
truly cost effective. Which will provide the level of 
service we want? In the decision making process it 
ultimately comes down to our values. Our values determine 
our needs. Again, he stressed the value of cooperation 
between municipalities. He pointed out the pro5 and cons of 
incurring long term debt. In certain circumstances it should 
be avoided and other times it is the best means to distribute 
the cost of major projects. 

Dave Wiganowsky of the Town of Burke felt this discussion 
should tal<.e place L·Ji th the City of Madison. The towns L•Jo rl<. 
together quite well, however it is their experience the City 
doesn't feel the need to plan cooperatively. 

Braun stated that borrowing funds doesn't enter into the 
picture. Money has been set aside to build a building so 
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that should not be an issue . 

George Watson asked if there was any information available as 
to how many municipalities had changed from contracted fire 
protection to starting their own departments. If that 
information is readily available no one was aware of it. 

STREETS-We opened the bids for the vehicle on which we had 
advertised for bids. Fred Laufenberg bid $70.00 and Roxie's 
Towing bid $50.00. Sasso made motion to accept the $70.00 
bid, second by Berg. Title will be conveyed per an Abandon-
ment Title. 

A Conditional Use Permit was approved for 52S Rethke Avenue 
to allow for the change from a flat roof to a pitched roof on 
motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Operator's Licenses were approved as follows on motion by 
Berg, second by Braun: Gladys Holcomb for Jerry's Place and 
Jeni Bergholz & Todd Sheetz of Holiday Inn SE. 

Dane County Ordinance Amendment tt5 was approved on motion by 
Berg, second by Braun, with the condition the provisions be 
made for the financing of public services such as fire, 
police, water, sanitation and EMS, possibly through bonding 
and/or insurance. Braun had contacted Kelly McDowell and 
Berg had contacted Beverly Hills, our County Supervisors, for 
input into this vote. 

CLERK - We received a letter from Madison Fire Department 
offering to do tank removal inspectio~s for us on a 
contracted basis. We will put this on our next agenda. 

MMSD sent a letter regarding their ditch and fence on South 
Towne Drive. They would like participation from the town 
to maintain it since there are drainage problems. We will 
also place this on the next agenda. Redepenning should look 
at it prior to the next meeting 

Linda Elsberry, Chair of Town of Cottage Greve discussed the 
Cottage Grove position on the Rodefeld Landfill Expansion. 
They adopted and sent to the Negotiating Committee a 
resolution stating there shall be no more growth. They did 
considerable research and feel the clay liner cannot safely 
hold any more weight without deterioration. Also she feels 
the nearby residents have already tolerated more than they 
should have had to. Elsberry thanked the board for inviting 
her and giving her the opportunity to share the view of the 
Cottage Grove Town Board. 

Braun pointed out the City of Madison has 4 members on the 
committee and he is the representative from Blooming Grove 
and there is one representative from Cottage Grove. The City 
has a vested interest in the expansion since they are the 





largest user. The committee is cha rged with negotiat i ng the 
best package to protect the interest of the public and they 
are not permitted ta ta ke a political posi tion. 

There we re severa l quest ions . Why do they go into closed 
session? Braun said because there are people who attend and 
try to participate in the di scussion , rather than j ust 
listen. Why were the y told it wou l d close in 7 years a nd that 
was 1 9 years ago? The residents indicated enough is enough. 

We discuss ed the need for an Ordinance prohibiting the sale 
of f ireworks in the town. Berg indicated he i s inte res ted in 
pursuing th is and Braun voiced his opposi tion to more g ove rn­
ment. Atty. Mi tby thought we probabl y didn ' t want to get 
into the area of "use" in the toL•m but only the sales 
quest ion. The enforcemen t should not be a major problem 
s ince we simply wouldn't issue a pe rmi t. This i s a separate 
issue from leasing town land for sales. Permitti n g t he use 
of town land f or any p u rpose i ncurs a certain amount of 
liability. Armstrong asked if the re had been problems or 
complai nts with fi reworks sa les in the past? Sasso said yes . 
He also asked if this would prohib i t the fire department from 
selling fireworks as a fundraiser? Answer was yes. Mitby 
will eend a sample ordinance for review at the next meeting 
t□ see if we wish to pursue this . 

Hallmans were present to ask the board why they were told 
they cou ld not use t he town land a ny l onger for Christmas 
tree sales. They ha ve trees ordered. S ince they have used 
the land on the no rth e nd for t he last several years and the 
piece by the fire station last year ihey don • t understand why 
they are be ing deni ed . Sasso said they would put it on the 
agenda for the Augu s t 10th meet ing and give it s ome thought 
prio r tc that. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Dic k Riddle and Harold Curley were pre­
s ent from the committee. Riddle sees the ir funct ion as up­
dating the job descriptions. Arms trong sa id they we re j ust 
created 2 years ago. Are they going to be changed? Riddle 
didn't f eel thi s was necessa rily t r ue. The only position that 
doesn ' t curre ntly ha ve a job description is the part time 
pu bl ic works job. 

Braun said they were furt her charged with establishi ng salary 
ranges. They have contacted the Towns of Bristol, Sun 
Prairie, Du nkir k a nd Vero na and the Vill age of S horewood and 
asked them to provide salary and job descr iption info rmation. 
They chose those communi ties due to similari ty to Blooming 
Grove i n size . He sa id they dist ributed forms to all the 
town emp loyees to fill out r egarding their job descriptions. 

Sasso said he wanted to talk about the p o licy of taping 
meetings and holding open meetings . He a lso wants the 
committee t o expedi te matters since we can't begin the budget 
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process until wages are negotiated. That is usually done in 
September since the budget process usually takes at least 2 
months. Therefore it is necessary for the committee to 
proceed as quickly as possible on the salary recommendations . 

Braun explained he has 5 years experience in personnel mat­
ters and wages and salary are generally confidential issues. 
He wants it listed on all agendas as per State Statute 
19.BS(c) that the committee will have the option to go into 
closed session for the purpose of discussing wages. Mitby 
clarified the Statutes allow to go into a closed session for 
the purpose of offering a specific salary to a specific 
person. All other discussion of wages and job descriptions 
must be done in Open Session based on a ruling from the 
Attorney Generals office. Since the taxpayers are paying the 
salaries and benefits they have the right to know what is 
being considered. He said his role is to advise the town how 
to legally proceed. They may or may not choose to take his 
advice. He also doesn't lil<e to see town board and/or 
committees take the risk of Open Meeting violations because 
the neither the defense nor the fine can be paid by the 
municipality. It must be paid by the individual. He feel 
the best policy we can adopt is on the side of open 
government. 

The other issue is the taping of meetings. One concern Mitby 
shared is record l<eeping. Sometimes you must go back several 
years to reconstruct a commitment that was made or a position 
that was taken. He understands that discussion is more 
comfortable if it is not on tape, how~ver sometimes there are 
issues that need to be clarified and therefore he recommends 
that we continue the policy of taping all meetings. 

Beverly Hills explained the policy of Dane County committees 
and stressed her personal feeling would be towards more open 
government. 

Riddle expressed concern that the committee felt more comfor­
table not being on tape. But he also was concerned that in 
the past the ordinance committee and the building committee 
did not tape their meetings. Why is this policy being 
recommended now? Clerk said she was sure that meetings were 
taped in the past. 

Braun said he would like to clarify two things: 1. The law 
does not require taping of meetings. Minutes only require 
the recording of any action that is taken, and 2. We are not 
dealing with zoning issues, we are dealing with compensation 
and the livelihood of employees. and 3. This town has never 
had a personnel committee so this issue has never had to be 
addressed before. He has been 5 years in the personnel field 
and Riddle has been involved with hiring and firing and you 
don't leave the door open in those l~inds of situations. He 
really feels some issues need to be kept under wraps and that 
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does not mean he is trying to hide anything. Bu t his pro­
fessionalism s ays these i ssues should be kept c onfidenti al . 

Sasso said i n h i s 5 years of experience on the board we have 
tr ied taki ng no t es a nd ha ving rec ordi ng secretaries a nd f ou nd 
that we are missing too much information. He p o inte d ou t the 
diff erence between publ ic a nd p rivate secto r iss ues . He re­
minded eve ryone that they s hould b e ta lk ing about a positio n 
rathe r than a perso n. There should be nothing to be uncom­
fo r tabl e a bout i n d i scuss ing the job a nd l eavi ng t he 
pe r sonality out o f it . 

Brau n sa i d i f the commi ttee i s r e qui red to t ape meeti ngs t hey 
~ill . However, if the committe e resigns the y will have to 
star t al l over. 

Sasso made mo t ion to t ape a ll meet i ngs of all committees ex­
~5-~otu t ho~~qlJt ~~tnao ti ntc c lo~ed s e s s io n8a s cer thte Sta t e t 
~a~ ~s r~· ~re 1en s. ~econu by ~e r g. rauh cas a nay vo e. 

Redepe nn i ng as ked i f the committe e wa nted to g o i n to c losed 
session to evaluate him and negotiate his wages could he ask 
the meet ing to b e o pen a nd reco rded. Answe r is yes . The 
employee has that right under t he laws . 

Sasso said t he issu e of a fi r e sta ti o n/town ha ll is not wha t 
we will be talking about tonight. That will be done at a 
la te r town meeti ng. Tonight we a re goi ng t o d isc uss t he fi r e 
departm~nt and how the y provide fi r e p r otection and at what 
c ost. We wil l look into t he o p tions and the c os t of thos e 
op tions. 

Be r g i ni tiated t he discussion by expressing his conce rns 
about the cos t of t he f ire depar t me nt. The cos t o f t he p ro­
posed fire station a nd the town hall is what raised these 
qu estions in hi s mind. Why have n" t t he costs of f ire 
prot ection been looked into in the pas t ? Obviously the f ire 
d epa rtme nt isn 't go i ng to b e dispensed wit h easi ly a nd it 
won't be done by t he t own board bu t ra ther b y the c itizens a t 
a town meeting. He i s c onc erne d wi th state mandates that 
keep i nc reas ing the c ost of maintain i ng a fire depa rtment , 
the loss of tax base t h rough annexation. 

The ques tion was raised a bout the increase in insu rance if we 
c ont r act fo r s erv i ce. Be r g said he checked wi th American 
Fami ly a nd i f we cont ract wi t h d e pa rtments tha t have a l ower 
I SO rating than we do, whic h is 6, the premium wouldn't 
chang e . Brau n s tated t hat he had talke d to Apr i l Hi l ls 
resi dents and the fee l i ng with ma ny of t hem is if Mc Fa rland 
is going to provide the i r services they may as well annex to 
McFa rl a nd. The r e i s no benefit t o the m to stay i n Bloomi ng 
Gr ove if we can •t or won't provide serv i ces . He s t ated tha t 
an nexa tion c an onl y occur with t he residents permission. So 
t hat shoul d not be a co ncern. 
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He read a letter from ISO following the annual audit. They 
found our fire department to be outstanding. Several busi­
nesses also sent letters indicating their support for main­
taining our own fire department. 

Dick Riddle again reiterated the concerns of Rambling Acres 
of the possibility of annexation and the impact Hovde 
Development is having on the town and the cost of maintain­
ing the fire department. He wished to assure they are not 
dissatisfied with the level of service the fire department 
provides. They feel it is excellent. 

Wendy Swallow discussed fire insurance ratings. She is not 
familiar with American Families rating services but she and 
her husband are both insurance agents and town residents and 
business owners and they can assure us the insurance premiums 
would change drastically. She is even more concerned with 
the level of service we would receive. 

Al Lucchi 
remaining 
tinguous. 
shouldn't 

talked about the options Hovde has taken on the 2 
farms by Rambling Acres and they are all con-

He asked if we provide fire protection to MMSD and 
they be required to pay for those services? 

Marlen Moody pointed out that MMSD has provided many services 
to the town over the years including permitting the fire 
department to train on their premises. 

Lucchi said he wouldn't want us to abuse the system but we 
certainly could be looking into charsing tax exempt prop­
perties for services provided and he would like the board to 
research this. 

Barb Moody asked if the question is can we afford our own 
fire department? If so, we need to look at costs other muni­
cipalities are paying for contracted services. Berg had used 
the Town of Dunn as an example. Last year our fire depart­
ment budget was roughly $125,000. The Town of Dunn budgeted 
$104,000 and they have no control. They must pay whatever 
the other fire services charge. If we are going to research 
this let's make sure we don't compare apples and oranges. 

Don Foster said we appear to be running from the big bad wolf 
again and he has been hearing that for 15 years. Our fire 
department has been providing a good level of service and he 
doesn't see why we should look to changing it. 

Dennis Malinowski said when he first moved into the town he 
was told the town residents had authorized the sale of town 
land to raise funds for a new town hall/fire station. He 
isn't eager to pay more taxes but he doesn't see why this 
project is taking so long to get started. The fact is if 
Rambling Acres goes into the City the taxes are going to be a 
lot more than they are now and he resents sitting here being 
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asked to micro-manage and play a political game to stall the 
building project. 

Al Loomis said that our ISO rating would go to a 13, not a 
10. He has been on the fire department for 19 years, his dad 
was on it for 32 years prior to that. During all of that 
time the question of annexation has been the reason we can't 
seem to proceed with planning. Back in the SO's we had plans 
for a new fire station. That did not develop because people 
were worried about annexation. Isn't it time to get on with 
it? He asked why Berg wants to get rid of the fire depart­
ment without having done any research to see if it really 
would be better? 

Harold Curley said that a major concern of his would be re­
sponse time. How long would it take other departments to 
arrive to your home if it was burning? How much longer would 
it take if we contracted with a department that was a greater 
distance away. 

Roxanne Stillman said she wants to retain our own department. 

Larry Lawry identified himself as a town resident and a 
volunteer fire fighter. He is concerned with a contracted 
fire service would they serve their own municipality first 
and we would be secondary. He wants to make sure we research 
all the factors. 

Steve Armstrong, a full time firefighter, said he had talked 
to Cottage Grove Fire Department sinGe he is a resident of 
Cottage Grove. They have indicated they are not interested 
in providing any more fire protection. They have enough area 
to cover already . He feels that if the town researched this 
they would find much the same response elsewhere. Once you 
give up your own department and contract for service you are 
at their mercy. You have no control of costs. He feels the 
response time would double. He did not agree about other 
services putting their own municipalities first. That's not 
the nature of firefighters. You respond to the calls as you 
get them. His last point is this is his career. What are 
the advantages to the town to eliminate it? He wants that 
explained to him. 

George Watson pointed out that many municipalities that 
previously contracted have now started their own fire de­
partment to gain control of their costs and their level of 
services provided. 

Wendy Swallow said if they want to research this issue that 
is fine with her. But land was sold and money was raised to 
build a building. Why isn't that being done? 

Al Lucchi informed the residents that estimates came in at 
over $400,000. Sasso said he wanted to focus on the way to 



-



provide fire services tonight and not talk about a building. 

Steve Armstrong reminded us that if a real concern is with 
annexation we should keep in mind that if we abolish the fire 
department we would lose some of our town identity. 

Chairman Sasso said there appear to be valid co~cerns on both 
sides of the issue. The consumption of land and the ability 
to provide service at a fair and equitable issue. No one can 
afford to pay more to live in a town. He would like to form 
a committee to research these issues and he would like some 
volunteers. We need to clarify the issues. Also the Dane 
County Towns Association is doing a study and we should be 
able to obtain information from them. We currently have a 
fine fire department providing us very good service and it 
doesn't appear to be costing us more at this time. 

He agrees that annexation is a genuine concern. And even 
though the 3 board members don't see eye to eye on all issues 
their responsibility is to represent the best interests of 
the town and to spend their tax dollars wisely. If it 
becomes necessary to change the way we provide fire pro­
tection then that may happen. He doesn't feel there is a 
need to change it now but perhaps in a few years there will 
be. He is also talking to other fire departments about us 
contracting to provide service to them, so that is a 
possibility .. 

Sasso invited volunteers to work on a committee. 

Clerk said she feels prior to forming a committee the whole 
town should notified of this issue rather than just Rambling 
Acres who received the notice from Berg. This is an issue 
that affects the entire town, not just Rambling Acres. 

Sasso said the newsletter will be coming out in the next week 
or two and he will notice this issue in the newsletter. He 
would hope a report could be brought to the annual meeting in 
the spring. He closed the discussion of the fire department 
for tonight. A committee will be formed. 

Al Lucchi asked the town beard to address the issue of 
charging MMSD for fire protection at their next meeting . 
Sasso said they would do so. 

Redepenning asked the town board to buy a camera. He 
frequently has to use his own to take pictures of storm 
damage for legal issues or storm damage claims. Sasso said 
the fire department already has 2 and he could use those. 

Sasso reported he had a meeting scheduled with City Planners 
\,___,_./ but it l'Jas cancelled because the attorney did not attend. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:15 pm 





) 

on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD AUGUST 11, 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Braun 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Sasso, s econd by Braun . 

The reso lutions for the $30,000 borrowing for t he Public 
Wor ks truck and t he $80,000 for . t he Rustic Drive Special 
Assessme nt project were approved on motion by Bra un, second 
by Sasso and a copy of each is at tached . These were bo th 
previously approved, however the interes t rate was lowe red to 
4% a nd the State g ave us t he option of taking advantage of 
this which meant we had to adopt the resolutions again. 

Brau n wishes to have it place d on t he agenda for the Augus t 
24t h meeti ng to adopt a Bloodborne Pa thogen Pol icy and a 
confined space policy. He has a copy of the Village of 
Cottag e Grove policy and he will b ring it to t he next 
meet ing . Cotta ge Grove adopted OSHA 's Confi ned Space policy 
as it stands. Sasso asked for the name of a contsct pe rson 
at DILHR. He wou l d like it clarif i ed that we are no t exempt 
fr o m th is because of the small nu mber of employees we have. 

Braun reported t he next personnel committee mee ting will bs 
September 1st : They hope to bring a report to the 1st town 
board meet ing i n September . Sasso wants to have the budget 
done by mid-October. He told the Fire Ch ief t o proceed with 
the fire departme nt budget and do everything but wages and 
benefits. 

Redepenning r epo r ted to Sasso t he Wi~nebagos want the dirt 
off their field. Sasso gave him permission to dump it in a 
mars hy field in ano t her part of the town. 

The intersection of Sp recher Road and Hwy 88 i s b eing 
rec onstructed a nd the tree in the town right-of - way i s being 
removed. 

S asso i s s til l meet ing with the City of Madison a nd will 
probabl y have a repo rt t o make at the 1st meeting in 
Septembe r . 

Brau n said the re is going to b e a Pu bl ic Hearing at 7 : 30 
on August 31st at Hope Lutheran Church regarding the Rodefeld 
Landfill Expansion. The is being conducted by the Landfill 
Si ti ng Commit tee . The County is no t i nvi ted to this one . 
They hope to have it wrapped up by mid-Octo ber. They a re 
currently down to 4 basic differences, one o f which is 
e ithe r more well monitoring o r more compensation. 

Sasso repor ted he attended a meeting in McFarland about Ed 
Kamm's request to annex a port ion of his land to the Village 
of McFarland_ K3mm will be atte nding our next town b oa rd 
meeting. 
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Sasso has informed the Fire Chief that he would like to meet 
once a month to review things at the fire department 

Hallmans contacted Sasso about ths use of town land for the 
Christmas tree sales. He will be on the agenda for the next 
meeting. 

There is a party interested in purchasing the town land the 
fire department is on. He will contact the clerk to be 
placed on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm 
on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD AUGUST 24, 1993 7:00 P.M . 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, B. & s. 
VanDa3lwyk, H. Ziegler, Redepenning, H. Curley, J. Ziegler, 
R. Castleberg, D. Daneker, 0. Ames, E. Kamm, A. Voit, M. 
Suter. T. Buss and N. Paschke. 

Minutes of July 13, 1993 were approved as read on motion by 
S8sso, second by Berg. 

Minutes of July 27, 1993 were approved on motion by Berg, 
second by Braun after several questions by Berg. 

Minutes of August 11, 1993 were approved as read on motion by 
Braun~ second by Sasso~ 

Treasurer's Report was approved as presented on motion by 
Berg, second by Braun and a copy is attached. 

John and Harold Ziegler were present to discuss their plan to 
do mineral extraction on 140 acres of land South of 1-94 and 
West of Vilas Road on Seminary Springs Road. The City of 
Madison has 6 former landfill sites that need to be properly 
covered. They are Greentree, Mineral Point Road, Truax, Olin 
Avenue, Demetral Field and Sycamore. He provided the surface 
water management plan, a letter from the State Historical 
Society and the Reclamation plan. Access would be from 
Sprecher Road. He provided a plan which covered specific 
issues such as use, time table, process, trucking, blasting, 
A.N.R. Pipeline, hours of operation, use of Sprecher Road, 
erosion control, restoration, future use and royalty to the 
town. It is up to the contractor to obtain all permits and 
zoning changes. They require approval of Blooming Grove,· 
Dane County and DNR. 

He had previously discussed this possibility with Ampe. One 
of her major concern was the amount of trucks on Sprecher 
Road. Ziegler said the extraction would probably take 4-6 
weel<s · each summer. The trucks would enter onto Sprecher and 
go north to Hwy T, which is 2/lOths of a mile. Ziegler would 
provide an agreement in writing to restore the road to its 
original condition if it was damaged. 

Braun addressed several concerns. What is the proximity to 
the Rodefeld Landfill? Ziegler said approximately 5 miles. 
He expressed concern with fertilizers seeping into the 
groundwater if the clay is remov~d. Also, there would be a 
large amount of dirt and dust, Ziegler said there would be a 
water wagon on site. Braun asked how much the land would 
sink? It is his understanding there was another tlay mining 
operation in Blooming Grove and the land is now 15 - 1s·• 
lower than it was when they started. 

Ed Kamm is the owner of the property where the previous clay 
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extraction was dons and asked to correct the statement that 
the property has a lower elevation than before. It actually 
rose from its previous level. He also is'able to use the 
land for agriculture purposes again. He further stated that 
the Ziegler operation has a good reputation for their mining 
ope r·.?a tions. 

Berg expressed his concern about Sprecher Road. Ziegler 
suggested that we have a written agreement regarding the 
maintenance and repair of Sprecher Road. Sasso felt it C'"'"'"1 

be handled through a bond. 

Ziegler will provide the name and address of the abutting 
property owners to the clerk who will then provide notice to 
them of the public hearings. 

Redepenning asked about the service road. They will gravel 
3nd grade it as needed. 

Bill Hallman was present to ask the board for a decision 
about the use of the town land for Christmas Tree sales. 
Berg said the board was interested in restricting the use of 
town land for the sale of certain products. Since he feels 
Christmas tree sales is for the public good he would suggest 
we allow the Hallman's to rent the land for one more year 
since they have already Qrdered the trees. 

Braun asked if we have already taken action to not allow the 
sale of any products on town land. Clerk said the board had 
officially taken this position. 

Chief Ames was asked about any concerns he may have if the 
land was used. He said he did not. 

There was some discussion about traffic. It was felt it 
could be controlled without any major problems. 

Sasso expressed concerns about having a policy and 
changing it because "we l i 1-<.e your product". If t·Je 

then 
are aoino - -

to have policies we must be consistent in their application. 

Hallman asked for a decision. 
permit the rental of the land 

Sas:::.o made 
for sales~ 

motion 
Second 

to not 
Braun. 

Hallman then asked if we would consider allowing parking on 
the town land if he were able to rent land across the street 
in the City of Madison for his tree sales? He has not talked 
to the property owner to see if this could be worked out. 
Sasso made motion to approve the use of the land for parking. 
Second by Braun. Sasso amended his motion to restore the 
par!<.ing area if there is any damage" Hallman said he alt•Jays 
does. It's all his gravel that is there now. Braun then 
made motion to allow his customers to park across from the 
garage on the town land. Second by Sasso .. Margaret Suter 





owns land on Femrite Drive that she nesds to rezone. Her 
husband has a motorcycle shop and storage business on the 
land snd she has the house, a kennel and a boarding stable. 
Due to the fact they are divorcing they need to be able to 
split · it up. She needs 16.1 acres to keep her kennel 
business legal. This would be done on a certified survev 
map. Sutor was a5ked to provide the names and addresses of 
the abutting property owners so the clerk can notice the 
neighbors prior to making a decision. 

Bob Castleberg of the Stark Company was present to ask the 
board about the possibility of selling the remaining town 
land, all or part, for a restaurant site. The minimum that 
would be required for his restaurant would be 35,000 - 40,000 
square feet. They would consider purchasing the entire 
parcel and leasing it back for our fire station, or buying~ 
portion now and giving the buyer the option on the rest of 
the land far the future. 

Castleberg asked if we intended to build a town hall on the 
land. They would be willing to plan around our intended use 
of the land. Sasso said we could not answer that question at 
this time. He also said we may have a problem subdividing 
the land as it would require City of Madison approval. The 
buyer would like to know what we have in mind for a pries and 
also if we are intending to sell. Sasso thanked him for 
coming and said this certainly gives us something to think 
about. Braun asked if this requires a town meeting and the 
answer is yes. 

Bob VanDaslwyk wanted to find out the boards feelings about 
aoplying for a rezone and/or Conditional Use Permit to enable 
him to put a small beauty shop in his home on Lake Farm Road. 
He was asked to provide the clerk a list of his neighbors so 
she can notice them prior to the Sept. 14th meeting. 

Ed Kamm addressed the board regarding the land he owns at 
Siggl~kaw and Holscher Road. He is talking to the Village of 
McFarland about proposed uses of the land and has asked the 
Village to annex his land. The Village wanted it understood 
they have not asked ·to have this land annexed. If an 
annexation is to occur it will be at Kamm's request. There 
is a possibility the Village will purchase same of this land 
for a Public Works building. 

Braun pointed out this enables the April Hills Subdivision to 
approach annexation to the Village at some time in the future 
since they would become contiguous with this annexation. 

Mr. Kamm was thanked by the board for informing us of his 
intent. 

Art Voit explained the City of Madison wants to buy a port on 
of their land which is adjacent to Regas Road. They need t 





to complete the new access road to the corporate center. 
This City has threatened condemnation. Mr. Voit came to the 
clerk and asked if the City can condemn land that is not in 
their jurisdiction. The clerk contacted Atty. Mitby. His 
response was that he thought it would require approval of 
Blooming Grove, as per Wis. State Statute 32.02(1), unless 
there is another statute pertaining to highways/road that 
would supersede that. He isn't aware of any other statutes 
but would research it further if it becomes necessary. Mr. 
Voit is asking the board for their support in turning down 
the City. Braun asked if we plow Regas Road? Redepenning 
said that we do, even though 1/2 of it belongs to the Citv. 

Sasso made motion to support Mr. Voit in not allowing the 
City to condemn his land for the purpose of a road. Second 
by Braun. 

Ned Paschke and Tamm Buss approached the board about the 
culvert -that goes under Southtowne Drive by Madison Metro 
Sewer District. It is full and there is considerable runoff . 
They are requesting some help from the town to resolve this 
problem. There were several possible solutions discussed. 
Redepenning felt we need to shoot some grades of the land 
before we have any idea of what could be done. He indicated 
one solution might be to extend the curb and gutter into the 
town portion of the road. 

Sasso said we can look into this but since this improvement 
would only serve one property owner we probably would exoect 
them to participate in the cost to a great extent. They said 
they would be willing to do whatever is necessary if that is 
the colicy. Clerk said if curb & gutter is generally 
assessed to the property owner, if that is the solution. 

It was agreed that Redepenning would contact Dane County 
Highway to view the site and make a recommendation. Perhaps 
they could talk to MMSD Engineers. 

Sasse asked Paschke if MMSD contributes money to the City of 
Madison for fire protection? He said he was not aware of any 
payment but he would take it back to his personnel. Sasso 
explained that charging tax exempt properties for fire 
protection is an option we are discussing. 

Clerk asked if the board was taking a position on researching 
this or are you only talking to MMSD or what is the 
objective? It was agreed ~e sho~ld probably talk to Mitby. 

STREETS - Redepenning said our new trucl< would be available 
in the near future and wanted to know how we would dispose of 
the old one. Sasso indicated we should advertise for bids. 
We should check and see what the deadline in for the WTA 
newsletter. Berg question~d if we shouldn't determine our 
own value since all you seem to get is lowball offers when 
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you advertise for bids. Redepenning explained that it is a 
1976 truck and doss not have a great deal of value. He 
further explained that you add the phrase ''reserve the right 
tc 3,ccep t :"ny or all bids" hlhich does not require you to seJ. l 
it if you aren't satisfied with the offers. Redepenning 
asked how we are doing on the loans. Clerk said they have 
been filed with the Board of Commissioners of Trust Fund 
Lands and will wait for the Attorney General's approval. In 
the meantime, the Treasurer said we have enough funds to take 
delivery as long as it doesn't take too long. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Chief Ames asked to have the following 
funds transferred within his own fire department budget. 
$100.00 from Furniture and Equipment (52311231) and $300.00 
f ;··orn Building Repair & Imp rovernent (_ 52.3.11230).. This is 3. 

total of $400.00 to be allocated $75.00 to Dues & Fees 
(52311320) and $325.00 for On Board Equipment (52311314). 
Approved on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

We discussed the dry hydrant at Lake Farm Park. Oregon Fire 
Department has now billed us $750.00 for this. The DNR has 
oaid the other $750.00. The previous board approved this. 
However, when we signed the agreement we struck out the 
clause in the agreement ,·,hi ch holds Dane County P3 rks 
harmless. The County Parks Department would not agree to 
that. So we don't Know what the status of that is or how 
they could install it without an agreement being reached. 
Sasso explained the function of a dry hydrant. Chuck Wagner 
of the Oregon Fire Department sent a letter to our fire 
department saying it is cur responsibility to maintain it. 
Sasso said he would like to make a motion rescinding the 
action of the previous board. Clerk said in the meantime we 
have a bill for installation for $750.00 and she needs 
authority to pay or withhold payment. Sasso said he was 
pretty sure it had not been installed but if it has been then 
we will have to make the payment. Clerk asked about the 
liability to the town since we don't have any signed agree­
ments and ou1- firemen have already indicated they ar-en't 
inte:~·e~sted in rnaintainin·g it. 

Harold Curley asked why we need a dry hydrant when our trucKs 
will sichcn the water out of the lake. Sasso said Oregon 
doesn't have that capability so they wanted it installed. 

Sasso asked Redepenning to see if it has been installed and 
if it h3s beer: he st·:ou ld contact the O r-egon Fi re Depa t" tment. 
Ftedepenni r:g indicated the Fi re c'hief should be in con tact 
with Oregon since Redepenning isn't a fireman. 

Braun then made motion to rescind the previous 
pending Redepenning checking out the property. 
SassoM 

boa1~c! action 
second by 

We discussed the letter from the City of Madison offering to 





do our inspections for underground storage tank removal. 
Chief Ames indicated that we don't have the capability and 
training to handle it ourselves. Sasso then mads a motion 
that ~e sign an agreement with the City for inspections and 
any costs incurred that the town is billed for would be 
passed an to the property owners. Second by Braun. 

Clari~ said the letter said they asked for time to come in and 
discuss it with us. Berg said according ta the letter we can 
contract with DILHR as another option. Sasso then withd:·ew 
his motion. 

Redepenning reported that we had applied for FEMA fL1nds 
(Federal Emergency Management Assistance) for the storm 
damage. We probably won't know for several weeks what we 
will be granted. A great deal of it is for brush chipping 
and tree damage. Also for the sink hole on Savannah Road. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Braun reported they will be meeting 
again on September 1st. Each committee member tock a 
different job description and they will be meeting with the 
individuals to see if they need to be updated. On the 1st 
they will have a lengthy session to come up with wags 
recommendation which they will intend to bring to the board 
6n September 28th. 

Sasso said tt,is is pretty late for the budget process. After 
the committee brings in their re-commendations the board then 
needs to meet with the employees to negotiate wages. Then we 
may have to meet several more times to bring the budget 
totals into a palatable figure. 

Clerk suaoested we meet to start on all the accounts that 
aren't affected by wages and that way the new board Members 
would have some time to familiarize themselves with the 
various accounts and the process prior to actual budget 
meetings. It was agreed to meet on September 2nd at 7:30 pm. 
Clerk will provide copies of all revenue and expense accounts 
for the board several days prior to the meeting. If you have 
questions about any of the accounts as you go through them it 
would bs good to ask ahead of the meeting time so the clerk 
can have the information you are asking for available. 

Berg provided copies of the format they use for the budget 
process at Wisconsin Bankers Association. He feels their 
process is much easier to understand and perhaps we could 
consider doing it in this format: Clerk responded that our 
revenue and expense reports provide the same information in a 
different format. Sasso felt it was too late in the season 
to start changing the budget process and format but we could 
consider it for another year. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg ixplained the details of the 
proposals that were brought in by Rugg & Knopp, Architects 





and also Ame rican St r uctures. Both p r oposals are over the 
3rnou nt o f funds ava ilable. The re were several options 
a vailabl e to eithe r add t o or deduct from these figures , such 
as air conditioning, hose towe r , blacktop parking, 
landscaping, etc. 

Cl erk said Al Lucc h i had bee n in and inquired about the 
inf lated size o f the building. We need to l ook into that 
fu rther becaus e it has increased from 6, 000 s q. ft to al mos t 
9, 000 sq. ft. The committee spent a great deal of time 
disc ussing the floor plan bu t we missed t he size increase . 
It need5 t o b e downsized to mee t budgs t constraint5 . 
Clerk a pologized fo r miss i ng these numbers but thought we 
we re working with the o r i gina l a g r eed upon needs. 

Ber a said it was assumed that the fi re departmen t and tow n 
hall administrative people o n t he committee had implemente d 
the plan they wa nted, rather t han what was needed . Clerk 
sa id that was net correct. She assumed, incorrectly, tha t we 
\•Je re des ign i ng a bu ilding on the a g reed upo n dimensions . 
This is to be add ressed a t t he next build i ng committee 
meeti ng. 

Braun received a copy of t he Bloodborne Pathogen Policy and 
the Confined Space Policy. He wil l p r ovide copies pri o r to 
the next meeting so we ca n review them . 

Braun attended several area t owns meetings and t he Da ne 
Cou nty Towns Associatio n mee ting . They say the Pledge of 
All egiance at the i r meetings and he i s reques ting we do this 
at our meeti ngs since we are sworn to uphold the Constitution 
of the United States. Sasso said he did no t have any strong 
feeli ngs one way or the other. Be rg a greed. Brau n s aid he 
is proud to be an American and feels thi s would be a good way 
to demonstrate this in t he f utu re. Approved on mo tion b y 
Braun , sec ond by Be rg. Ca rri ed . 

Br3un raised the issue of the clerk opening t he mai l that it 
is sdaressed to him persona lly. He wanted to know if we have 
a pol icy in regard to that because he feels if it is 
addressed to him, or anyone else, it should onl y b e opened by 
tha t perso n .. 

Sasso said it has been the policy tha t the c lerk needs to 
open the mail beca~se some corre spondence requ ires immediate 
atte ntion or notice to al l the board members . Mail that come 
to the t o wn hall is town business and s uggested if there was 
p e rsonal mail it should be sent to board members home rather 
than the town hall. Clerk said she does not open any mail 
tha t is ma d<.ed "Personal" or "Conf idential '' . I t was ag reed 
the p resent policy wou ld con tinue . 

Sass o wou ld like to schedu le a closed meeting at 6 :15 pm 
prior ta the nex t boa rd meet ing for purposes of r eport ing on 





the meetings with the City of Madison. 

Sasso reminded everyone that the next couple of months will 
be very time consuming and to plan your schedu le acco rdi ngl y. 
We all chose to run for th is off ice and the budge t i s 
probably ens of the most important functions/responsibi lit ies 
of the town board so plan on that time commitment. 

Reservations fo r the WTA Convent io n are needed soon. Sasso 
made reservations for himself and spouse, Braun will attend, 
Berg will let the clerk know. 

Braun will be attending the Wis. Urban Towns mee ting on Sept. 
10th. It is in Eau Claire . Clerk will ma ke the r eservations . 

CLERK - We received a nice thank you note from the Dennis 
McDonaid family in Rambling Acres for the "Children 3,t Play" 
signs that were i nstalled this summer. 

Dane Cou nty Highway Department awarded us a grant for $4,500 
for a bi ke path on Sigglekow Road with several provis ion~. 
We will place this on the agenda for the next meeting so we 
can take act ion o n the contract. 

We received a lettsr from a private compa ny rega rding 3 road 
sign im1entor/ . Dane County High11Jay .::l.c:;o provides thi.s 

We need to decide if we want to budget fer thi s fer 

Atty. Mitby prov ided a draft of a fireworks ordinance. It 
should be read ove r and then we can decide if we wish to 
pursue this fur ther. 

An underground excavation permit was granted to Wis. Bell for 
unde rground li nes on Sprecher Road on motion by Sasso, second 
t)y Ber-g . 

JoAnne Jones came to the to~n hal l and talked to Brown. She 
said the Wi nnebagos intend to pu rsue a bingo hall but she did 
no t mention a time frame . They will contact the town board 
i n the near future. 

We adopted a resolution authorizing the town clerk to apply 
for ths Wis. ONR Recycling Gra nt on mot ion by Sasso, second 
by Braun" 

Cle rk pointed out t he town hall door was open in the morning 
a gain thi s week. That is the 5th time r ecently . We all have 
to make a more conce r ted effort to make s ure it is locked. 

Vouchers were app r oved on motion by Braun, second by Sasso . 

Be rg gave us a n update on ihe flood ing from the Richmond 
Hills subdivision. His co nce rn is that the City make the 





rep3irs in the proper and bes t manne r. He al so asked Don 
Mayo of the Mayo Corporation if Hovde could do the ditching 
and repair on Se verson Drive. Mayo sa id Fox Construction 
could probab ly do the t•Jor !<.. Sa:5so rec:,ponded this is some--
th i ng th3 t will probably be in the street budget for next 
year Bera said he had in mind to do it this year. 

Berg questioned the letter s ent by Tony Haen who is a 
representa tive of MAGEAL, regard ing the MG&E subs tat ion. 
Sasso explained they are looking for subdivision approval. 
He was told at a meeting with the previous board that he 
would gs in app rova l if he would agree not to participate in 
3n an nexation t o the City o f Mad ison f or 50 years. He said 
that was totally unacceptable and we have not heard from him 
for :2. 1 cng time. 

Berg aiked about the probl em with Kelly Mc Kinstry . The condo 
is resealing the drivewa y f o r the condo garages . It rained 
and there was a puddling of water that wasn't running off 
f ast enough to sat isfy the seale rs so they took a shovel and 
dug a dr3inage ditch to run into he r dr iveway. This caused 
debris and blacktop sediment to go do~n into her driveway. 
Sasso was t here at 11:30 last night. She said she is suing 
the Condo Assoc . the town, t he developer and everyone in­
vo lved wi th the developme nt. 

Berg asked if ths employees and elected officials shouldn't 
1·13.ve bL1•3 ines:.s c.~r·ds? Sasso 3,greed ta checl-~ 1-J itt~ Abe 's 
Pr in ting~ 

Berg reported on several wells in Rambling Acres that are 
testi ng with a high bacte ria cou nt . Clerk said Dane County 
Emergency Managemen t and DNR are s uggest i ng that eve ryo ne 
with their awn wells should have them tested. 

Sasso reminded eve ryone that a newslet ter will be coming ou t 
prier to the budge t meeting in November a nd pe r haps we could 
write an art icle about the well testing fer that . 

Brau n said the l andfill negotia ting committee is ne aring a 
concl usion. 

Berg said the April Hills people are stil l very concerned 
with Sigglekow Road and he moved that we send a lette r to the 
Ci ty of Madi so n br ingi ng pressure to bear that we expec t that 
road to be fixed next year. Sasso said he will enlighten us 
on that situation at the closed kession to discuss the 
annexation issues. Berg said we need to develop a strategy 
a nd inundate t he c ity cou nci l membe rs with the need to 
maintain their roads. 

Sasso suocested we close the meeting with an emphasis tha t we 
a ll need to work t ogether i nd le t each other know what we are 
doing so t hat we can accomplish goa ls. We have a lot a head 





of us and if JoAnne Jones escalates the Winnebago Casino we 
could have a lot of problems. Motion by Sasso, second by 
Braun at 10:59 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Clerk 





SP ECI AL BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD SEPTEMB ER 2, 1993 7:41 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown and Moody 

This meeting is for the purpose of introduction to the budget 
process. 

Before we began the budget discussion c l erk explained s he had 
been in contact with Adam Hogan of DNR and he will be sending 
literatu re t o distribute to residents with well problems. 

We reviewed all of the revenue and expens e accounts. I t was 
explained who is res ponsible for working on the budget for 
each account. Many of the accounts are established b y 
anothe r entitity and all we do is plug in the numbers. 
These i nclude accounts like shared revenue, state aids , 
garbage cont ract, recycling, heal th insurances, retirements, 
etc . 

Redepenning provides the working budget for al l public works, 
Ames works on the fire department, Brown does the prope rty 
tax and t r easurer budget, clerk and treasurer work on the 
town hal l & data p r ocessi ng and clerk works on the clerk 
budget in addition to the election, assessment and board of 
review, audit , building, electrical and plumbihg inspectors 
plus most of the revenue accounts . The Board is responsible 
for the town boa rd budget in addition to working with the 
stree t outlay and park planning. 

We need the wage recommendations in o rder for Redepenning and 
Ames to work o n the i r budge t s. 

There was cons iderable disc ussion a bout many of the accounts . 

Cl e rk explained the tax levy is t he last number to be entered 
into the budget. This is after all revenues and expenses 
are planned and the levy i s compr ised of the d ifference. 

The r ~cycl ing i s charged t o the res idents for the pickup 
portion. We app ly for a recycling grant, however we d o n ' t 
know until after the budget process whether we will get these 
funds s o we can't budget for this revenue. The board may 
choose t o take some o r all of the monies we received t his 
year and apply it to the recycling charges for the residents. 

It will all begin to fall into p~ace once we begin the actual 
budget work process. 

Being no further business the meeti ng ad journed at 9: 35 pm on 
motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Respectfully s ubmitte d, 

Barba ra K. Moody, Cl erk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD SEPTEMBER 14, 1993 7:05 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, B. & 
D. Schnurbusch, B. Boyd, M. Kelsey, J. & H. Ziegler, G. 
Wills, K. Boyd, C. Easton, R. Castleberg, L. Rodhamel and 2 
others. 

Braun led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of August 24, 1993 were approved as read on mot ion by 
Berg, second by Sasso. 

T reasurer's r eport was approved on motion by Berg, second by 
Sasso and a copy is attached. 

George Wills presented a proposal to the Board to rezone his 
property on Sigglekow Road from A-1 Ex. to RH-3. Thi s would 
al low him to divide the land. He realizes the Boyd p roperty 
is landlocked but this proposal would not change that. He is 
willing to grant a permanent easement for access. He was 
asked to submi t a list of adjacent property owners so a 
Public Heari ng can be held at the September 28th meeting . 

Ken Boyd expressed concern about this change because of prior 
problems with the road. He indicated Wills Road was orig­
inally intended to be a town road. This was never done so 
hi s property is landlotked. He wants this problem solved. 

Public Hearing for John Ziegler was opened. He responded 
to a list of c oncer ns expressed to him by Braun s ince the 
las t meeting. He presented additional terms they are willing 
to agree to in addition to the original terms that were 
presented at o ur last meeting. 

They offered to present the Town of Blooming Grove $2,000 fo r 
plantings to provide more screening. Or they will plant the 
trees a nd sh rubs themselves. 

The wetlands are protected by DNR. They must stay 1,000 feet 
a way and DNR issues the permits and enforces this. 

To keep the dust to a minimum they would blacktop the access 
road 2 2 ' wide with a 45' turnaround at the end. They wou ld 
not put in a new base, just grade it and blacktop it. The 
intent is not to create a town road to town specs, but simply 
to keep the dust d own . 

They agree to bond $150,000 for maintenance of Sprecher Road. 

There would be a royalty to the town. 

Donald Schnurbusch asked about the length of time involved. 
It would be 2-5 years. He also asked if this would open it 





up to t he po tential of becoming a landfill. Ziegler 
r esponded the family would agree to a deed restriction 
prohibiting tha t use in the fu tu re . 

Mrs. Schnu,bu s ch e xpressed concern about the site becoming 
unsight ly like the cur rent mining operation on Reiner Road. 
Mr. Ziegler assured us it would not. 

Redepenni ng asked the Zieglers be required to install a 36" 
" Trucks Ente r ing and Leaving HighvJay" sign 500 feet either 
side of the entrance. To be at their expense and maintai ned 
by them. Bra un asked that a "Dead End" sign be placed at the 
entrance also. 

Cl e rk read the comments f rom RPC rega r ding this zoning 
request which will also be reviewed by Dane County Zoning. 

Braun expressed several concerns such as the dust on the 
interstate impeding traff ic , the view from t he interstate, 
the nature of the soil and t he quality of the .organic soil. 
He would require a comprehensive ag reement be submitted for 
Attorney Mitby's approval prior to a vote being taken on the 
r equest. Ziegler said they are not permi tted to extract f r om 
the wetland area plu s they have to stay back 1 ,000 feet. 

Braun said that Beverly Hills had contacted him to express 
her opposition to the project. Marge Kelsey wished to 
express her opposition to the proposal. She lives nearby. 

Schnurbuschs said they were originally opposed but if all the 
issues are addressed they wou l d not oppose i t. But they do 
not want a dump in their back yard . 

ANR Pipeline does not have opposition by they require them to 
stay back f r om the pipeline a minimum of 100 feet. 

Braun indicated he would like to see the Zisglers offer some 
compensation for pain and suffering to the affected property 
owners. Ziegler responded they would not even consider it. 

Sasso reported the clay mining operation we have had 
experience with was the Kamm property on Holscher Road. It 
was d one by Terra Engineering. We did not e ncounter many 
problems with that project. 

Bob Castleberg of the Stark Company presented an offer to 
purchase part of Lot 4 on Allis Avenue and the Stoughton Road 
frontage road. It was for $147 ,000. The buyet is Hardee's 
Restaurant. Sasso pointed out the board has no authorization 
to sell town land without approval from a town meeting and we 
won't have one until April. He did not feel inclined to call 
a special town meeting for this issue . Furthermore, we need 
to resolve some other issues befo,e we consider what to do 
with that property. We have to decide how to p,ovide fire 





protection i n the f uture and whethe r we want to buil d o r not. 
The re i s a lso a deed restriction on the All Car and Car Corp 
p roperties that they may not participate in any annexa tion 
att empts as l o ng as t he r e are municipal buildings o n lot 4. 

Cas tlebe rg poi nted out that his buyer would also consider 
other options, such as bu ying the land and leasing a portion 
o f the land back to the town o r just leasing some of the land 
from the town. 

S TREETS - Redepenning reported L~e have had several c ompl ain ts 
abo ut the intersection of Holscher Road and Sigge lkow. The 
property o wne rs on the SW co rne r have a lot of trees and 
sh r ubs p lanted t ha t hi nder the vi ew. They are behind t he 
ri g ht-of- way. Ed Kamm submitted a letter granting approval 
to remove the fe nce line from h i s property on the SE corner. 
He would liks to meet with Redepenning at the site to ag ree 
as t o what can b e done. He also wants a l etter from t he town 
sayi ng he woul d not be held liable fo r any i njur i es or damage 
to the t ow n employees whi l e this work is being done. 

Ms. Rodha mel agreed the re is a problem but many of the 
dr ivers do not come ta a complete stop. 

Mark Lorenzi said they woul d l i ke to keep t heir landscaping 
as i t i s. It was pla nted for privacy, They are willing to 
work with the t own for safety reasons and have a lready moved 
some sh r ubs. Thei r wi~h is t o resolve this to e verybody's 
benef it with loss to them. 

Sasso said he wi shes to view the prope r ty before he decides 
how to a pproach it. He wou ld encourage the ot her boa rd 
members to do that also. Braun would like to be present whe n 
Redepenning and Kamm meet. 

Dane county Highway has granted us $4,500 for the bike path 
o n Siggelkow Road, subject to doing both sides of the r oad 
and t he Ci t y of Madison must do t hei r por t i on also. It was 
agreed to accept the contract on mot i on by Braun, second by 
Be rg . 

Pete r Phil lips reques ted c urb cuts on Fair Oaks Avenue to 
provide wheelchair access. It was agreed one side of the 
st r eet should be accessible and Sasso suggested we include it 
in our 1994 street budget. The r e would be 6 curb cuts. 

Wade Catt el had contacted Sasso regarding the use of Spreche r 
Road. He has the contract for the roads, curb & gutter i n 
Richmond Hills . Beca use of the rain he was not a ble to use 
the temporary road. He i s requesting the use of Sprecher 
Road f o r a maximum of 4 days. Sasso granted him permission 
f or the 1st 2 days s i nce it was between boa rd meetings. He 
agre es to main ta in the road if there would be any damage and 
has s ent a letter to that · ef fect. The last 2 days were 





approved on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 
Redepenning said the Juneau County Highway Auction is being 
held this Satu rday. Are we interested in taking the truck up 
there to see what we could get? After discussion it was 
agreed not to do this. Sasso indicated he felt we shou l d 
advertise for bids. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - The meeting that was scheduled for the 
8th was rescheduled for the 16th. They have accumulated a 
g rea t deal of information which they need to review. Sasso 
said we need a r ecommendation regarding salaries by the town 
board meeting on September 28th. 

Rodefeld Landfill Committee - Braun repo r ted they have 
reached an ag r eement with t he County. They will then meet 
with the res idents of cottage Grove and Blooming Grove to 
review it poin t by point. 

Berg a sked what has happene d regarding t he Madison Me tro 
Sewer District request for ditch repair. Redepenning met 
with MMSD and Dane County Highway Dept. e ngineers. The 
e stimate was f or $10,040. MMSD budgeted $10,000 for 1994 . 

Be rg asked about the status of the dry hydrant at Lake Farm 
Park. Redepenning reported it is installed. Sasso said we 
are t h en obl i gated to pay the bill. Sasso will talk to the 
Fire Chief about t he maintenance. It needs to be backflus hed 
in the sp ring and the fall. 

Berg inquired about the Sprecher Road/BB intersection. What 
is t he obligation to the town. Redepenning said the wo rk 
should be completed soon. The maximum cost to the town is 
$15,000 even though the p roject is over budget. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg reported t he committee met on 
September 7th. We reviewed the c urrent design and compared 
it with prev ious plans . It has grown a great deal in s ize 
and we need to addres s that issue. Perhaps we cou ld uti lize 
the e ~ist ing fire department garage to keep the cost down . 
The committee has invited Attorney Mitby to the next meeting 
on the 21st to discuss what statutory requirements we need to 
meet. Can we choose/contract with a design bui lder who would 
meet the b idding requirements by bidding out the components? 
We need to research our options. Sasso suggested we work 
towards a presentation to the townspeopl e to resolve this 
issue. Clerk asked if it could be addressed at the budget 
meeting i n November? Sasso thought it might be a good idea. 

Personnel iss ues and open records were discussed at l eng th. 
Sasso asl<ed what info rmation must be dist r ibuted at the 
request of a citizen. He had a notice put up at the fire 
s tation regarding pe rsonnel information requests stating 
a request mus t be in writing 5 days in advance to obtain 
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personnel info rmation. This was done du e to a s pecific 
person nel iss ue . Appare n tly one of the firemen was providing 
info rmation from t he personnel f iles. We discussed t he open 
records law and the personnel po licy . We have never 
officially appointed anyone as cu s todian of records. Clerk 
was a s ked if we sti l l had the information we had received 
from the Town of Ma d ison about thei r Pub l ic Record Ordinance . 
We still have it and she wi ll provide it prior to the nex t 
meeting. We will also talk to Atto rney Mitby about this 
issue and perhaps get a ruling from the Attorney Genera ls 
office f o r our records. 

Redepenning said he feels very strongly there is a di ffe rence 
betwee n open records information and issues regarding your 
pr i vate li fe that the publ ic shouldn't hav e access to. He 
would like this researched and clarified . He would then like 
us to adopt a policy regardi ng th is matter . 

Sasso wa~ t s us to pu rsu e this in o rder to provide the o r derly 
dissemi nation of information and have a reco rd of who gets 
what informa tion. 

Berg a s ked for clarificati o n of the legal custodian . I f the 
Clerk is the custodian of specif ic r eco rds and is absent fo r 
a n extended time pe riod does that mean information ca n be 
withheld for an extended period? How is th is ha ndled in the 
c ustodians abs ence? We will look i nto i t . 

There was considerable discussion o f the c lerks hours. At 
the annua l meeting the cle rks salary was established for a 40 
hour a verage work week. The personnel committee was u nder 
the impress ion t he clerk was to be in the town hall 40 hours 
a wee k. Cler k pointe d out that she keeps track of he r hours 
and has averaged 41.5 hou rs so far this yea r. Sasso ex­
p ressed discontent with the way the town hall is being run. 
Clerk asked what is different than in the past 7 years? 
He fee ls it is a problem. Clerk and treasu rer responded they 
wo rk very well together to see that the town hall is covered 
at all times . If the r e are questions about the requirements 
o f the t own hall and/or t he clerk o r t r easu rer it was a g r e ed 
t his should be addressed in the town hal l rather than to 
other emp loyees. Let's try to solve potential problems by 
address ing the issue wi th t he pe r son involved. 

We di s c ussed the need to s e parate the clerk and secretarial 
du ties. We discussed this in the past but never pursued it. 
We wil l address this through the -personnel committee. 

Vouchers were a pproved on mot ion by Berg , second by Sasso. 

Wayne Wolf and a City of Madison Fire Inspector will attend 
ou r September 28th meeting t o discuss their offer t o do fire 
inspections for Unde rg round Storage Tank removal. 





Harvey Reider of Wis. Dept of Transportation has asked to use 
our town hall on Sept. 29th at 7:00 p.m. for an informational 
meeting with the property owners on Milwaukee Street who will 
be impacted by the Hwy. 51 interchange. This will be a DOT 
meeting and they will notify the property owners. 

April Hills residents have asked to be notified in the news­
letter if the bike path is approved in the City of Madison 
budget and if Madison agrees to repair Siggelkow Road. 

Berg asked the town send a letter to the City of Madison 
reaffirming our interest in repairing that road. 

Ronald Persike of Hwy T has been in contact with Dennis 
Norton of Dane County Highway regarding the impact on their 
property of the improvement of Hwy T. He has some concerns 
and is talking to the county about them but he wanted the 
town to be aware of it. 

We received communication from DNR addressing the concerns of 
the residents of Rambling Acres about their wells. This in­
formation is available to any residents who request it. 

We received information from Dane County Environmental Health 
about 2 septic systems on Lee South Court that are failing. 

Clean Sweep will run until November 15th. Clerk will post. 

Redepenning talked about correspondence from Dane County 
Highway Dept. about the use the requirement to use low 
sulpher diesel fuel. Any place we purchase fuel will be in 
compliance with federal regulations. 

Sasso will be attending the Dans County Towns Assoc. meeting 
in Sun Prairie. 

Redepenning reported our new truck is at a standstill. The 
mechanic who is working on it had emergency surgery and he 
will be back to work soon on it. 

In reviewing his budget numbers he realized that we have 
never been billed by Kleen sweep for the April sweeping. 
Redepenning will contact them about it. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:22 p.m. 
on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROV E TOWN BOARD SEPTEMBER 28, 1993 6:15 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Moody and Attorney Nording 

On motion by Sasso, second by Berg the meeting ad journed to 
closed session under Chapter 19.BS(l)(g) of Wis. State 
Statutes: "Conferring ~•Ji th lega l caused for the gave rnrnental 
body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning 
st rategy to be adopted by the body with respect to lit igation 
i n L•Jhich it is o r is likely to become involved." 

Roll Cal l vote to go into closed session - Sasso-aye; Berg­
aye; Braun - absent. (Braun arrived late r) 

The regula r meeting convened in open session at 7:02 p m. 

Present for this meeti ng were Sasso , Berg, Braun, Brown, 
Moody, Redepenning, Cheryl Peterson of Madison Fire 
Depar tment, N. Turcotte, M. Sute r, H. Curley, S. Glass, H. & 
J. Zieg ler, L. Lawry, o. Ames, J. Thompson and L. Mason . 

Pledge of Allegiance was led by M. Braun . 

Minutes of September 2, 1993 were approved on motion by Berg, 
second by Sasso . Minutes of Septe mber 14, 1993 were app roved 
on motion by Berg, second by Braun . 

J eff Henderson addressed the board as a spokesman for 
Margaret Suter. She is requesting board approval to divide 
the kennel from the mo torcycle shop. This would not requ ire 
a zoning change at this time. All the board members 
indicated they would have no reason to oppose this and she 
should proceed to have it surveyed and recorded. Thi s City 
of Madison may exercise their right to comment since it is 
within 3 miles of their boundaries. 

George Wills withdrew his rezone request because he has re­
c eived an offer to purchase . 

John Ziegler talked to the board about his zoning app roval to 
pe rmi t the clay mining operation at Hwy T and Sprecher Road. 
Braun a ddressed the concerns of the service road, providing a 
sweeper and tanker, providing a flagman during peak traffic 
periods and discussed the mon ths of operation. These eithe r 
are or will be included in a n agree ment that has been 
provided to Attorney Mitby which the board will have to act 
on. Ziegler indicated Dane County Zoning is hea r ing their 
zoning request tonight and he had hoped to have something to 
take to them fr om the town. Berg made motion to approve the 
zon ing change subject to the contract negotiations on the 
matte r. Second by Braun . Clerk typed a letter for Ziegle r s 
to take to the County. 

Braun made motion to take the agenda ou t o f order sines some 
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of t he parties have no t arrived. Second by Sasso . 

Fire Department - Cheryl Peterson presented a case for City 
of Madison Fire Depa rtment contracting fo r Unde rground 
Storage Tank r emoval inspections. This would be at no cost 
t o t he town and t he contract wou ld be between DILHR and the 
Ma di son Fire Department, not with the Town of Blooming Grove. 
We wou ld on ly need t o send a le tte r to Madison stating that 
we are interested in having Madison provide th i s service. 
They t hen t ake t h is to DILHR f or a contract. Riddle aske d 
why we are taking on this r esponsibili ty. It is a State 
Mandate for us to do this. We could contract privately also. 
Pete rson p rovided copies of the form s and reports they use . 
The board will r e view t hem prior to the next meeting and make 
a dec i sion a t t hat time. 

Ch ief Ames provided copies of t he performance evaluation he 
h ad done f or Assistan t Chief Thompson. This was done on his 
1st 6 mont hs as Assis tan t and was for the purpose of 
obtaining the $25. 00 increase t hat had been indicated at the 
time of hi s hire. Thi s was budgeted fo r in the 1993 budget . 
Berg said he had t a lked t o the Chai r of Cross Plains and 
b ased o n how t hey compensate he didn't feel we should g rant a 
salary inc rea s e. After cons ide rabl e discussion a $25. 00 
per mon th i ncrease retroactive to July l was granted on 
motion by Braun, second b y Sasso. Berg abstained . 

Chief Ames asked for the au thor ity to i ssue cita tions when 
property ow ners do not comply with fire i nspection orders. 
We have a couple of property o wne rs who do not comply a nd we 
have no means to enf orce t his at t he prese n t time. Sasso 
explained we have an agreemen t with Maple Bluff to partici ­
pate in their municipal cour t, however wee have not used ths 
cou rts ye t. Sasso said he wouldn' t have a problem doing th i s 
subject to the fire inspectors coming to t he town b oard f or 
a pp roval p rior to iss uing the citation. He wanted the b oa rd 
to know thi s first s o he ca n fi eld compl a ints . He asked what 
the f ine wou ld be. Cle rk said fine s are established by ordi­
nance . Riddle said it sou nds li ke Sasso is questioning t he 
c redibil ity of the fi re departmen t. If they are qualifi e d to 
do i ns pections why do they need t o come to the board for 
p e rmission to issue ci tations? Sasso said he wan ts to be 
aware before t he citations a re issued . He is s u re we a dopte d 
the State Fire Code and the f i nes would be listed in that. 
Berg asked if we have cita tions we cou ld use. We would have 
to obtain them. We will l ook int o this some more. 

Ame s asked to make a budget amend men t to cover the cost of 
repair to the fire rescue tool (Jaws o f Life) as fol low : $ 800 
from fi re gear a nd $200 from bui lding repair and t rans f er to 
the On Board equipment a ccount. Cl erk asked where she was 
supposed to t ake the funds from for t he dry hyd r ant. She 
took it from Fire Prevent ion until she receives furth e r 
instructions. Ames sa id · he was under the imp ress ion it wou ld 
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not come from the fire department budget and he would like 
that looked into. 

Personnel Committee - Lance Mason explained a little about 
how the committee reached their findings in regard to the 
Public Works and Fire Department employees. 

Steve Glass covered the Public Works and said that Belleville 
had supplied a great deal of information from several 
municipalities they surveyed. He explained they were not 
going to make any recommendations on benefits. They felt the 
benefits could be left as they are until we learn what 
changes in health insurance may occur due to federal and 
state proposed legislation. Their recommendations are as 
follows: 

Public Works 
Public Works (Part time) 

2% - 4% increase 
$7.25 (from $6.7S) 

Treasurer pointed out snow plow drivers currently receive 
$8.00 per hour. There was no recommendation on that since 
the committee was not aware of this. 

l_ance Mason presented the fire department recommendations. 
He explained it was difficult to obtain comparable because 
not many fire departments in the area have full time 
personnel. Stoughton ~as the most comparable. 

Their recommendations include the assumption the Chief & 
Assistant Chief each work approximately 20 hours per week: 

Fire Chief 
Assistant Chief 
Firefighters 

5% from $4,200 to 4,400 
50% from $1,200 to 1,800 

4% for all 3 plus an 
additional 3% for the 2 
lower paid personnel. 

2 Sal~ries would go from 19,900 to 21,500 and 1 would go from 
22,600 to 23,500. 

The board will now take these recommendations and discuss it 
among themselves and negotiate with the employees. 

Sasso told the committee good job and asked what they will do 
now. Braun said they would continue to work on the job 
descriptions and have the elected official recommendations 
ready for the spring. 

STREET DEPARTMENT - We again discussed the intersection of 
Holscher and Siggelkow Road. The property owners have· 
removed some of the brush bµt visibility is still partially 
obstructed. The Village of McFarland will be taking some of 
that road in the near future. 





Braun said he had c omplaints on the amount of time Dane 
County Hi ghway is taking to do Rustic Dr ive . Redepe nni ng 
said their s taff is spread pretty t h in r ight no w and they 
will be wor king on it soon . 

Redepenn i ng r eported t he ad for t he truck was in the paper 
both a s a lega l no t ice and unde r t r ucks f or sa l e. He has 
already had 5 inquiries. The have put it on the front a ge 
road c orner wi th a Fo r Sale sig n also. 

We had reques ts f o r 35 Mph speed l imit s igns on Libb y Road. 
Elvira from the County Compost site has made the request . 
The City i s bei ng asked to post their side also. It was 
ag reed t o post t he signs o n motion by Berg, sec ond by Braun. 

Build i ng Commi ttee - Berg repor t e d the c o mmit tee had me t with 
Attor~ey Mitby. Mitby indicated the t own cou ld meet wi th 
Amer i can Struc tures to c on tinue planning. If the town goes 
ahead with a b u ildi ng and wo r ks with t his company the b iddi ng 
requirements wi ll be met by the c on tractor le tting bids fo r 
the c o mponents . He sa id bids would have to be s ubmi tted th ru 
t he town to meet this requ i r ement . We t hen c o ntacted Jim 
Daggett during t he meeting a nd tol d him the town had 
approx imately $240 ,00 and could we bui ld within t hat budge t. 
He will wor k on it and br ing something bac k t a the committee 
when t hey mee t aga i n on Oc t ober 19th. We hope to have a 
p r o posa l r e ady to take to t he people b y the budg et mee ting in 
November . 

PARKS - Rede penning asked what i s going t o be done with t he 
s helter in Thurbe r Par k? We keep repai r i ng i t and the k ids 
keep vandal izing it. He feel s it is dangerous now because 
most of the rafters a re miss ing . He i s getting bids o n 
repai ring it. Most of those pres ent indicated a preference 
f o r t rying t o ma in t ai n it . It a d d s a l o t to t he pa r k and the 
neighborhood. We will rev i ew it when we get some bids . 

CEMETERY - Re depenning gave the board me mbers copies of a 
p roposed cemete r y policy and aske d that we cons ide r a dopti ng 
it at the nex t meet i ng. 

MISCE LLANEOUS BUSINESS - The date for t he budget meeting to 
negotiate wa ges wi th t he e mployees is set for Wed . October 6 . 
1993. The boa rd will meet with public works at 7 : 00 and the 
firef i g hters a t 8: 00. The board will the n go into closed 
ses sion to d iscuss how they want to deal with the requests. 

Redep enning reminded Berg they have to get togethe r to 
discuss the budget fo r the parks. 

I t ~as agreed t o change t he date f o r t he next town boar d 
meeti ng to 1·hu rsday Octobe r 14th due to t he fac t the 
WTA convention is set fo r ·our r egular meeting date. 
We disc ussed the purchase cf business cards. We wil l orde r 
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3 types. One fo r Redepenning, one for the board members and 
one for the clerk. Sasso will order them next week. 

Clerk distributed copies of the Town of Madison r ecords 
ordinance indicating who is the custodian of such records. 
We will discuss thi s further at a fu tu re meeting. 

We reviewed the form used by the town of Cottage Grove for 
zoning cha nges. We all felt we would like to incorporate 
this for our use. We discussed the fee to be charged and 
agreed it should be set at $25 . 00. App roved on mo tion by 
Sasso, second by Berg. 

Virchow Krause is sponsor ing a school for municipal 
management iss ues. Cost is $65.00. Braun indicated he would 
l ike to a ttend to hel p him become a be tte r legislator in the 
future. Approved on motion by Sasso, second by Berg . 

Approved Ameritech request for underground cable on Rustic 
Drive o n motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

The newsletter will go in the mail in time for the budget 
meeting. Try to get articles in soon. 

CLERK - We received a l etter that Cou n ty Executive Rick 
Phe lps is invit ing the boards input i nto the county budget. 
If you have concerns con tac t his offi c e. 

Property owner on Kowe l Cour t wants to join 2 parcels. We 
will have to address this at the next meet ing. 

The Laub Group is sponsoring a driver training session for 
fi re pe rsonne l if we wish to send anyo ne. 

McFarland Schoo l District is holding a special referendum 
e lection in October a nd we received notice we wi ll be holding 
an October 26th election. Clerk contac ted the school admini­
strator to see if we could have a combined election rathe r 
tha n 6 municipalities ho lding their own. He will contact t he 
State Elections Board and get bac k to her. 

Vouchers were approved on mo tion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Sasso s aid DOT will be holding a meeting here on Sept. 29, 
1993 r egarding the Milwaukee Street i n ter section . Clerk will 
post it so more than one board member can attend. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:23 pm 
on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Respec tfu lly submitted, 

Ba rba ra Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD OCTOBER 14, 1993 7:00 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso. Berg, Braun, Redepenning, Guerten, D. 
Dickens, J. Ziegler, D. Koch, A. Loomis, E . Kamm and 
O. Ames. 

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of September 28, 193 were approved as amended on 
motion by Berg, second by Sasso. 

Treasurer's report was approved on motion by Berg, second by 
Sasso and a copy is attached. 

David Koch and Dell Dickens were present from Tally-Ho 
Stables on Sprecher Road. There is a natural water way going 
through his property. After the heavy rains the retaining 
wall broke in the Richmond Hills development and all of the 
debris washed down on his property. There were cans, boards 
and glass along with all of the silt and dirt that went over 
the swale that Dickens put in 2 years ago. Now there is 
standing water. If this freezes there is a great deal of 
liability to the horses and some of them cost in the range of 
$50,000 to $100,000. He wants to know who is responsible for 
~aintaining the natural waterway? Koch said when the City of 
Madison put in their water system in Richmond Hills the water 
was contaminated so they have been flushing and now more 
water is standing on his property. 

Sasso responded the property that caused these problems is in 
the City of Madison. They have been cooperating and trying to 
solve some of these problems. In the meantime Sasso suggests 
that the property owner correct the problem if it endangers 
expensive horses and then try to collect reimbursement. If 
seems rather foolish to let existing potential problems sit 
while everyone talks about who is responsible. 

Dickens said he had talked to Jim Hovde and he admitted some 
error and is wi lling to work with the town. 

Sasso explained we can't go onto private property to fix 
water problems. He will call Attorney Mitby and the City 
Engineer ar,d Koch should contact Sasso for a report. 

Dickens said there are 2-40'' culverts going across Sprecher 
Road. Maybe a screen should be put across them. 

Sasso said the town will probably not pay for cleaning the 
swales so the owners should proceed to do that to protect the 
valuable horses . 

John Ziegler reported they have amended the language of the 
bonding agreement for Mitb~ to approve. Braun will meet with 
Mitby. Ziegler indicated it would save time if they went 
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together because they need it for the County by Thursday, 
October 28th. 

Sasso reported on the discussion that held by the board 
regarding wages and benefits: 

Public Works . . -

Redepenning was incressed to $11. 5 0 per hour and also given a 
2 hour minimum if he is called out for an emergency between 
5:00 p.m. Friday and 5:00 a.m. Monday. If t here is a Monday 
holiday thi s would ex tend to 5:00 a.m. Tuesday . Thi s does 
not include snowplowing. 

Guerten was moved to $7.50 per hour with the same 2 hour 
minimum. 

Fire De2artment 

Loomis and ~rmstrong were granted raises of $900 .00/year and 
Taylor was given $750. 00. 

Part time fire department help went to 6.50/hour. 

Chief was not granted a rais e. 

Assistant Chief went to $ 1 ,800.00/year 

Mecha nic was ra ised $1.00/hour to $22.00. 

Redepenning clarified the snow plow drivers still will get 
$8.00 pe r hour as before. The othe r part time public works 
help stays at their previous rate of $6 .40. 

These raises were granted on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Redepenning indicated his displeasure with the boards i dea of 
negoti3tions. He read the definition of the word and asked 
why the board couldn't sit down and tal k to the employees as 
had been done in the past rather than going into closed 
s ession. There were no negotiations. 

A budget meeting was scheduled for Public Works on October 
21st and the Fire Department on October 28th . 

Redepenning asked the boards opin ion on t he need tor snow 
fence . Should i t bs put up all bver or only in a few select 
spots. Takes 2 o r 3 men 8-10 days to put it up and 4 days to 
remove it in the Spring. He would still like it at the 
cemetery and Milwaukee Street across the interstate. Ed Kamm 
said it was not put up on Holscher Road last year and didn't 
seem to ma ke a difference. Sasso suggested the board defe r 
to Rede pennings judgement ~o put it whe re it i s needed. 





Bra un sa id the Se r vice Road off Sprecher Road shoul d have a 
"Mo Dumping " sign. The re is a lot of debr i s back there. 

Redepenning as ked if he could r ent a dumpster fo r when the 
s treet s weepers d o t he s treet. He got quotes from BFI , Waste 
Management and Pelliterri for a roll o f f dumps t er ranging 
from $125 - 145. Sasso said to go ahead whichever way is 
mast effect ive and to charge it to the recycl ing account . 

The Ci ty of Madi'.::',on has put up "No Parking" signs on the 
Blooming Grove side cf Regas Road . Redepenning to call them 
to r emove them and f ollow up wi th a le tte r. 

Berg said while we are talking about streets he is concerned 
abo ut Hwy BB after it crosses the interstate and comes into 
t he City . It narrows and t he s houlder d r o ps off . 
Redepe~ ning sa id i t i s a cou nty road and he wou ld ta lk to the 
cou nty about it . Berg ind icated he would too. 

Redepe nning reported tha t Rustic Road and Gal lagher Plat a re 
r eady fo r pavi ng. Payne and Dolan is shu t dow n for 1 1/2 
wee ks until they can ge t more material but it will be done 
then . 

Redepen ning repor ted we appl ied to FEMA for $ 24 ,073 and have 
received notice we wi ll be awarded $ 21 , 063 plus $ 772 
admini strative c osts. The board thanked him for his work. 

We a dopted the cemete ry pol icy on motio n by Sasso, second by 
Braun and a copy is attached. Berg i ndica ted his o pposi tion 
since he felt it should be more official sounding if it is a 
t own pol icy. He was a s ked and was not willing t o work on the 
1 angu ,3ge. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Sasso moved to contract with the City of 
Madison f o r inspections of Unde rgrou n d Sto rage Tank remova ls. 
Seco r~d by Berg . 

LANDFILL COMMITTEE - Braun reported that i t has been 
f ina lized . It wi ll be 31' hi g her tha n the e xisti ng site . 
Berg asked ho w compensati o n was determi ned. Bra un said the re 
were many facto rs including s ight, smel l a nd sound . 

PARKS - Re depenni ng obt ained es timate s to r e pair the Thurber 
Park shelte r . Joe Krueger would c harge $ 450 to replace 8-10 
b locks and f ill i n the c orne r with concrete. I t was 
suggested that he get other estimates as that seemed high. 

Brau n stated t he Bloodbor ne Pathoge n Policy s houl d have been 
a dopted by Octobe r 1st . He recomme nded we adopt the same 
policy as the Town of Cottage Grove . It will be put on the 
next agend a. 

Sasso said the tow n ha ll shou ld have r ubber g loves and s oap 
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and the personnel should watch a video tape. Only emergency 
personnel require the shots. 

Berg felt if the town is providing the shots and is liable we 
should know who received the shots and who refused them. 
Ames indicated he didn't feel he should provide those names 
due to the fact this is confidential information. Sasso said 
he would check into this. 

Jeff Thompson is to work on the Bloodborne Pathogen Policy. 

Berg asked if all town vehicles should have the kits? Sasso 
said they are not needed. 

Sasso made motion to approve the combining of lots 36 & 37 in 
Freeway Manor as requested, second by Braun. Berg abstained. 

Sasso made motion to adopt a resolution proclaiming October 
as the 12th Annual Alcohol, Tobacco and Other Drug Awareness 
Month in the Town of Blooming Grove. Second by Berg. Sasso 
said it should be posted. 

Discussion follo~ed on Dane County Ordinance Amendments 15 & 
16. Action was tabled. 

Vouchers ~ere approved on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Brown reported that the City of Madison has requested 
approval to put a street light at the intersection of Regas 
Road and Milwaukee Street. There will be no cost to the 
town .. After some discussion Sasso said a letter should be 
sent to notify them of our approval. 

We discussed VanDaalwyk's request to rezone his home for a 
beauty shop on Lake Farm Road. Jan Zimmerman contacted Brown 
and said the rezoning is exactly what Madison Landfills, Inc 
need for their proposed landfill. Zimmerman also wanted to 
know who owns the property since MLI paid VanDaalwyk $30,000 
for an option on the land until 1998. The official request 
for rezoning includes LC-1 & B-1. No action was taken since 
VanDaalwyck has not provided the necessary information and a 
public hearing has not been held. 

Sasso had everyone check the business cards for accuracies. 
He will pick a design. 

Brown reported she received corr~spondence from DOT regarding 
the Highway 51 & Milwaukee Street intersection. They have 
taken our citizens concerns under advisement and they will 
move the street so it is totally within the City of Madison. 
It will still have an affect on Country Kitchen but not as 
much as before. 

Dane County Highway sent a letter about Marsh Road and Voges 





Road. Since there was no action on the increased costs it 
will not be done this year. 

MMSD sent a letter agreeing to the reconstruction of and 
payment for the curb and gutter. It will be included in the 
1994 budget. 

Brown asked who the after hours contact people are for 
Sanitary District #8. It would be Braun, Sasso, Berg and 
Redepenning in that order. Brown has to let Public Service 
Commission l"nrn·i right a\-J.S:y. 

We had a request for a shooting permit on the Fankhauser 
Farm. Sasso said we have a shooting permit ordinance. 
Sasso signed the permit. We have the right to withdraw 
permission at any time. 

Redepenning reported the 2nd house east of Firststar Bank on 
Hwy BB has a problem. Sasso said that is a County violation. 

There was some discussion of the status of the Indian Land. 
Sasso talked to the Governor's office and they will provide 
legal help. 

Braun said hs has a proclamation designating October 31st 
thru November 7th as Pornography Awareness Week. He would 
like this on the agenda for the October 26th meeting. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m . 
on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody 
Clerk - as recorded by Lynn Brown. 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING OCTOBER 1993 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Redepenning, Moody 

7:08 p.m. - This special meeting was called for the purpose 
of working on the public works budget. 

Redepenning provided copies of his pr6posed budget. 

Recycling - We reviewed the numbers for recycling which 
tot3led $48,667. Redepenning and Moody had determined most 
cf these numbers at the time we applied for the recycling 
grant on September 1. The only change from that time is the 
increase in wages due to the hourly increase for 1994. 

Redepenning explained how his total wage package is broken 
down intc all the different departments for budgeting and 
accounting purposes. It is done the same way for the part 
time help also. The total proposed for recycling is $48,667 . 

M3chinerv & equipment - budget decreased to $12,855. n 
requested post hole digger was deleted. 

Garages - Total proposed for the garages was 6,949. The 
utilities were lowered to $2,700 and Redepenning is to work 
on cover'ing ths ,..JindOL\IS. 

Streets - Proposal is $9,629. This is up from $8,669. 

Street Outlay - We discussed at length the needs for next 
ysar. Redepenning recommends doing slurry seal on the roads 
in the subdivisions and borrow the necessary money to do it 
all at once. Redepenning will look into getting estimates. 
We will have to decide on the length of time to amortize it. 
We budgeted $60,000. We can also apply to Dane County next 
::::;pring for· culvert aid for the culvert on Sp1~echer Road. 

Snow & Ice Control - Budgeted at 17,855. This is an estimate 
sine~ we have no way to predict the number of snowfalls. He 
increased the sand and salt by $400 since we used so much in 
the ls t qu3, r tr~ r. 

Street signs - The total proposed is $3,258. We discus5ed 
the sign inventory that Dane County Highway suggested for 
towns. If we participate we must then budget to replace all 
the signs that are inadequate. It was agreed we probably do 
not have the money to do this i~ 1994 since we are increasing 
the street budget quite a bit. 

Parks - Budget was set at $8,286. This included l weed 
spraying in Thurber Park and April Hills and 2 in Rambling 
nc1~es Pa.rk. 

Park Outl2v - Thurber Park ,•Jill get 2 additional tables plus 





replacement planks for the existing tables. Rambling Acres 
will get a 1/2 court basketball court and a softball 
backstop. April Hills will get a volleyball court. The 
budget amount is $6,175. It was agreed we cannot afford to 
install a tennis court and maintain it in Rambling Acres. 
We discussed the shelter at length. It cannot remain the 
state of disrepair that is presently is. It will be very 
costly to repair it and it is continuously vandalized, but it 
is used a great deal. It was agreed ~e should bring it up at 
the budget meeting and let the people decide what should be 
done with it. 

Cemetery - Budget was set at 7,635, which included 5,600 for 
mowinc and plowing. The cost of opening a grave is covered 
by charges collected. 

Total Public Wo r ks Budget is $159,213 plus 6,593 for weed 
control, 14,913 for parks and 15,235 for cemetery for a total 
of 195,954. 

Clerk pointed out that we only have the fire department 
budget scheduled to work on. We need to schedule more time. 
Once we have it all put together we need to provide 15 days 
notice prior ta the Town meeting and budget hearing. Tax 
bills usually go in the mail in early December so we are 
running out of time. It should be noticed in the newsletter 
also. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:22 on 
motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody, Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD OCTOBER 26, 1993 7:05 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Be rg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, 
Turcotte. 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of October 14, 1993 were approved on motion by Berg, 
second by Braun. Braun asked the paragraph about the 
property east of Firstar Bank be clarified to indicate the 
problem a ppears to be people living in the basement. 
Bu ilding Inspector should check into it . 

STREETS - Redepenning discussed the continued use of the town 
ga rage by Dan Thelan, the town mechanic. In the 4 or S years 
he has worked for us there has never been a problem. The 
v e r ba l agreement when he started working for us was to only 
charge us $20.00/hour and we would permit him to use the 
garage to work on other vehicles in inclement weather . 
Turcotte said we should have a letter on file stating he will 
hold t he town harmless. Berg asked what the legal 
ramifica tions are . Braun said he obviously wouldn't be 
covered by our Workmen's Comp. Turcotte felt we s hould get a 
sta t ement f rom him, plus a copy of his insurance. He should 
also cover any damage to town p roperty that would occur as a 
resul t of his working there. Sasso said Clerk should check 
with Mitby and we shouJd wait to formalize it. 

The property owner at 432 Powers has requested permission to 
change his driveway to 30' wide. His previous permit was for 
24 '. Approved on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Rede penning reported the street work is nearing completion. 
Gallaghe r Plat is done, Rustic Drive will be shouldered this 
week and April Hills will be done soon. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Ames reported they are not ready yet with 
the Bloodborne Pathogen Policy. 

We discussed the request from the clerk for a list of 
businesses from the fire department inspectors. The Assesso r 
needs thi s information for the Personal Property Tax Roll. 
The town hall has no way of tracking when businesses move in 
and out. The fire inspectors should be catching these when 
they do their semi-annual inspections. Ames said if the 
volunteer firemen are not employees of the town they 
s houldn't be asked to supply this information. He said the 
town should adopt an ordinance requiring a n occupancy permit . 
Clerk asked how it would be enforced if we still didn't know 
what busi nesses had moved in or out. Sasso said this list 
was o r iginally compiled by Pat Ampe and when it was turned 
over to the fire department they were told they would be 
expec ted to keep a current .list for inspection services. 
Ames said he thought Salvo had this information on his home 
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computer and he would try to get it for us . 

We also discussed the list of fire personnel who had received 
the Hepatitis B shots. Berg had earlier indicated if the 
town is liable the town should know who is protected. Ames 
said this is confidential information. Redepenning said he 
didn't understand the reluctance to provide it. If he had an 
accident he would want that information available immediately 
rather than waiting until the fire chief comes in. Clerk 
said Dane County Public Health had sent her a list when she 
called to see why we were billed for 60 shots. Apparently the 
County didn,t feel it was confidential information. Ames 
said that is the same person who told him it is confidential. 
Sasso said the issue is the volunteers are not employees and 
that is why they don't feel the town is entitled to this 
information. Sasso said he will call Dane County Public 
Health to clarify this. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg reported we have new drawings from 
American Structures. They are proposing a totally new 
building east of the existing one. The estimated costs are 
$320,000. It is acceptable to the building committee except 
for a small area in the middle. Jeff Thompson was going to 
redraw a small portion to provide better privacy for the 
firemen. He will then get back to Jim Daggett to see if it 
can be done without changing the cost estimates. The build­
ing committee is recommending we take it to the residents at 
the annual town meeting. There isn't a lot more the committee 
can do. We could ask Jim Daggett to give a presentation to 
the residents and have the auditor prepare a statement on 
costs to the residents if we had to borrow $60,000. It does 
not include air conditioning but that could be added for 
approximately $5,000. Sasso made motion to take it to the 
people at the town meeting. Second by Braun. 

Berg asked if we could move the public works trucks into t he 
extra bays and perhaps sell the building across the street. 
Sasso said we will have to look into that possibility 

RODEFELD LANDFILL COMMITTEE has finally reached an agreement. 
It will now go to the City Council for their approval. Then 
Cottage Grove, Blooming Grove and Dane County will vote on 
their approvals. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Continuing to work on job descriptions 
for the public works and fire department employees. 

DISASTER PLAN - Department of Emergency Management is holding 
a meeting on November 17th to discuss disaster planning. 
Braun will attend. 

Braun said the Governor is having a conference in Stevens 
Point on Community Development on November 10th. 
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ORDINANCE - We reviewed the Publ i c Records Ordinance f rom the 
Town of Madison. Clerk and Treasurer will go over the list 
again and make a recommendation at a future meeting and then 
we will send it to Mitby for draf ting. We also wondered if 
there is a need to have two persons responsible. 

MISCELLANEOUS - Dane County Ordinance ttlS was disappr oved on 
motion by Sasso, second by Braun due to the fact that it 
takes authority from the towns to do their own plann i ng. 

Dane County Ordinance #16 was disapproved as not restr i ctive 
enough on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. Braun expressed 
several c oncerns, one is the impact of pornography on society 
and he and Rev. Richard Pritchard d id extensive studies on 
this and viewed some of the adult bookstores. 

County Or di nance #21 was deferred to a later meeting. 

We set N·ovember 4th to continue worl-< on the budget. Clerk 
suggested we consider setting aside funds for a future re­
eval uatio n of the town. Last year we dropped to 88% of value 
and we received notice from Department of Revenue that we 
are now at 81%. Within the next couple of years we are goi ng 
to have to reassess to come into compliance. This will 
probably cost 1s,ooo-20.ooo. We could set aside money each 
year to do this . 

Braun mad e motion to join Governor Tommy Thompson in 
proc laiming October 31 thru November 7 as Pornography 
Awa reness Week. Second by Sasso. 

CLERK - Received a check from Wis. Towns Assoc. for $12.50. 
Braun s aid that was a refund because he chose not to eat at 
t he banquet at the Convention. 

Oregon School District has asked for our estimate of growth 
in the town within their boundaries. Probably very l ittle 
since we are wi thin Madison 3 mile jurisdiction. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 
We dele ted the bill for the shots until Sasso has time to 
tal k with Ames and the County. Braun also changed his mi leage 
since it was clarified tha t we take mileage from home to the 
meeting and don•t add additional miles if we are out of tow n. 

Sas so informed everyone the clay mining agreement has been 
signed. He thanked Braun for hi~ work on it. Braun will 
contact Zi egler to ask for copies. 

Be rg questioned Sasso about the water problems at Tally Ho 
Stables. Sasso said he had followed up and talked to Bill 
Nelson at the City of Madison and with Attorney Mitby. Mitby 
advised us not to get involved because it is a civil matter. 
He a lso talked to Nelson and Koch and they will talk to each 



-



other to t ry to solve this problem . 

Sasso also talked to the Governor's office and they will 
provide us copies of court rulings and other information 
that could b e helpful to us if the Winnebagos wish to proceed 
wi th thei r casino . 

Berg said he had cont acted John Norwell a t Dane County 
Highway about Hwy BB. Norwe ll indicated he would check into 
it but t hought it became a Ci t y street on the west side of 
the Inters tate . 

Berg distributed a copy of the Wisconsin Taxpayers Al liance 
s t udy on fire depa r tments . He would like t he board to study 
this. They will also do consulting on fi r e protection needs . 

Being no fur the r business the meeting adjourned a t 9: 34 p.m. 
on motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Respectfully s ubmitte d, 

Barba ra K. Moody. Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD NOVEMBER_.µ, 1993 7:03 PM 

PRESENT! Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, 
Ames, J. Thompson and Kamm. 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of October 21st and October 26th were both approved 
as corrected on motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

Treasurer's report for October was approved as presented on 
motion by Sasso, second by Berg and a copy is attached. 

STREETS - Redepenning expressed the need for the town to have 
an Erosion Control Ordinance. He feels there is too much 
runoff from construction sites that is causing problems with 
the ditches and roads. Sasso asked if we could just ask 
contractors to file an Erosion Control Plan when they apply 
for a building permit? Clerk thought probably we might need 
an ordinance for that. How would we enforce it? Clerk to 
check with Mitby. 

Redepenning reminded everyone the leaf pickup officially ends 
on November 15th but he will continue a few days after that 
to pick up everything that was out. Also the alternate side 
parking begins on the 15th. 

Berg expressed concern with the letter from Larry Nelson of 
the City of Madison regarding the repair of Marsh Road. 
Nelson states the Town is not interested in repairing the 
road at this time so it won't be done. He would like that 
clarified since we have had the money set aside for repair 
for over 3 years. We never expressed an unwillingness to do 
the work. Clerk was asked to send a letter and copy it to 
all the persons he copied his letter to. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Ames asked again if it was possible for the 
fire inspectors to issue citations for fire code violations? 
Sasso said he would have to talk to Maple Bluff courts to 
find out more about our participation. 

Ames said the fire department is down to 24 people. He will 
be interviewing 7 people with the intention of adding 3 more. 

Berg asked for detailed monthly reports from the fire 
department. Ames provided a copy of the one they used to 
provide the town hall and explai~ed haw to read it. They 
will begin providing them monthly again. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Berg reported Al Lucchi of Rambling 
Acres had met with another contractor, John Furey, at the 
fire station. This contractor indicated our current firs 
station is too good to desiroy and we wouldn't get anything 
for it anyway. Berg and lucchi and the contractor talked at 





length about the option of remodeling the old fire station 
and they wi l l present that option at the town meeting 
regarding the new building proposal in opposition to the 
recommendation of the building committee. 

We discussed the possibil ity of using the old fire station 
for the public works truck. Redepenning said the doors are 
not big enough for the big trucks, however if he could have 2 
bays of the new building for those trucks everything else 
wou ld fi t in the old fire station. This would then free up 
the old ga rage , which is across the street and in the City. 

We discussed the possibility of selling the old garage. This 
could raise some of the additional money needed for the 
building project. We will take it to the residents at the 
town meeting. 

Berg was asked to introduce the contractor and explain how 
the committee reached this recommendatio n . Berg e xpressed 
concern with having to do this since he is opposed to 
building but agreed to do the introduction. 

Braun asked if the meeting would be at the fi r e station? 
Sasso said it should be at the town hall. Clerk said it 
would be too cold at the fire station and Brown said this 
would he lp indicate the need for a meeting room. 

RODEFELD LANDFILL COMMITTEE - Braun reported the contract ha s 
been finalized and after it is approved by Madison City 
Council it will then have to be approved by Blooming Grove 
and Cottage Grove. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE -They are finalizing the job descriptions 
and will have them r eady to bring to the board at the 
November 23rd meeting. He said he will come in and enter the 
job descriptions into the town computer. Clerk expressed 
concern with that. Anyone accessing the computer could 
access all of the information, including budgets, minutes, 
and election records_ These are all in the word processor 
and there would be a potential risk of accidently altering or 
losing information. If he would like to put it on a disk we 
could then enter it for the records. He agreed to d o that. 

After the job descriptions are presented to the board they 
will be reviewed with the affected employees prior to 
adoption. 

MISCELLANEOUS - Braun said a resident had asked about the 
possibility of a direct access from Allis Avenue to Highway 
51 fo r the fire department. Sasso said this would be a 
hazard and Redepenning said the state would never allow it. 

Dane County Ordinance ij21 ·was disapproved on motion by Sasso, 
second by Braun. Berg did not vote. Ed Kamm expressed with 





concern with the intent of the ordinance to control inland 
wetlands. Sasso he had a concern with control of wetlands 
that are not natural but are created by construction. 

We continued work on the budget. Clerk met with the auditor 
to determine fund balances and other miscellaneous items. 
After some discussion it was agreed to add $10,000 each to 
the public works truck and the fire truck designated fund 
balances from general fund balance for 1993. In the 1994 
budget $20,000 was added to the street outlay account for a 
total of $80,000. Both of these were dons on motions by 
Sasso, second by Braun. Clerk pointed out there will be no 
debt retirement for 1994 for Rustic Road or for the public 
works truck since we received the money so late in the year. 
The first payment will come due in 1995. So we do not levy 
for that this year. There was also an error on the cemetery 
expenditures so that will be increased to $15,235. 

Auditor suggested we might want to amend the 1993 budget to 
show the increased revenue in motel tax that was not budgeted 
for. This could then be used to cover the monies we spent 
for streets over our budgeted amount. 

Berg expressed concern that the residents of Rambling Acres 
were horrified at their last tax bill and we should try to 
lower it. He asked for the mill rate for the last several 
years. Treasurer looked it up and provided it to the board 
members. He doesn't understand where the surplus went for 
this year. Clerk pointed out the board authorized expendi­
tures for road of $30,000 more than was budgeted so that 
accounted for some of it. 

Sasso asked if Berg was objecting to setting aside money for 
future truck purchases. He said no, he feels we should do 
something. 

Clerk also pointed out we will be required to do a total 
reassessment in the next couple of years and that will 
probably run $20,000. Should we set aside some of that each 
year so we don't have a large levy when we do it. 

Clerk will recalculate the changes. The proposed mill rate 
will stay under $4.00. If it does not she will contact the 
board members, otherwise it was agreed she should go ahead 
and post it with the changes as agreed tonight. 

Berg asked why agendas were not being sent ta Beverly Hills 
since she is an important ally on the County Board. Clerk 
said she has only requested minutes in the past. Agendas are 
sent to everyone who requests them. Sasso indicated she is 
our representative on the County Board but she has not asked 
the towns position on issues affecting us and in many has 
instances has voted againsi our wishes. Berg said he feels 
we should send the agenda to all elected officials who are 





i mpacted by Blooming Grove. Clerk will provide the board a 
l ist of al l the people who currently recei ve the agenda a nd 
the board members will provi d e a list of who they would like 
them sent to. 

CLERK - We received a call f r om r esident s on Sprecher Road 
conce r ning the trees on the west side of the road ac r o s s f rom 
the stables. They do not want them cut down but woul d like 
them trimmed as they feel they are a traffic hazard. Rede­
penn i ng will look into the cost of hav i ng them trimmed . 

Clerk read a letter from the owners of 3495 Dell Drive 
thanking the town employees (Redepenning and Guerten) for the 
n ice job they did picking up the b r ush from their yard. 

We rec eived a call from a man who was chased by a dog on 
Sprecher Road. He reported it to the Sheriff and was told t o 
also contact the town. Clerk said the owner has received 
letters •in the past regardi ng this matter and has neit her 
contained the dog nor licensed it. We do have a leash law 
and so does t he County and the County requires the license. 
Sasso asked who the o wne r was. It is Beverly Hills. Sasso 
a s ked Berg to talk to her about it and a l so asked tha t a 
lette r be sent to Sheriff Raemisch abou t it since the re has 
been no effort to comply. 

We r eceived a l etter from Cottage Grove . They are ask ing us 
for an agreement that we will attempt to supply them backup 
water in the event of an emergency. We will put this on the 
agenda for t he nex t meeting . 

There will be a clerks meeting in Cambridge in December. She 
will try to attend if time permits. 

CH AIR - Sasso asked if the board members had read the WTA 
newsletter about the Open Meeting law. There is a ruling 
from the Attorney Gene ral regarding what can be tall~ed about 
wi thout notic e. The fact is very little and Sasso said he 
will make e very effort to a dhere to this policy . If i tems 
are brought up they ~,ill be deferred to the next meeting 
except in emergencies. 

He had a call f rom the pe rson who got a shooting permit for 
Fankhausers f arm . He is now requesting permission to shoot 
his p i stol. Clerk said we do not have a shooting ordinance. 
Sasso thought we had adopted one. He will check into the 
laws r ega rding firing a pistol. 

Berg r e quested the town install culvert grates in Rambling 
Acres. There is concern from the residents about chi ldren 
bei ng swept away in the e vent of floodi ng . Redepenni ng will 
ge t price quotes. 

Berg said he wondered if the town was being adequately 





compensated from TCI since Rambling Acres was provided cable 
TV a couple of years ago and clerk didn't remember if they 
has gotten permits for installation. 

Berg asked how to be brought up to date on where the town is 
in relation to the mandatory recycling laws sines he was 
appointed to be the supervisor in charge of recycling .. 
Sasso suggested he allot an hour or so to sit down with the 
clerk and review everything we have done to date ta be in 
c ompliance. Clerk asked what changes are being required. He 
wasn't sure but may attend a meeting in December to ob tain 
more information. 

Berg asked Sasso if he had ordered the business cards. Sasso 
will do that right away. Clerk said they are on sale at 
Abe's right now. 

Braun said the Red Cross is holding a Emergency Management 
seminar on November 17th and he may attend that since he is 
responsible for the Disaster Plan. 

We received a card from the Dane County Towns Association. 
They will be voting on a constitutional amendment at the 
December meeting. We will put this on our next agenda to 
vote on our position. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m. 
on motion by Sasso, second by Braun. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD NOV EMB ER 23, 1993 7: 00 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso , Berg, Braun , Brown, Moody , S. Arms tronFt H . 
Curley , R . Redepenn i ng, M. Moody, Lance Mason, N. Tu rco e , 
B. Hills 

Meeting opened wit h the Pledge of Allegia nce. 

Minutes were of November 9, 1993 were approved on mot ion as 
correc ted on motion by Braun, second by Sass o. 

Braun made a motion to suspend the rules and take the agenda 
out of order s ince Beverly Hills was no t yet present. Second 
by Sasso . 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Lance Mason presented the job 
descrip tions as they were approved by the committee both fo r 
content and format. He asked the board to r e view t hem and 
make recommendations fo r addi tions or d e l etions pertaining to 
the job description since the commi ttee may have no t bee n 
aware of some aspects of the job . 

Sasso aske d that the e mployees also bs given a copy of the ir 
descr i ptions That would give the board time t o review them 
a nd they wou ld meet with t he emplyees to review the descrip­
tio ns at the December 14th mee ting . 

Sasso thanked the committee for al l their hard work. 

Beverly Hills reviewed the County Budget process and where it 
i s at. They have scheduled a veto override meeting p rior to 
c ompleting the budget . She discussed the Adult Books tore 
ordina nce and said 2 0 towns had approved it. 

He r rea son fo r asking to be he r e was to express that she 
would like to work more c losely with the town but needs more 
input f rom us. 

We discussed seve r al pas t issues where the town felt she had 
not been of assistance and severa l people indicated she makes 
not ef f ort to contact to ask our position on a county issue. 
She indica ted she will make an effort to improve on tha t and 
will ca l l t he town hall eve r y week or s o if that would help. 
Si nce she is difficult to reach it was agreed she would 
contact us. S he a lso prov ided he r work number a nd the County 
Boa rd off i ce numbe r. 

Sasso said he would rather have an all y t han an enemy so he 
would l ike to put the pas t behind us and make an effort to 
communica te bet ter. 

S TRE ETS - Redepenn i ng checked on the cu lver t covers f or 
Rambling Acres as requested by Berg. The re are none 
a vailable fo r ga lvanized culverts, only c oncrete. He s aid we 
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could probably drill holes in them and run pipe through but 
if we are going to do this for Rambling Acres shouldn't we 
be doing it for the whole town? Where is the liability if we 
do some and not others. Berg said he would defer to 
Redepennings judgement. Nothing will be done at this time. 

Cottage Grove had sent a letter asking if we would provide a 
backup water supply in the event of an emergency. Braun made 
motion we would provide a backup from Sanitary District tt8 to 
the best of our capabilities at any given time. Second by 
Berg. Redepenning asked if this shouldn't be Sanitary tt8 
meeting business, not town. Sasso said we would take action 
at that meeting also. 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS - The Town of Perry has asked the Dane 
county Towns Association to amend Article 4, Section E of the 
Cons ti tu tion l imi ting meeting places to ·•Public owned 
Facilities" rather than "Public Facilities". They have in­
dicated their displeasure with noise and inconvience. Sasso 
made motion to allow the Constituion to remain unchanged. 
Second by Berg. 

We decided at this time not to reprint the recycling brochure 
until after the 1st of the year. Berg said at the WTA 
meeting there was discussion on mandates that will be coming. 
We should probably wait to reprint until we know we are in 
compliance. It was suggest that Berg contact John Reindl at 
Dane County Public Works. He has a copy of our ordinance and 
will know if we require any changes. 

We then discussed communication with other elected officials. 
Berg feels we need to improve in this area. Braun said he 
had talked to Rudy Silbaugh from the State Assembly and he 
would like to rceive them. Also the Town of Cottage Grove 
would like them and the Town of Burke. In addition it was 
agreed to also mail them to Carol McGuire, Village of Cottage 
Grove, Beverly Hills, Kelly McDowell, Town of Dunn, City of 
Monona, Senator Chuc I<. Chvala and the Dane County Towns Assoc. 

Approval was granted to MG&E for underground cable at 3810 
Milwaukee Street for service to Regas Road on motion by 
Sasso, second by Berg. 

Berg asked why we only have 3 legal posting places and the 
parks are courtesy postings. State Statute requires 3 legal 
postings. In addition the board previously felt it would 
provide more information to the fesidents so the parks were 
added. Primarily, in the event of emergency meeting we would 
meet our legal requirements by posting at the fire station, 
town hall and Barbershop. Berg still felt it would be better 
if all five places were required. Clerk said they are posted 
in all 5 places for every meeting. We only had an emergency 
meeting once and the TreasJrer was able to post quickly 
regarding meeting with legal council when the annexation 





notice was publ ished and the board was all at a Towns 
Convention mee ting. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT - Ame s said the fi re department copier has 
completely stopped working and i s beyond repair. He would 
like the town to pu rchase a new one. Sasso reminded him they 
r eceived the old one from the town hall when a new one was 
pu r chas ed with t he u nderstanding it wou l d no t be replaced if 
it died. Armstrong said agreements could be changed and he 
felt since most of the copies were for town fire department 
busines s t he town should replace it. Sasso said we will t alk 
about it at the next meeti ng since it is not on the a genda. 

CLERK - Asked for authorization to pay fo r the Hepati tis B 
shots. If we withho l d pay ment after December 1st the company 
wil l be tu rni ng it i n for collection. Sasso said to go ahea d 
and pa~ it since we will be getting new firef ighters anywa y. 
Shots will them be available for 3 o f the m. 

She repor t ed t ha t Mr . Voit had been into the town hall to as k 
fo r To wn a ssista nce. He received notice the City of Ma dison 
is going t o cond emn a piece of land for the road and it is in 
the town . Atto rney Mitby had previously indicated he was not 
a ware the City could condemn in the Town without the Town 
consent. Voi t aske d i f Mitby could help him pursue this. 
Clerk c ontacte d Mitby who fel t he should not involve himsel f 
as Tow n Legal Co uncel but recommende d Mr . Voit contact 
At t orney Kate Furay of another firm a nd the town not invol ve 
itself since t his will be a civil matte r . Clerk faxed all 
the informa tion to At torney Furay and Voits will contact her. 

Wa ste Managemen t sen t a let ter t o state the y will recycle our 
phone books . Cle rk is concerne d ove r how to notify the 
res idents s i nce we just mailed the newsle tter. Perhaps we 
could a nnounce it at the budget hea ring. 

When we pu rchased our new voting equ ipment 3 yea rs ago 
Business Records assured us it would never be obsolete. 
Ho wev~r, since we were the pioneers, along with Wa unakee, our 
equ i p men t is not obsol e te but is not what the other 
mu nicipali ties have purchased . Since the new machines are 
coded and ballots printed in Mi nneapolis and ours are s till 
handled in Chicago ou r cost f or elections is very high. The 
Ci ty of Mad i son will be purchasing t he new machines in 1994 
and the County Clerk has obtained State Election Board 
permi ss ion t o hav e all coding and p r inting done l ocally s i nce 
we wil l now have a l arge volume in the County . The compa ny 
has a greed t o upgrade the 2 older machines for only the cost 
of s hipping . Th is may ru n as high as $500 but we will be 
obtain i ng a mac hi ne worth approximately $8 ,000. We wi ll put 
this on the agenda for ou r next meeting. 

We di scussed the business cards. It was agreed t o orde r t hem 
with no des i gn th is time. Treasu re r suggested we ru n a 





contest for our residents to design a Blooming Grove logo for 
cards and stationary and the winner could be announced at the 
annual meeting. Everyone felt it was a good idea. 

Berg asked if the clerk had contacted TCI about the billing 
showing the City of Madison as the Franchise authority. She 
will pursue this. 

Berg said he contacted the Madison Foundation for funds for 
Thurber Park but that did not look to be a viable option. He 
felt perhaps they would be willing to help since it seems to 
be Darbo/Worthington residents that occupy it a great deal of 
the time. 

Braun asked if the Town had considered hiring a constable 
since it appears to be a great deal more gang activity and 
vandal{sm than in the past. Clerk suggested one of the board 
membsrs contact Attorney Mitby for his opinion since we may 
incur a great deal of liability if we have our own constable. 

Berg said he had continued discussion with Bob Castleberg of 
the Stark Company about their interest in buying the land our 
fire station sits on for a Hardee's restaurant, They are 
still interested. Could we share the parcel with them? How 
~uch do we need for a proposed building and parking? We will 
have to check it out. 

Berg had several questions about the budget. After 
considerable discussion Sasso suggested he meet with the 
clerk to try to get his questions answered. 

Vouchers were approved on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

We discussed the format for the Annual Budget hearing. We 
have adopt the highway budget, review the budget and adopt 
the town tax levy. We will then discuss the shelter in 
Thurber Park and follow that with discussion of the proposed 
town hall/fire station. Berg will report what the committee 
has done to date and introduce Jim Daggett of American 
Structures who will present the proposal. It was agreed we 
will use paper ballots for voting if we need to vote so we 
make sure only residents are permitted to vote. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
on motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 





BLOOMING GROVE PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPOSED 1994 BUDGET 
r--WVEi'18 ER 30. 1.993 7: 05 ~•. M. 

PRESENT: Sasso. Ber9. Braun. Brown. Moody. Attv. M1tbv . 
Auditor Tom Scheidegosr and 87 others 

Reviewed the orooosed revenues and exoenses. Discussed 1993 
estimated actual and 1994 crocosed. Thefe were auest1ons 
about the differential between the estimated motel ~3X and 
the actual. Sasso exolained the difference was due ta the 
annexation. We had to estimate low so we would have enouah 
ooerat1na caoital in case we didn't win the lawsuit. 

Al Lucchi auestioned why we acceared to cay cut more for 
buildin9 inscections than we took in. Clerk said MMSD took 
cut a verv exoens i ve buildinc cermit in November of 1992 so 
the revenue came was received in 1992 but the in~cections 
were done in 1993. 

The ambulance costs were auestioned. Sasso exclained the 
ambulance is orovided on a contract basis tor the southern 
cart □f the town from McFarland EMS and we are cart of our 
own ambulance district. alon9 with Burke and Macle Bluff tor 
the northern cart of the town. 

Question was raised about the cark budaet. Where wjll it be 
allocated? What is crocosed for Rambling Acres? There is a 
backstoc and 1/2 basketball court crooosed for aocroximatelv 
$1.\. 300. Question 11-J2,s asked ,•,hat is prooosed for 03.t·!<s 2,nd 
eauioment in Richmond Hills? Will those residents ~,e using 
our 03,rl-<.s and eauiornent .. ? Sas~io exDlained it is 3. ou:~lic 
cark and can be used bv anvone. You can't restrict it to the 
neiohborhood residents. 

Gero reviewed the entire budaet aaain from his cersoective 
and exoressed concern that it wis verv difficult tc 
understand and a very confusin9 document. 

A resident asked if we could cut costs bv having a recvcling 
droc off site rather than curbside cickuc. Sasso said there 
1s a areat deal ot mess with a droo off sj.te and it would 
have to be manned at soecific times so oeoole onlv out 
recvclables there and it would onlv be town residents. Clerk 
r eoorted our curbside cickuc only costs each resident $2.15 
cer month and doubted it ceoole could ca to a droc aft site 4 
times a month for that. 

The need for· a surolus was auestioned. Sasso said ~e need at 
least 9 months budaet for oceratina cacital because we don't 
receive the maior oortion of our state aids until November. 

Questioned was asked whv the town caid 30% of the cost to 
blacktao Rusitc Drive and will we do that for all streets 
t.ha t need b 1 acl•; tooo i. n9. Sas~,o and Be rq both re~~oonded :l t L"-=>c:-





due to the fact the town felt some resconsiblity for it 
becomi ns::i a. town road ,·Jhen it vJas substandard. It should have 
been blacktoooed bv the develooer at the time it became a 
subdivision manv vears ago and that did not hapoen. This was 
a verv soecific instance and each croblem will be addressed 
on its own merits. This is not setting a crecedence. 

Mitbv addressed the concerns of annexation and the need to 
maintain a surclus because our future is uncertain. The Citv 
of Madison wants to. and crobably eventually will. annex the 
entire town. This mav be in 10 vears or it mav be 50 but we 
have to be oreoared. 

The auditor. Tom Scheideqger also reiterated the need to 
maintain a surclus for ooerations. 

Bill Hall exolained he was the former towh chairman 3nd he 
also wanted to state that he felt the orooosed surolus was 
necessarv and should not be reduced. You need to funds to 
01,:,e1~ate and for anv contingencies that rnav arise. 

Sasso closed the cublic hearino on the budoet at 8:10 c.m . 

BLOOMING GROVE TOWN MEETING NOVEMBER 30. 1993 8:10 P.M. 

PRESENT: All those cr-esent at the oublic hearina. 

Motion was made bY Orville Ames. second bv Bill Fobes to 
adoct the orocosed hiahwiv budcet of $80.000. Motion carried 
u nanimous.l. v" 

Motion was made bv Henrv Mueller:. Bill Fobes second to adoot 
the crooosed tax levv of $338.836. Carried unanimouslv. 

Sasso then ooened discussion of the shelter in Thurber Park 
and indicated it is a sad state of disreoair and needs to 
either be removed. reoaired or reclaced. Redeoenninq cot a 
bid to reoair of $7.720 (olus or minus 10%). It can be 
leveled for aooroximatelv $1.800 and the estimate to reclace 
\'>);:!.5°, $1 7. 000. 

Suoaestion was made to tear it down. Jean Karls said it is 
used verv often and should not be torn down. Sasso said it a 
vandalized freauently. Our insurance won't cover it because 
of our deductible and it is a little damage at a time. 

Question as to who uses the oark. Clerk reoorted it is used 
everv dav bv families and was rented 12 times 1st vear. 10 
times bv residents and 2 by non-residents. The resi.dents 
were 2 from Aoril Hills. 2 from Ramblina Acres. 6 from 





Gallacher Plat. Question as to what efforts are beina made 
ta stoc the vandalism. It is hard to stoo since it occurs 
late at ni9ht and the shelter is not visible to manv of the 
houses. 

Bera recorted he had oursued several actions. He contacted 
the City of Madison to see if thev were interested in cost 
sharina since it is some of their residents who were orobablv 
involved in the vandalism. They were not. He contacted the 
Madison Communitv Foundation about a 50/50 cost share. That 
is a verv slim cossibilitv. 

Wendv Swallow asked if we would consider doing the work 
ourserlves and askin9 for volunteers. such as the Youth for 
Christ orqanization does this tvoe of communitv serivcs. 

A resident of Ramblino Acres sug9ested si~ce so muc~: work has 
been done in their oark this cast few vears could thev 
volunteer to have the monev that was set aside from Severson 
PArk imcrovements be used to imcrove the shelter. This would 
crov1de acor·oximatelv 4.300 and thev could wait a vear tor 
their imorovements. 
come from surolus? 

Bero statsd he fel t 
decision to be m~~o 

~~~ 

was elect~d to m~~~ 

Wendv Swallow asked if all or cart could 

this should be a board decision and not a 
at a town meetin9. He feels the board 
these Kind of tough decisions. 

After considerable Tom Dumohv made the motion to take the 
$4.300 from the Severson Park budcet and allocated to the 
shelter reoair or reclacement. Second bv Beverlv Hjlls. 
Sasse suoqested the motiqn be amended to carrv to sorino 
meeting. We then had a substitute motion bv Henrv Mueller. 
second bv Earl Kiellv to table this discussion and dscision 
until the annual meetinp and at that time to have accurate 
numbers available as to costs. Carried. 

Ber9 then introduced the Building Committee and orovided a 
chraniloaical historv of the orocosed town hall/firs station 
9oing back to the ori9inal discussion in the late so·s when 
Parker M3hnke. Bill Hall and Pat Amoe were the board members. 

Bera introduced Jim Daccett of American Structures General 
wh□ is the contractor of choice of the buildinc committee. 
Tam Stroeber auestioned the legalitv of choosing our own 
contractor without aoina out for bids. Attornev Mitbv 
exclained the orciect must be bid. However. the contractor 
will do the b1ddinq crocess. the bids will be awarded bv the 
town board after review bv the contractor to assure the bids 
meet soecifications. 

Daaaett then oroceeded to review the clans as thev l1ave been 
drawn after meeting with the buildina committee. town hall 
staff and fire decartment cersonnel and doina on-site review 
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o.t the orooertv. He stressed that the buildinq was designed 
to accomodate the current use and a small amount of •Jrcwth 
and does allow some room for future exoan~ion if needed. It 
·::::houldn't be bui.lt fo1·· the "church on taster· Sunda.v· cor,ceot. 
It is desi9ned for anticcatsd dailv use in order to keeo the 
costs to a minimum. Evervons worked towards secaratinq the 
··need 11 list ·frorn the 10

l"'Jant
11 list .. 

1::il Loornis as.ked if the buildino could be free-soan ,-athe.r· 
than havinc beams. That would be an action. 

Liz Johnson asked if it would meet the reauirements cf the 
Americans with Disabilities Act. Ua~~ett resoonded that it 
must meet those reauirements. 

Dennis Malinowskv asked if the clerk. treasurer and fir8 
deoa 1· tment t1ad been consulted and ~·Jas t.hfs olan acc(:-)Dt2.ble to 
tnem? Clerk and Assistant Fire Chief were both on the 
committee and thev consulted with the treasurer and other 

Chief Ames stressed the need to croceed and be croa1esslve. 
Fire rotective is a service the town must orovide and he 
hooes we will vote to croceed. 

(,s:~istant Chief Thomoson oointed out several oroblern:=:. t•Jith 
the current buildina. It is not ADA accessible. it leaks. 
there are no air sxchan9ers. the furnace is on the ceilino 
1n the kitchen above the food orecaration area. He noces we 
will take all of this into account when we make a decision. 

!3 e ro ;::;assed out a h,3. ndou t w hi.ch adcJ ressed his co nee 1· ns. He 
jndicated he is oooosed £0 the oroject as crocosed and fsels 
we should address the actions available to us for orovidinq 
fire crotection. Bloominq Grove is in an acing and diminish­
,. no s ta t e a n d i s t he a re a ,•J he re ·Mad i son ,•J i 11 q row .. H i. s 
cues tion i:, if 1..ie ::::r·e dimi ni"":.hi n9 1--Jhv do l·,e need ou, m<Jn fire 
decartment rather than contractina. He recommends outtina 
the buildin9 croiect aside and hiring a consultant to 
research the future of Bloominc Grove and the actions fur 
offerina fire cratection. 

Braun then tock the same oiece of literature that Berg 
distributed and crovided his own feelinqs on the same issues. 
He discussed RichmoMd Hills and the need for stronc neianbor-
hood associations. (ls lonq a,:; there a.r·e residents \'OU c:2,nnot 
be annexed if vou occose it. He also read several letters 
from Bloomina Grove businesses sxcressinq satisfact1on and 
accreciation for our current fire oratection and having no 

-~ ,.:.lerk Moodv then aske,d the 1~esident'=- to consider a COl.HJl.2 of 
thin9s. The lawn of Dunn contracts tor their fire 
crotection. This vear their budget for that service was 





ffil05.000. Thev contract with Orego n. Stou9hton and 
McFarland. If anv of those departments decide co increase 
their charaes substantiallv Dunn is at their mercv. !.tis 
not a se rvice vou can cont ract for other than in vour own 
ore)>( i mi t v· .. 

Treasurer reminded evervcns ~e started these discussions 
s eve ral vears a90 because of the need tor a meeti n9 room and 
~ torace and those needs stil l remai n. 

Sasso cointed out the fi~e deoartment is rnostlv volunteer and 
the fire deoartmen t does a lot of qood for the town othe r 
than ou t out fires. When we have had serious storms thev 
immed1a te lv rsscond looking for damage. downed wires and 
other danqeraus situations. 

Bill Hall then made motion for the Town Bo3rd to- oroceed with 
this buildin9. Second bv Bill Fobes . 

Al Lucchi recorted he had done a lot of resea rch inco the 
c assibli tv o f remodelinq the existi ng buil dinq a nd af te r 
Lc,o kina 1.ntc~ it this i•Jould be his rec;ommendation ~ 

Mike Mevers has been a resident of Blooming Grove most ai hi~ 
life and was a fire decartment member f or 22 v ears. He is 
verv oocosed to ccntractin9 o ur service. He is a 911 dis­
oatcher- ~r-,d knc~"s th.3t if \'OU contract 1,or service \l(j!J ~~e t. 
wnoever i s available and may not be a station close to vou . 

Tom Stroeber said aaain we sr·e reauired to out it out fo r bia 
and accept the low bid . Jim Daaaet re5oonded it mu~t be a 
cualified l ow bid He exolained that he has not cost the 
town anv monev uo to thi~ coi nt. He is workjnq for us not 
aa~~inst us 

i•Jendv SL..:allot•J oointed out t hat Burl,;e soends over $ 1()0.000 fo r 
c ontrac ted service. If we 90 to contrac ted service our ISO 
,-3. t.i n,.:1 ,·Ji ll qo ·from a 6 to a 9 or 10 and i f tha t ha.ooen~, ,~e 
wi ll all oav a lot more tar homeowners insurance. 

I n re lation to the concerns about l ocation All an Porter asked 
wha t our resoonse time is to a call. Chief Ames $3ld it is 
aooroximatelv 5 minutes to Holidav Inn S E and 7 minutes to 
Madison Metro Sewer Dis tr icL in the other direction. 

Sasso exclained the sale of the l and to All Car and Csr Coro 
inc l uded deed restriction$ t ha t said the orocerties could not 
be annexed to the Citv of Madison as lono as t here are 
town bui ldinqs on lot 4. so we would 
anv favors bv r elocati nq. 

no t be do in9 

Someone asked if the curcose of this meetinq was to discuss 
cectin9 rid of the fi re decar tment or vote on a new buiidina? 





Mike Braun then called the auestion. A couole of oeoole said 
it should be discussed more. 

Jean Karls said we have alreadv had 2 buildinq committees and 
2 annual mee tin~s to discuss it. Whv can't we 4ust make a 
decision one wav or another. 

S herri Eddington said everv oerson in this room probablv 
alreadv knew when thev walked in which wav thev were qoinc t o 
vote and all this discussion crobablv hasn't changed anvones 
mind so let ' s vote. 

Sasso asked Cler !< to restate the motion t•Jhich is "Fcff tl,e 
Trn•ff\ Board ta proceed htith this buildino" 1tJhich was made bv 
Bill Hall and second bv Bill Fobes. 

Tom Stroeber indicated we should pu t a ddllar amount on the 
motion and not qive this town board a blank check. 

Sasso said ws have to vote on the motion as it stands. 

Sasso aocointed Bill Hall and Marlen Moodv as ballot clerks 
to make sure that onlv town residents over 18 receive a 
b2.llot. He as!~ed clerk to re;,.d the motion a third time and 
S,::\ j_d that a "ves" vote means to oroceed an c! a "l"io" vote mean~. 
we should not build. 

The ballots were collected bv Hall and Moodv. Sasso had the 
clerk read the motion again and said the motion carried on a 
'lots of 41-17. 

Motion to adiaurn was made bv Moodv . second by Ames st 10:10 
,">. m. 

Resoectfullv submitted. 

8arbar3 Moody 
Cled<. 





BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD DECEMBER 14, 1993 7:03 PM 

PRESENT: Sasso, Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Redepenning, 
Guerten , G. & M. Wills, Atty. Sally Hestad, K. & B Boyd, 
K. M. Boyd, R. Stillman, E. Kamm, 0. Ames, D. McConley, 0 . 
Gebhardt , T . Winans. 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of November 23, 1993 were approved as corrected on 
motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

Sasso opened the Public Hearing for the Wills property rezone 
request. Atty. Sally Hestad presented colored drawings 
showing the requested changes. Lots 1 & 2 will become lot l 
and remain with AB zoning for the greenhouse and residence. 
Parcel 2 will become R-1 and Parcel 3 will become RH-3. The 
Boyd families (Jr. & Sr.) both indicated they favor this plan 
since it- will finally clean up all the boundaries and provide 
access to all the parcels. The board voted to approve the 
requested zoning changes on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 
Carried unanimously. 

Berg made motion to suspend the rules and skip to item 8 on 
the agenda. Second by Braun. 

STREETS -Mike Guerten gave notice that he has taken a full 
time position with Madison Truck & Equipment. He thanked the 
board for the ocportunity to work at Blooming Grove and 
especially thanked Redepenning for all he has taught him. He 
would like to continue working as needed on weekends for 
plowing snow. 

Sasso and Braun thanked Guerten for the nice work he has done 
for the town. 

Clerk contacted DETF and Wisconsin Retirement System. If he 
continues to work for us he will continue to get benefits. 
He would not be terminating, he would only be a part time 
worker who will be working less hours. Guerten checked and 
he will be eligible for health insurance after 30 days at his 
new employer so will be dropping ours. 

Redepenning said he has a person very interested in being 
hired and he would assume this person would get the benefits 
also. Sasso and Berg both indicated they did not feel they 
should hire any more public worki people for more than 600 
hours per year. Sasso would like this placed on a future 
agenda to discuss hiring someone. 

Dane County Ordinance Amendment #9 - Sasso asked for it to be 
placed on the agenda for the purpose of reminding everyone to 
review it so we can take action on it at a future meeting. 





.. _./ 

We adopted the following resolution on motion by Berg, second 
by Sasso: 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Town Board of the Town of 
Blooming Grove extend the time period from ten (10) days to 
thirty (30) days for disapproval of rezoning applications. 

This 20 day extension shall remain in effect until the Town 
Board adoots a resolution rescinding the Twenty (20) day 
extension and files a certified copy with the County Clerk. 

Motion was made by Berg, second by Braun to approve the 
Rodefeld Landfill Agreement as previously approved by the 
City of Madison and the Town of Cottage Grove. Carried un­
animously. Clerk will obtain Mitby's signature on the 
documents so the County can pick them up. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Braun said the committee would resume 
meeting in January. Sasso said we should put the job 
descriptions on a future agenda since there has not been time 
to meet with the employees. Berg said he was not concerned 
with the contents of the job descriptions, only the format, 
IE: Firefighter is spelled with 2 words in one description 
and as 2 words in another. 

Dion McConley and Otto Gebhardt were present to ask the board 
to vacate the north side of the East end of Furey Avenue. 
The City of Madison has agreed to vacate the South end. He 
said his reasons were for the purpose of creating a private 
driveway and fencing it in. 

Terri McKinley expressed concerns about development getting 
closer to her house. She said it is very messy behind their 
business and she doesn't see any advantage to the town or to 
her to permit this. 

Sasso said he knows Larry Nelson from the City of Madison and 
will talk to him about it. Perhaps the City would be willing 
to do~ate their vacated portion to the Town of Blooming 
Grove. He will ask for a written response. 

CLERK - Motion was made Berg, second by Sasso to approve 
shipping charges of approximately $300 - $500 for the updated 
voting machine. Clerk did not ask for approval of the 
maintenance agreements or demo packs at this time since she 
will talk to other clerks to see_who is participating. 
Carried unanimously. 

Clerk read a letter from Kim Ruhland of 4126 Gay Avenue 
requesting the board to consider a name change for her street 
since she finds it "very disturbing" to give out her address . 
Dave Callendar of the Capital Times called and asked for a 
copy of hsr letter. He will call back to find out what 
action we have taken. 
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Sasso responded the street was probably named after the Gay 
family who were very prominent in Madison at one time. They 
owned a great deal of the square and of the East side. He 
felt there was no reason to consider a change and if could be 
viewed as an insult to the family. If Ms. Ruhland wishes to 
contact the Gay family to ask how they would feel about a 
proposed name change she should feel free to do that and then 
come back to a future meeting if she wishes to pursue this. 
Clerk to send Ms. Ruhland a letter stating the board does not 
see any reason to pursue this issue. 

Operator's license was approved for Michelle Femrite of 301 
Femrite Drive for Jerry's Bar on motion by Sasso, second by 
Berg. It will not be issued to her until she completes her 
bartender awareness class. 

Clerk reported we received the final payment for the disaster 
claim in the amount of $1,547.58. 

We also received the final amount of the 1992 Recycling grant 
in the amount of $4,342.91. 

Wolf Paving Christmas party is Dec. 16th and everyone is 
invited. 

Cottage Grove Village Clerk called in response to mailing the 
agenda to them. They would like to receive our newsletter 
and will discuss the agendas at a future meeting. 

Dane County Highway sent a latter stating we would be the 
lead agency for the Marsh Road project. Our share of the 
cost will be $13,896. Clerk told them we would not pay for 
Madison share of the project until we received the funds from 
Madison and she would rather they billed each municipality 
separately. They said this is already in their computers as 
a Blooming Grove project and would be difficult to change. 
Redepenning asked if the work on Voges Road is included in 
the $13,896. That portion is definitely in the City portion 
of the work. He will contact Dane County Highway and find 
out. There was considerable discussion as to being the lead 
agency. Clerk asked if we wanted Madison to be the lead 
agency? If so, they will be the ones to determine when the 
work will be done. Could we just send a letter to Dane 
County Highway reiterating we will not be responsible for the 
Madison portion of the bill and payment for the portion will 
not be made until payment is received. Sasso said he did not 
want it handled that way. 

Clerk left the meeting due to a family emergency. 

After continued discussion it was decided clerk should look 
into "lead agency''. 

The board again discussed vacating Furey Avenue. They v,ill 
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see what they can do to get the a uto c ompany to comp ly . 
Roxanne Stillman asked if there is a paint shop why don" t 
they have to comply . The City should inspect this. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE - Sasso said the building project is now 
past the building committee s tage. The boar d wil l handle it 
from now on. 

Sasso a lso said he wants to contact the Attorney Gene ral's 
office to ma ke sure t hat the i nformati on Mitby gave us i s 
correct. He wants to verify it before we contract wit h 
American St ruc tures. Sasso said he received calls 
q ues tion ing this process. 

Be rg said he was told by a neighborof a building o n John 
Nolan Drive t hat was buil t by Amer i can Structures and it has 
problems, l eakage I believe, and a dissat ified owner. 

Braun was asked to contact the refere nces on Amer ican 
Structures prior t o the next mee ting so we may proceed. 

PARKS - Be rg was given the park information book a nd asked to 
get information r egarding the Thurber Pa r k shelter. 

We discussed the Mc Farland Land Use plan. Sasso said Ampe 
was supposed to be o n the committee but didn't have much t ime 
so we had very little input. Sasso s aid we should send 
McFarl and a letter about how we fee l about the land use plan. 
Berg as ked if everything south of Siggelkow will go in to 
McFarland. Sasso said yes. 

We d iscussed s ewer expansion and developme nt of vacant l and. 
Sasso said we should solici t MMSD for u r ban s ervice area 
expansion by Rambling Acres, MG&E property, etc. We cou ld 
the n subdivide the land into 1/4 acre lots if we have sewer. 
Kamm said we wou ld also have to provide water. Sasso will 
c heck it out . 

Sasso asked Berg t o che ck out d evelopment ideas and 
possibilities, for example what proper ties have options, what 
is the current zon ing on vacant land in the town, etc. 

We disc ussed the possible sale of the town garage property. 
Sasso suggested we take any excess costs for the building out 
of surplus and replace it with the proceeds from the sale of 
t he property. 

Decembe r meeting date was changed to December 27th rat her 
than the 28th. We al so d iscussed changing both January dates 
but a decision was tabled until the next meeting. 

T r easurer•s report was a pprove d on mo tion by Sasso, second by 
Braun a nd a copy is attach~d. 





Motion was made by Sasse, second by Braun to adopt the 
ordinance Assuming Responsibility for the Treasurer for tax 
collection. Berg did not vote. 

We discussed holiday hours for the town hall. It was agreed 
to close the town hall on December 24th and December 31st on 
motion by Sasso, second by Berg. 

Sasso made motion to approve the vouchers. Second by Berg. 
Motion carried. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:32 p.m. 
on motion by Braun, second by Sasso. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara K. Moody 
Clerk 
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BLOOMING GROVE TOWN BOARD DECEMBER 27, 1993 7:05 PM 

PRESENT: Berg, Braun, Brown, Moody, Stillman 
Absent: Sasso 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes of December 14, 1993 were approved as amended on 
motion by Berg, second by Braun. 

January meeting dates were changed to January 10th and 24th 
on motion by Braun and second by Berg. Clerk suggested the 
board should try to keep our regular meeting dates in the 
future as much as possible. 

We discussed at length the need to proceed with the building 
contract. Berg indicated he was not comfortable making this 
decision since Sasso was not present. Sasso said at the last 
meeting he wished to confirm with the Attorney General's 
office that it would be proper for us to proceed as per 
Attorney Mitby's advice. Sasso has since told the Clerk, 
Treasurer, and Braun that he had cleared it with the Attorney 
General's office and it would be legal for us to proceed and 
he wanted it placed on the agenda so we could begin the 
process. Berg said he wasn't sure that Sasso told him or not 
so he wanted Sasso present. Clerk pointed out we are not 
approving a contract, we are only asking American Structures 
to draft one for approval by the Board and Attorney Mitby. 
Berg finally said he would go along with it only if American 
Structures understands that anything he drafts is subject to 
approval by the attorney and Steve Sasso. Clerk said a 
contract would have to be approved by the board, not just 
Sasso. Braun then made a motion to have the contractor draft 
a contract for our approval, second by Berg. 

Berg then said he wanted it on the next agenda for Sasso to 
state his findings so it is a matter of record. 

Vouchers were approved on motion Braun, second by Berg. 

Braun said he had been contacted by a school bus driver to 
paint new lines at the intersection of Milwaukee Street and 
Sprecher Road. He wants this on the next agenda. 

Braun said Kim Ruhland has contacted him regarding the 
renaming of Gay Avenue request. She asked how to contact the 
Gay family. Braun said he would 'try to assist her because if 
the Gay family helped develop the East side of Madison then 
they probably were instrumental in annexing property out of 
the town and into the City and we shouldn"t be trying to keep 
a street named after a family who were disloyal to the town. 
Clerk said it seems he is m~king a lot of assumptions that 
may or not be true and if he is going to participate and 
a,ssist Ms. Ruhland he shou·ld be careful not to involve 





Blooming Grove in a position contrary to the action the town 
board has taken. Braun responded he has the right as a 
private citizen to take a position contrary to the board. 
Clerk reminded him that may be true but his actions will be 
newsworthy as a town board member. The media will not say 
Private Citizen, it will say Town Board member and he should 
make an effort not to drag the rest of the to~n into 
something the board as a whole has said they do not wish to 
be involved in. 

Roxanne Stillman asked if the town board doesn"t have more 
important issues to address at this time. 

Braun said he would pursue this as a private citizen. 

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm 
on motion by Braun, second by Berg. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Moody 
Clerk 






